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.sen:Senate. Gifice: Buﬂdlng, at.9:45.a.imn:, Senator.- Jeremlah :Denton
.. (chairman: of: the subcommittee), presulmg .
A Present Senators Den{;on and Humphrey cLoT ,

"? o OPENING STATEMENT or SENATOR DEN'I‘ON

Senator DENTON The' meetmg w1ll come to order ;

" Good-morninig. I want to- welcome ‘my - distinguished colleague,
‘Senator. Humphrey, and'as soon ‘ag I.complete this opening state-
ment:]. will:defer- to him for-ahy. remarks he cares to make. He has
‘béen: extremely supportive of ajl

.

activities. and - we. are: very fortunate-to have ‘him. this morning.

We_ have a:nuiiibér .of ‘committees. ‘meeting and- subcommlttees
meeting, at this: tinde. :Seme ‘other" members will-drop inperhaps,

We.meet:this motning to: hear testimony. on:the Domestic Volun:
teer-Service Act, -whicH -provides -the statitory -base for  ACTION
and-its domestic:volunteer; programs—VISTA servxce-’learmng, spe-
.cial voluriteer demonstration, and older american voluntéers.

The ‘Domestic Volunteer Service Act was last- amended in 1979,
-and it ‘expires ‘at ‘the ‘end ‘of -this year: The' administration has
%rio two: mgmficant changés: to the-act—a 2'year &‘Iaseout of
‘VISTA :and" termination of the.Univérsity Year- or: ACTION: pro-
gram. 1 support these proposals;: not. because I-am opposed to the
" encouragement of volunteerism, but. because 1 have no strong-confi-

dence the two-programs-are prowﬂlng an adequate return on the
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& “Governmsent's-investment.
e, The. .essence of ‘our ,country‘s greatness is- m the capacxty of its
L .citizens to: care, for one-another and to work ‘together to improve
‘both 1nd1v1dual' lives.and comihunities. The- programs- .under this
-act ‘were.’ assed ‘with the aim of’ harnessln this..marvelous re-
source of shuman- concern-and ‘resolve:in-an- effort to solve- some of
four moét basic problems—-—those of - poverty, isolation, ‘and: misf or-
¥ tuiie, These’ ‘needs :are- compelhng, ‘and"the résources the Federal
Govemment can brlng to bear on thém are unequal to the task in
Iman) cases

'Ifhe sﬂ)commlttee met pursuanf tomotwe, in ‘Toom: 4232, D'rk- ==
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and’’has” 4. great: deal: of -experience. in the overall committee’s..
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T + If we are going, to spend Federal funds to fight poverty, we must -
' use thosé funds to.aid projects which get at the roots of .poverty in
‘-+ . an effective way. Projects must have clearly definéd goals. The .
VISTA program has a checkered history in this-regard. VISTA.
_volunteers have been plaaed in some well targeted and beneficial
projects, such as the juvenile delinguency diversion project which

our witness Susan.Eichrodt will talk about in a few minutes. On .
— “the other-hand, the broadly defined mandate # the program has- -t

allowed. volunteers to participate in some projects which often have ,

no likely impact on the poor. For example, goals of VISTA-aided -
projects include, organize community residents against unfair ;
prices charged.by local community store; biild local and natjonal . *
cpalitions which will support the efforts of nejghborhoods to have

power; educate low-income people dbout the inadequacy of the
Jjustice systém; joining with other advocate groups to press for*

‘ I(}algis]ative reform. There are numerous projects with goals like

L these.

It is my understanding that the administration is considering
some alternatives of a vastly different orientation from the exam-
ples I have jus® cited. There has been discussion of funding jnitia-
tives for youth which would attempt to break the cycle of poverty
ot early in life. I have noted that there is no mention of this in the
. administration’s proposed bill and am interested in any further
information that- Mr. Rodgers, Acting Director of ACTION cén give
Fomet=  US, ; .- . . ] .
' “ With regard to University Year for ACTION, this subcommittee .
in“the past has received festimony from the agency that volunteers
under the program were not, in all cases, honoring their time
commitments of serving the pogr. In addition,/ the requirements of -
UYA have prevented students from doing necessary course work. I
believe. .the National Center for Service-Learning, which provides '
+ instruction to schools on how to set up service-learning programs,
is a more effective and appropriate way for the Government to be
involved in instilling values of community service in young people.
Finally, let me say that I am pleased with the administration’s
L recoghition of the contributions made by the older American volun-
teer programs. Through these initiatives oldet persons have preved
+ that retirement Tcom work.does not mean retiretent frdbm life and
that they have the ability and desire to make this country better. I
fear that in our efforts to help the frail and dependent elderly, we = =+
& have created the impression that all older people cari be catego-
rized in that manner{ RSVP, foster grandparents, and senior cqm- .. ;
_panions do-much to dispel this myth. A »
. In closing, let me say that the subcommittee would have liked to* *
- introduce its own reauthorization bill prior'te this hearing but did **
: not receive the'administration’s proposal in time to do so. We will
very shiortly be coming forth with legislation. .
- Thank you all for being here. ..
« I recognize my distinguished colleague, Senator Humphrey. .
Senator HUMPHREY. I have no statement, Senator Denton. Thank . -
* you. o -
Senator, DENTON. Thank you, Senator Humphrey.
* We will now receive for the record a statement from Senator
Hatch, chairman-gf the full committee. .,

¢ } _ ) L
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v [The preparedstatement, of Senator, Hatch follows:] .
_- PREPARED STATEMENT OF SEnATOR ORRIN. G. Hafon

ator—HATCH-—Among -America’s greatest—resources—are—the—— —
‘1 kindness sof its people and their willingness to ‘helP each other. .
Unlike physical resources, human resources are self-perpetuating -
~an e no_end. I have clear]y expressed my belief in letting the * .
private sector. take the“initiatiVe,in_builimcgrfur country. It is for - 3
his. reason thdt I have supported the ACTION program in the ;
st. ACTION’s' intended mission is:that -of stimulating volunteer- ‘
. .:smto deal witlr the problems of poverty in America. That' mission
Tontinués to be more important in -the 1980’s as we work to un-
: leash the potential ofthe (’Bﬁivate sector of this country to solve our .
¢ . = nation’s problems. The ACTION J)rogram has the potential of being o
‘ the catalyst to both inleash and stimulate volunteerism in Amer- o
. ica and,.therefore, I support the continuation of the ACTION pro- .
gram-1or-an additiona PAYS—PUL ill be-es; i oncerned—
'about its carrying, out its\@bended congressional mandate, especial- .
8ly with respect to poverty., : -y
The Al N program has had both good and bad moments, as .y
did:- many components of the war on poverty. Too many poverty :
programs are used too often as “fashionable laboratories” for out-

R Y hbe—-e8pS018

§ side volunteers to do their own thing, without involving the com-
munity and without-respecting the values of local citizens; and
;- many outside poverty-‘workers have had the attitude that they

were going to save thé people. No appromhould imply that the
people of the community are weak or ndent; nor should it !
relegate local citizens™to a subservient role. I find a new era has
begun,with the change of administrations; and with itr has emerged
; a new approach to solving our problems by working with the -
< ‘citizens of this country. It is an approach that assumes that the .
potential- and resources are within each of us, that each of us has .
something to contribute for the benefit of our neighbor, and that -
: “~each of uz will coniribute what we can. , - .o
- 2. The business community has played a vital role in building &
) America; however,.there are other groups in the private sector
whose potential we have only begun to tap. These are the groups
;. who, over the past decade, we have viewed more as recipients than
: as givers—our older Americans, minorities, our youth, and our
: . poor. If we invest our efforts in unleaghing the potential of those
: groups, they, too, will have a vital rdle in building oyr country.
: .I am supportive of the continuation of ACTION; it ‘is my strong-
* est recommendation, however, that its resources be focused in de-
: ing national, community-based volunteer-efforts within these
‘four groups, that is, the elderly, youth, minorities,.and the poor.
Let it be clearly understood that in working with“these groups,
. every-effort must be made to help them move within the.frame-
! work of the political and social fiber of their own community. If
such efforts are put in this context, the community will continue to
. support'such éfforts long after the Federal role has ended. B
Grand ‘speethes‘of the war on poverty-era called .for the time -
. .when professionals would work themselves out of a job. One of the
- real tests of a professional community organizer is whether he or
she can move into'a community, mobilize'its resources, 9nd then

Q ) . ) -
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leave without being missed. This"is the challenge I give to the
ACTION program personnel. -~ o '
Senator DENTON. Our first witnéss, Mr. Dana Rodgers, -Jr., - -
| Acting Director of ACTION will discuss the administration’s—pro- — —
: posa) for reauthorization of Domestic Volunteer Service Act. He is -
accofipanied by Dr, Willard Hoing, Acting Director for Domestic

Operations of ACTION and Mr. Marvin itehead, Budget Direc-

tor-of ACTION: .
Welcome; gentlemen, and if you choose to proceed with your
opening statement, : - .

" STATEMENT OF DANA liODGERS.' JR, ACTING DIRECTOR,
ACTION, ACCOMPANIED BY DR. WILLARD HOING, ACTING DI- |
RECTOR _FOR DOMESTIC OPERATIONS, ACTION; AND MARVIN .

%

WHITEHEAD, .BUDGET DIRECTOR, ACTION L7
Mr. ‘RopGers. Thank -you very much. I should explain that
been i be

the Director of ACTION. His confirmation vote is imminent in the
 Senate and I hope in a day or two he will be able to meet with you
as the Director of ACTION. .

Senator DENTON. Is he still undergoing quiz by the Foreign.Rela-
tions Committee? ' ‘ : )

Mr. Ropcers. They have approved his nomination and it is wait-
ing confirmation by the Senate. L, ..

I h:ive a written statement that I would like to introduce into the
record.

I believe that ACTION’s voluntary seryice.programs are about
people ‘helping themselves. They support what I think is most
positive and good about this country; citizens taking the initiative
to work with their neighbors, with their communities, and with

. tieir Nation to solve problems and do it in a way that does not
create a dependency on the Federal Government or on any level of
Government. Last; year we calculated that ACTION volunteers con-
tributed almost $300 million-in services to their communities. That

. is based on an assumption of minimum wage times the number of
hours they served. But in fact I think the number of volunteers,
including some you will hear from later this morning, clearly
would command a lot more th.n the minimum wage in the market-
place for the service they have gerformed. ) -
, In putting together oyr 1982 budget we have made every effort to
minimize increases and, in fact, this is a 14-percent reduction from .
the administration’s fiscal 1981 request. However, this legislation
will enable us toycarry out our initatives. to provide voluntary
assistance to beth public and private sector groups.

You have spajten-of older Americans and I would like to endorse

and concur what you have said. The whole premise of ACTION’s
older American programs is that many men and women over 60
are a resource available to this country. They have'a great deal of
wisdom. They have_a love for their communities, for their neigh-
+ .bors, and their country. ;The e able to show this in a very
" concrete ond a very valuable way through the service they provide
*o— 1o children with special needs throuﬁh the foster grandparent pro-
gram, to -the frail elderl{ through the senior companion program,

, and to all kinds of people, young people, old people, and the com-
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" munity at large. These programs are community programs, sir.
They are all sponsored by community-based organizations or logal -

_governments: They are-low cost and cost effective. They meet com-
munity needs. The value of the older Americans volunteer service
., is'far in excess of the budget request of approximately $89 gnillion

C e e et YT

- this year.
~ The retired senior volunteer program is a very flexible program
that has*enabled the velunteers to aneet a variety of community
needs. ! would like tb cite an example. In Alexander City, Ala., the
retired senior volunteer. program has taken on the responsibility

.. for collecting and recycling trash. This earns the project a little

. money and at the same time relieves the public of a gervice that «
they would otherwiSe have to pay for. . . /

In Durham, N.C, 1,000 RSVP volunteers are working as tutors
.+ in the schools, worki ith-ab child orking-with-severe- -
I~children and on-emergency, hotlines. .
_ I do not really need to say much. about the foster grandparent
program. The President and the First Lady and virtually all
American .citizens are aware of this program and what it is doing. -
This year we are going to have 18,000 volunteers serving in 219
communities, working with children with special needs. Fo¢ exam-,
ple;-in South Dakota foster grandparents are working wiikg;dé'
that have entered the justice systefn, who have gotten-in trouble
with the law, They work with children on a l-to-1 basis to help™
~ them develop the snrt-of responsible ‘decisionmaking skills -that

.- must be developed if a child is to become a responsible adult in our

society.

. In Troy, N.Y., foster grandparents, are working with early identi-

» fication of kids who have learning disabilities so that they can be .
detected early and they do not,reach the point where there is .
permanent damage. L -

In the 'senior-companion program, there are 4,000 volunteers ‘in
. 62 projects, including one in Mobile. Volunteers are working with
the frail elderly with the goal of trying to enable’ peoplé to remain {9

in their own homes. 1 think even the most humane and the finest
nu'rsin'g home is not as good ‘as staying in.one’s own home. %
The ‘administration’s proposal to phase ofit the VISTA program
g ‘is réflected in our authorization request which citgs a phaseout by
the end of fiscal year 1983. The VISTA budget that ‘we plan to
request for 1983 reflects the phaseout- costs for that program, As
you cited, VISTA has done a number of useful things. However, we
are in a situation where all Federal agencies have to exanline all
activities and ask whether this or that program is essential and
whether there are not other ways of achieving the same goals. -
What, in a ranking of priorities are we going to do? It is a difficult
__ decision that has been made by the administration but, under the .
. +-.~-circumstances, we are recommendinf9 termination of the VISTA
. program by the close of fiscal year [983. This is also true of the
University Year for ACTION program. The money that we are
requesting in the coming year for UYA is'only the sums necessary
to meet our 5-year project commitments to the schools that were
funded several .years ago. So that program is gradually phasing
* down {md out. ‘ : )




. ocally-controtled!

You have already spoken of the National Center for Service

* 'Learhing and Fwould hke to éndorse and réinforce what you have

“said.”We feel -that -
highly coet-effectiv
rcentage of the

is program is -absolutely invaluable..It is.a-
rogram. We are impacting or; a significant
es and universities of the country that have -
- 3 y organized student-volunteer-programs. -
ational- Center provides those programs with support¥and ;

o

~~assistance through materials, tvaining workshops, and consultant. ¥

sexvices and also through the: funding of a few demonstratidn_proj- . ;
ects that illustrate new .and different-ways that high school and .o
university volunteers can be .nvolved in meeting commuaity needs.
We.-also are very proud of our part C demonstration programs. I
-would like.to specifically speak to thdce efforts because as we have |,
a new administration' and a new Director coming in, it is in the
demonstration area that some of the concepts and innovations that

Tom Pauken is exploring for young people wil] ‘be tested. It is :
logical to test, on a limited scale, before wznask for broader pro- -
gram authority for innovative programs. .. i ] -

" One example of youth programs is a project that we cusrently

are supporting in Chatham nty, N.C., where poor. young people

are being trained by the Uniyersity of North. Carolina School of -

* Public Health to provide basic health awareness to their fellow

teenagers in a very rural and' quite low-income part of North .
Carolina. That is, illustrative of what-we plan with young people;, .
programs by and for, youth. Older people.have wisdom, experience, .
and a desire to serve their community. Young people may not have
had the experience yet but they have the energy and the commit- *
ment and they only ask to be given a chance to serve their fellow
youth and the community at large. This is what I hope we will be -
able to do in the coming yekrs with the youth iy, America through -
yolunteér programs. : ! .
* With that; sir, I will conclude my statement and we-are ready-for
your questions. : ¢ - i
Senator DENTON. Thank you. As 1 ask the questions, though I o
will direct them to you, sir, I hope that your two companions will
feel free-with your concurrence,to chip in on the answers. : , % -
It is my understanding that when the VISTA program decides to .
aid a community service’ project, it Thakes a nonbinding agreement
to place volunteers in the project for 3 years. —— e,
Does sthe new administration intend to review all projects in_ |
which voluriteers have been placed in the last 2 years to insure
they are both appropriate for Federal ascistance and effectivé if- -
addressing the immediate needs of the poor? -
Mr. RopaeRs. Yes, sir. .
Senator ‘DENTON. When was the last program evaluation of
VISTA conducted, and what did it show? ) : .
Mr. Roncers. I would like, if I might, to ask*our Acting Director :
of Evalpation, Melvin Begetle, who can share with you the VISTA .-
evaluation Fmﬂam. . . ' T
Mr. Beetle. The last-evaluation is still being analyzed. We-did a *

¢ ©. IS -

complete one in 1979. It showed that the majority of projects were-*

working with the poor. It did show that there.was an effort being

made and achieved to be able to help local people legrn skills. to

solve their own problems. These are the basic, fundar&ental things-
» [ A y -

- . . EN
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.+ that came out of the evaluation. We have a very comprehensive - ..
array of the kinds of programs’in which the{ werg irvolved. 1
.would like to mention some of thém very quickly. The ma{o_rity of”
the volunteers were working, in community leadership development
. rograms, getting local people to volunteef to deal with the prob-
*, ,. lems of the poor. They were also working in the area of housing - -
) rehabilitation, all kinds,. weatherization through organj¥ing tenant
groups to try to solve their problems. Seiiior center advocdcy was a -
T, major area and then there was education both in health and legal ’
7. matters. Those are the major areas in which they were working. In
* every instance the majority, of the volunteers were trying to deal
with credting local initiative to so}ve local problems. .-
, « Senator DENTON. The .1981 annual ACTION report says ‘that ..
*,  VISTA volunteers touch 1'in 20 poor people. Could you explain the

withominority citizens. They were working in creatin, volunteg

ﬁﬂmmﬂmﬁgaﬁh&ﬁﬂm&d&%&—am )

' elaborate on the difference tRis contact made in the lives of those

.. peﬁ)le? , ’ ' .

: r. Roncers. I, would like to ask Larry Williams, the Acting .

,Director of VISTA, to share that information with you. -
* " Mr. ‘WiLLiams. I was not, here, Mr. Chairman, when that figure
was derived ‘but I belieye that it comes from a survey, an onsite
survey conducted by our Evaluation Office of Projects, volunteers,
activities, and the people who were being served. We would be glad
..+  to submit {he details for the record. . .
: [The following was supplied for the record:]

The repors that VISTA Volunteers were touching one in twenty poor people has

! been superseded by a more recent survey of 45% of VISTA projects in 1980. This -
study determined that Voluteers provided services to an averufe of 906 people in

the -poverty‘communities to which they were assigned. With 3,900 Volunteers in
- VISTA at the end of 1980 it is 'therefore estimated 3;533,4000 people in these
commufiities were touched b§ Volunteers work. Assuming 350,000 of these people
were the near poor living in poverty areas, the \{)oor remaining were 2,183.400. Thus,
of the 25,214,000 poor people in~the U.S. per'the 1980 Census, VISTA. Volunteers’
service_was affecting 1 in 11.5 (25,214,000 +2,183,400). ACTION has no quantitative
data on the difference this contact made in the lives of those people. <.

(3

?

Senator DENTON. We would request that you do, sir, ) }»’
Might I ask the pr.vious conferee what is meant by leadership
development? : .

Mr. Beerie: Mr. Chairman, that was basically to try’ to get
people to realize héw they can‘have the wherewithal to get in-
volved in things they were not involved in before, to learn how to _

_ gxercise program development skills, how to go and talk to people
both in the private and public sector about their problem, to get
the resources and to dea[J with their resources there; opening the
doors for them, getting them to feel they have the abiljty to go .

° ahead and do it. : . , )

I hope that answers your question, Mr, Chairman. .

Senator DeNToN. Yes; except the titles of some of those programs
would indicate an apparent question whether Federal sponsorship
and underwriting of the expensive kinds of activities they go into .
were particularly appropriate. ° . s

You bfiefly mentioned the agency’s intention to develop new
roles for yolunteers in problems addressing juvenile delinquencKi,

drug abuse, and runaway youth. I also heard drug abuse and chi
Qbrnography mer}tioned y other Federal officials. ,

. - 1 2 [

- . s




8

+

What other Federal programs address those problems"

Mr. Robcees. I would like to provide for the record, sir, a list of

youth ‘programs-in other Federal agencies, mamly in the Depart-
ment of Health and Human Services. .

[The followlng information was supplied for the record]

* The Department of Hezlth and Human Services administers most of- the Federal

address - these & roblems. Included among them are the National
eg.

programs that

Center on.Child" Abuse and lect, the Child ‘Welfare Gragts Program, the
Runaway -Youth ‘Program, «the National Instituté-on Drug Abuse, and the Drug
Abuse Prevention Education-Program. Through-grants from the Office of Juvenile
Justice and the-National Institute of Juvenile Justice-and Delmquency. the Depart-
ment of Justice also funds delinquency prevention p While | know of no
specific Federal program addressing’the probleni of child pomography, some Com-
mumty Action Agencxes_may be directing resources toward this issue. -

Mr Rogegs. But let me share with you what 1 think ACTION’
unique and specific role is. Most other agenci provide, funds
either through block or categorical grants to commbnity groups or
-to State and*local governments to carry out whatewer the activity
is-or they provide-funds to buy hardware of vario
TION s programs mobilize people, serving as volun
own communities. They represent the citizen al}ernatwe to dolla
and -hardware to deal with these problems. That is not to say the
dollars and hardware are not needed. However, what we do js to go

out into towns and villages around this country and say, for exam- .

kmds A
in thei

ple, to young people: Why don’t 'you get involved, why don’t you

work with your .neighbors who have problems, why don’t you hel P
them to get their act together and become responsible; why don’t
you help the elderly people to remain in their own homes. We will
-provide you with.a llttle blt of support to enable you to perform
this voluntary service.”

So our-unique role is in enabhng citizens to serve their'communi-
ties and their neighbors through voluntarism.

Senator DENTON. Those programs focus on youth. Why do the
initiatives you mentioned focus, only that way?

Mr. Ropgers. Well, of course, ACTION already has very fine
programs -that focus on older people hoth in terms of their needs

."and also in terms of the resource that they represent in the com-
munity. I hope tHat soon, Tom Pauken will be able to share his

views on youth programs. 1 am trying to articulate what he might
say if he were here, and that is, if this country has a future it is
because péople who are now teenagers are going to grow up and be
responsible citizens and they are going to take leadership positions.
They are going to become productive. They are g to raise
families. If there is going to be a. better tomorrow, we had better

.- worry about these people today and get them mvol\fﬁd
« Senator DENTON. It is my understanding that you will support

youth projects and other efforts to promote volunteer projects for
citizén participation and volunteer demonstrations.
Mr. RopGers. Yes, sir; that is bne of the places, along with the
National Center for Service Learning and, of course, the foster
grandparent program involving older ‘men and women who work
exclusively with young people. g
Senator DeNTON. The authorization for thé part of the act I

| mentioned is $3,189,000 for‘ fiscal 1982. What degree of impact
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viould you expect from that. kind of authorization and the Father

broad.initiative? - . .
Mr. RopGers. I think the impact that we would expect is, first of

. all, through the volunteer demonstration programs that are part of

the activities authorized ander title I, part C, through this activity
we would be able to experiment with new ways that young people

_can be involved. This would not be a major massive national pro-

.

gram at the dollar level you are describing. Rather it would bé
illustrative examﬁtes thai either can be incorporated in our other
rograms or, can be adopted outside the Government or can be the

asis for new proposals that we would make in the future. The -

State Offices of Volunteer Citizén Participation Activity, which is
also & part C program, has a great deal of potential in this area.
There we work with State governments to establish an office of
voluntarism. That Gffice, after an initial period of Federal funding,

goes on its own and .mobilizes the citizens within the State to

provide service that is important in that State.

One example of how that can work for young people is in the-

State of. Texas where the Texas State Office of Volunteer Citizen
Participation has hélped to establish a hotline for runaway youth
that has become a national model-and has gone way beyond the
very limited initial ACTION funding. The mini-grant program that
is in part C provides a small amount -of money, no ‘more than
$10,000. But .this also can have a real multiplier effect. Here, in
Washington, we tend to think if it is not at least $1 billion, it is
nothing. But there are people who can take $5,000 and do a great
deal and have a lasting effect in the communities. That is what we
hope we would achieve by the $3 million we “are requesting in
volunteer demonstration and citizen participation programs.
Senator DENTON. I certainly empathize with the thought that the
amount of money you throw at the problem is not necessarily the

.index of how much results you get from it. I do not want anything

I might say, or say in' the future, in this hearing to detract from
my real appreciation fér the resource of volunteerism of which I
think we-have only begun to pump the potential. )

Mr. RopGers. I agree, sir. I think that in the future we will be
working a great deal more with the private business community
and with the private groups in general.

Senator DENTON. I also want to make a personal remark that in
terms of the elderly, we have, of course, with our increased medical
science, higher age expectations. We have a retirement age which
is quite early, particularly with women, compared to the intelli-
gence, the vitality of these people, and I think the utilization of it
is important as a national resource and around the world. I think
the United States has much to learn from looking, for example, in
the Far East where I spent some time I would rather not have

spent. But I did admire the prevailing over the millennium, the’

prevailing respect for the wisdom and effectiveness of older people
and the village elder system which still persists in spite of commu-
nism or whatever particular governmental system is imposed. The
experience over thousands of years with the efficacy of utilizing the
wisdom of older people to really run that village, to exercise effec-
tively their wisdorh and experience in governing the affairs of that
village, I think we can do much with that in the United States of

»
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America, to take care of our increasing sociological problems, many
of which I think derive from an unfortunate deterioration in the
institution of the immediate family, parents splitting up. The
grandparents can help an awful lot, not-only with their grandchil-
dren but with ‘other people’s children. Conversely, with the young,
the idealism—I think the greatest heroes and heroeins are the
young people who are turned on about doing something to improve
what they see through their eyes and through'their hearts to be
unsatisfactory sociological conditions, unsatisfactory, if yeu' will,
moral conditions, and I believe that tapping that fire is a sort of a
tremendous potential for this country. I have seen it all over the
United States. So I do not mean to denigrate the potential involved
in any of those kinds of initiatives. - .

You briefly mentioned that the administration plans to integrate
ACTION programs with programs in the private sector. Could you
please give us more details about this proposal? Would this involve
the Older Americans Volunteer program?

Mr. Ropcers. Yes. I think again I should defer to{Mr. Pauken. In
our older Americans program, State governments are now contrib-
uting $13 million a year to the support of the Foster Grandparent
program, the Senior Companion program, and the retired volunteer
service program. This is over and above the required local match-
ing funds. This is money that has been appropriated by legislatures
or made available by Governors when they see the value of the
programs. We have had some preliminary discussions with private
corporations on the possibility of their contributing to the support
of these programs as an act of corporate responsibility. Those are

_ preliminary discussions but there was a greaf deal of interest ex-

pressed by major corporations. One idea that we have not yet
begun to explore, but I hope we will, involves corporate and union-
run.employee recreation associations. :

I know where I grew up in -Rochester, N.Y., the Kodak Park
Recreational Association i8 an enormous activity involving thou-
sands of employees and their families in all kinds of recreational
and cultural activities. That seems to be an enormous resource that
can be tapped in support of voluntarism, .

These are the types of resources that we would look to. Based on
sq%%.of the successful things that we have done as models, we
wolld go out and-say, let us work in partnership, let us work
together because the Federal Government is never going to be able
to put up all the money to do all these things. Maybe we can test
out a few good ideas and then get together and make things work.

Senator DEnTON. What new health service roles does the agency
intend to train volunteers for and under what existing programs
will this be done? .

Mr. Roogers. I should speak mainly of the Senior Companion
program. The Senior Companion program involves older men and
women who provide diect support to the frail elderly who are not
in such bad health that they are bedridden but at the same time
are not so healthy and hearty that they can go about taking care of
their own households. What we are trying to accomplish in this
program ‘is to work with the home health care network that exists

in almost all parts of the United States to use the Senior Compan-

15.
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elderly out of nursing homes. .

ions as a resource that can play a major role in keeping the frail
You asked earlier about where other child abuse and youth

programs are located. We are concerned about coordinating with-
other parts of the Federal Government. In the Senior Companion -

program; ACTION -has-been-participating for some time with the
Office of Management and Budget, with the Veterans’ Administra-
tion and the Department of Health and Human Services in .a long-
term.care study to look at the issue of financing and the medical
needs of -frail elderly and how the Government and how the private
sector can best respond. We feel Senior Companions ‘can play a
very important valuable role. Later on this morning a lady who is
serving as a Senior Companion in Mobile will be testifying. I am
sure she can tell much better than I can how that is workjng.

Senator DENTON. I look forward to seeing her here. - ’

As you know, there has been discussion over the last several
years about which agency, ACTION or the State agencies, should
administer these programs. Does the -administration propose the
reevaluation of the placement of thése programs?

Mr. Ropgers. Not that I am aware. We feel we are doing a good
job as the steward of these programs. Again, i would like to defer
to some of the later witnesses. You will be hearing from project

directors for the three older American programs. I am sure they -

will be able to;evaluate ACTION from their perspectives.' They are
the people who make the difference between a successful program
in a community and an unsuccessful one. It is not the dollars. It is
the men and women that direct those projects in Mobile or Roches-
ter or Peoria and they will be able to share-their perceptions of
ACTION and perhaps alternative bureaucracies.

Senator DENTON. I understand that among other things the Na-

tional Center for Service Learning conducts evaluations of service

learning models to determine their effectiveness. Could you de-
. stribe some of these evaluations such as the study of programs for
juvenile offenders and what has been done with the findings?

Mr. Ropcers. I would again ask Mr. Beetle # respond.

2 'r. BEETLE. Mr. Chairman, we did have in 1979 and 1980 specific
efforts to evaluate some demonstrations in this arena and some
very surprising results came out. The people who a rticipating
as juvenile offenders in this study, a quasi-oxperi esign,
clearly improved significantly in reading ability
degree in mathematical ability. This was supported by the ratings
given by the study we did and the ratings given by the instructors
themselves. The juvenile offender participants also had a very
increased and marked change in their attitudes toward themselves,
toward work and toward their feelings about being in a learning
environment. Obviously, the fact that this group was able to go
into community service and use that as a-me2ns for learning and
have it be approved and supported by the school system, was a

* fundamental point that helped these people turn around and -

become interested in themselves, in their communities and feel
that they could get ahead educationally. It is a very surprising
result and a very successful one._ / . ‘

Mr. Robcers. I would like to reinforfce that this gets to the heart
of what ACTION programs are about. Even kids who look like they

X
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have totally loused up their lives can be motivated, if they are

given an opportunity to do something where they have to be of
service to others; where other people are depending on them in-

"o stead of saying, “You fouled up,‘you are a problem,’you are a
> disgrace, go away.” We are saying, “You have a responsibility.”
‘ “You are a citizen_of this community.” “You are a_citizen of this
; ‘Nation.” “There are things-you can do.” “We will give you a hand,

in doing them.” “Now let us do it.” That will not achieve 100-
¥ percent success. I am sure in the Navy you have had a similar
situation ‘déaling with young recruits. We feel that young people
are a resource and they can be challenged and motivated and they
. can serve in ways that not only will be good for them, in!g'ai,ning
' . them to be adults but will produce tangible value to the ¢o

. ties they serve. ,‘ ’ :

Senator DEnTON. Not oAly with recruits in the military but with’

seven children and much involvement in discussion groups with

. teenagers over my lifetime, I am well aware of the truth of what

" you said. It is not difficult to make mistakes and it is not difficult

to be redeemed from those mistakes if someone will just help you a

- little bit to see how you can makg up for them and get yourself
squared away.

Senator Hatch sent us a note and a statement which I will not
read in the interest of time, but he would have liked to have
attended this meeting. He is chairing another meeting at this same
time. . .

Also because of time constraints, there are questions which we
would otherwise have asked which we will submit to you in writ-
in

mmuni-

8. .
We apPpreciate your cooperation, Mr. Rodgers, and will hold the
record open for your responses. ’
. Thank you very much, Mr’ Rodgers.
Mr. Ropcers. Thank-you. It was a pleasure..
[The prepared statement of Mr. Rodgers follows:]

<,




. Daha l\cdgeu‘ - ’ N
e : Acting ‘Director: otsA ION . A |
Betore»the‘\ ' . '

.} Sénate Committee on’ /Labor’ and: nuun Resop:cee .

¥l Subcomucu on: Aging; n-uy;—-and S

) of s'f'.’é,i'zé ooo. -mu amount wi.ll -auow ACTION £o. opente efu-
ciently in achieving us legiclated goal of p:ouoting voluntary
u:vice €o;. for, and by thezconmunity in which the volunteerr
‘serve., Inathh u-e of re-examinaﬂon of gqvemental prioriues

and prognns, T am convinced thet the ACTION approach of . fosterind

celf-help and self-relhnce is uore hportant than ever—in. orde:

‘to Temove local dependenci}}on fedenl auisunce.

3

Por years - many individuals have,.-in good conscience, _believed
t.hat effecbive, long~-term soluuons to: problen\a conf:onung

the tpoor, thex diubled, the elde:ly, and youth. are not to be
efound in. government, thlt bureaucr \cr is- 1nclpab1e of :olving :
euch deeply personal problems; and that the urtinte ansvers: must ‘/
be found in shared :esp_gp_sibi.nty,cpeopl;&&o peop.gl‘e. In the wvake M

of the failure of many uandated social programs to p:ovide the - x§
'_4 expected :esults, many have come to view with a jaundiced eye ‘
leginlated lolutions to probleas of poven:y, diecriminet!on, Lo

" and’ ‘decnne in the quality of life.

A Mt s

I
’
@,
.
D
\
’
.
e

> * ‘ ‘ . ::

. PO -

- N P

. Al 3 "

- L : 3

# ; «

13 - 1 i .,

- . 1 %

N S ’ - SN
SRR .. - - } - . S e e,

e e ALl A & 18 - - sy
) ‘ - ’ . - ? RN
- v L . ' . C s - P o KN
; EMC ST LOSM=2 | T g c
) (2 d T, . 2
rz N - - D

3




* sy

A

e Fe e S

As & sajo: pa:tiot hisnsconoaic}p:ogtsl, P:ssidsnt Rssgan has

insistsd on ths*nasd tofiisit ths g:ovth ot ths bu:sauc:acy, to

.

a:stu:n ths gove:nlsnt to ths peopls, and to sncoutags and pst-it

‘»as»uuch as possibla., !hia bslis:

-\x\

hat psople can- do no:a th:ougw-salf-raliance than th:ough gove:n-

psopls to do- to: themsalv

- ;A..‘ .. Lo

-.'nsnt paternalisn wi11 be tha kgystons o£ the ACTION philosophy.
"It ia notva new. concept ton ACTIO lthough it does. baspesk

. . s e N . v A

-SOme new‘di:ection. . . . .

ey

3OV 0

s

i ity X
. ~ N -

* - a hel ; ’ T v
ACTION's _programs are about self—help; finding ways £o: paoﬁge to : -
help ®ach. othgr without having to depend on the fade:al govs:nment ' '
for long - térm assistance. ACTION hslps paople get. off fade:al -

assist ance if thsy are on it, encourages them to he1p themselves

-

DT 8 - b

befotre. they have to get on it, .and serves those most in need. our

.

%

~ Pe res T

p:og:ams ao not ancouzags people to “give up so they can go on .
'fada:ar assistance or to wait for.expensive solutions to be found

- for problems that they can solve thamselves. Ou: programs encour- F
age and teach people the "how to® of a solution that allows )
them to be p:oQuctiye, enterprising, and self-reliant in using
their own gkills. Last year ACTION's voluntee:s contributed .

neaﬁ}y $300,000,000 in direct volunteer services to their

communities. This figure does fiot take into account the signifi- .
oant hidden value of volunteer presence-in a community such as 3

wheﬂnoﬁilization of local, state, ané private dolls:s, the mobili-

zation o£ conmunity volunteers, or the long-term effedts ard ?}& -

. savings of independent 1living efforts. ‘ ot f
v . % . ¢ Y
N ..f £ s

. . - ng

. . :

'

Y . - ” f

1 - - P Bl

+ T - - co ) -

i

P




e
[
o

¥
.

In fotnnlating the budgct for PY 1982, we- havc llde every ctto:t

<

YN

_}*to .void incrcacingxgove:nnant cxpenditu:cc and in fact, this

e DAy €0 M G TR 4 & s
.
LI ARaL

Fa
we

I budgct tcprcscnts a»ldt ‘reduction from: the: PY 1981 request. -

2 ' . LI S
' ~1his rcduction, however, -will not reduce the ability of our’ - ;
s s PR, — T e — —————— v [ -
B Molgntggrgito~ggtve. . < !
({.h-, B B h . D N ) L. : . . :

f .roi~jodt'éonsiéeration we are submitting a- legislative proposal
::> which,wjlgngngble our. agency to continue its vork in providing

(e T s

!oiuntgggg.and asgistance to‘public-agencieg gnd private sector

gfoups*ﬁno utilize volunteers ‘to meet a broad range. of huban,.

*
Lt e
BONE e A e s B AT

‘

2 social, and environmental needs relating to the problem of

poverty.
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We ar: requesting authorization o£ an approp%iation of $89,471,000
:Tg for PY 1982 for the Oider Anerican Volunteer Prograns authorized ) .
by Title IX o£.tne.Donestio Volunteer service Aot of 1973. Of’ -
"this sun,‘sga,qoi,ooo is requested for the natired Senior Volun-
teer Program and $60,780,000 for the Foster Grandparent Program

and the Senior Companion Program. We are also requesting a ’ §

- sguch sums as necessary" authorization for these programs for FY ) ;
* 3

1983. . ) ' §
Today these proérams uhich‘comprise our olﬁer American Programs ) »

. .
i.e. the Retired Senior Volunteer Program, the Senior Companion
- o

_Program, and the Poster Grandparent Program, support the work of ﬁt
over 295,000 volunteers throughout America. S;rving in over r\
_~ 25 per cent of this country's counties, these volunteers contri- ‘§
buted more than 78 million hour; of service last year at a cost A\ ; :
- to the government'avg;aging.;:little more.than $1,00 an hour. ni \\ z
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aight edd that theaveiue of these. progrems hes been so weil
eetebliehed thet&they are emong the,goy}rnnent{services that the

ot N - . . . .
) ) .ndministretion has elected not to-cut from thebcurrent 1eve1.

.u.;__v_,?The increesing number o£ oldir individuels in. Americen society ' -
4 end 1onger 1i£e expectancy trends require thet opportunitiel
qxist«for significant community gervice by’ older peop}e ui}ling
to ehere their experiences, ebilities, and ekills. ACTION'S
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value of -such‘service based on minimum wage compensation, 3260
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older Amerlcen Volunteer Programs ‘are besed on the belief-thet

. older citizens are- a- netionul resource and thet meeningful--

It:;' ogportunities can be dib@loped in the traditionel spirit of

’ voIUnterism and community aervice. Voluntarism represents one

- of the best cheracteristics of America and these ;rogrems promote ‘
* the creetive uge of oiaer people as community resources in respond-

ing to locally. identified community needq. . -

All three OAVP programs share certain importent characteristics
1\ such as being lccally sponsored by communityiﬁesed organize- . o N
‘”1 tions, low.cost and cost-effective, and providing services

to meet coumunity feeds., The 295,000 Older American Volunteers
., are currently perticipeting in 1,000 local projects, serving

. ) )
i , at over 30,000 community service agencies. The estimated

million in PFY 1981, far exceeds the $89,471,000 budget request

The distinguishing feature of the Retired Senior Volunteer
- - & N
Program is its flexibility to respond to community needs and

design volunteer ogportunities which meet the unique talents of .

- ~
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-ing individuals with long-ternscate,needq. For example:

indivfduarr. RSVP ‘Volunteer activities vary enocmouely_;nd
includex providlng information on3ﬂealth, nuttition, onergy
consetvation, and-taxesjy crime. ptevention; setvice in‘health

catc inetitdtionsz tutoring in achoole:'counleling; and assist-

. . . - M

'- Inuhlexander’city, 1leoam&, a highly syccessful recycling

ptograﬁ_fiﬁtﬁii’tutal community-was deveIopai1ﬁr“tQEUUp
oﬁ RSVP volunteets from all economic levels and backgtounds.
Entitely managed by SS RSVP volunteete, the Recycling
Center has been incotpotated as a non-ptoflt agency. The
\centet is open evety Thutsday, with the volunteers working
in.shifts, taking in and ptocessing glesg.,papet,°and |
aluminum. Since January 19i9, volunteers have collectedf
% sorted, and sold 100 tons of recycled newsprint which is .
used to make ce}lulose insulation. Crushedqglass was
collected and sold to nake new glass bottles. Income ~." -
generated by the. project, over $600 a month,.is d&sttlbuted
to meet speclflc needs in the community. Thtough-the
collection and recycling program, the city government is

relteved .of the expense of collecting and disposing of

- . . .
.

tons of refuse.

. . @ ,

- 975 volunteecs fn Dgpham, N. C. serve at 50.volunteer

. statione sbonsoced‘by the~Durhan Technical.lnstitute.
They serve as totocg;fn the public schools, work with
child abuse and patental stréss proyranms, tutot sevetely

4

‘handicapped childten at Lenox Bakers ﬂospital and work ’

A

¥
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- i@g'?ittspuféh RSVP utiliius,oidct péoplc vith “ ‘é
~§q¥§§3§gg§, tgchhicgl,-gndlptétdssiqnui'cxpﬁitise ;
: vho:lré retired. from Pittsbutgu businesses :to lend ...
thcit talcntt and cx;ericnee to ~40 local non= i -

profit agencics. )

-

Ip 1981 theréd§i11 be ‘over 270 000 VOluntccrs at 722 projcots. ;
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. for both the Foster Grandparents and cpildren that resuit .

- - T . -

Thc Eoster G:andpa:;nt Proqfan, as. you know, prcvides i
opportunities for older low=income pcrsons to give supportive
pe:senai service to children having cxccptiong% or spccial -
nceds. In ?! 1981 thére will be 18,000 volunteerg at 219

procht; serving in pediatric wards of deneral hospitals, ’ L3
schoois, correctionll facili%ies, child care centers, :
institutions for the physically handicapped, group homes,
and private homes. The beauty and worth of the Fostek. ' 5;

Grandparent Program is the psychological and social rewards .} 'yf

fiom'theib-félationship. : o Tl
[ e b4 <o

a
b
A

- In Aberdeen, Souti§ Dakota, some Foster Grandparents .
//q work with youth yfo have had trouble with the law. -
Poster‘crandpa ents help the xouths-dgVefbp decision
making:ski;is and motivate them to strgugthen their

emotional and|social outleok on life. -~

- In Troy, New York, Volunteers work closely in a team

" effort with educational specialists to provide-early-

-
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1denc1t1caﬂon of chudrcn uho ar dinbked or slow lntmu

]

in an ctfort r.o prevent additioml psycholoqical and,\ motional

- - A

s handicaps.“' o~
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2T lkuh of old ' pctlonl to provide a hunnizing aspect to-a
T conglex»hg_

cOlpanion

‘and sochlrutvice detivery—tylnt. ’*'nfe 30:\10:
’_ ram i iocuud on au’ﬁtﬁ\g the rapidly grouing
. nulbcr of nodengcnenlly 1-pa1tcd and/or 1solated

> older adplts achigve and maintain independgnt Tiving. sc:»

- . hg‘s, in some unities, combined ruourcu with RSVP to

SR _'proﬂqlo long-term care services to homebound_ older persons.

=i In Hawaii, -the Senior CO'mpanionl are tr&ined by’

”
‘..

the State Departaent, of uealth, and are 1nv01ved

-

in. health care pllns of patients served.
N

- In Milwaukee. Senior Companﬁ)n Volunteers are

.part, 75~years of age or oldet. Most of them .

.

would likely bé institutionalized without the

services of the Senior Campanions. ) , /

’ . . .

Senior Companions arms'at the prevention or deferral of insti-~

tutionalizatidn. In FY 1981 there will:be almost 4,000 Senior

&'\

‘8- . AC‘I‘ION'I Senior COnpanion Program. enlists. the. -energy and caring‘

servin'g hbmebou'nii"pat.ikents whotare, for,the most .
A

Companions &t 62 projects. As part of the ongoing reassessment




of the role gf the ?6deral governlent in the life of the natjon
and the concurrent reallocation of responsibilities betueen the
public and private sectors of society and among the Federal,

sEate, and 1ocal levels of government, the Adninistration has

‘made “a- decision to terminate the VISTA progra!kby the end of

'; Lt Fiacal Year{1983. While VISTA “volunters' have perforned usefui

e
f

a1
e

plishments,have been substantive ar lastingfenough to warrant

LS

its cont nuation. ‘At a time.when fiscal constrainta require hard

W3t AXTad A M RE S

-choicés ampng Federal programs,,and when there is an inperative N
to liﬁit tne cope of Federally adninistered activities impacting
on individuals and communities, it is appropri*e\ that a ‘number

of useful, bat not essentialL.programs be discontinued. VISTA

is such a ptogram- . .
’ 4 » \ - . .

] . -
“We are cons‘guently requesting an authorizatien of $25,7637000

£or Flscal Year 198% for programs under Title 1 of the Domestic

.

Volunteer service Act, of which §$20,744,000 is for VISTAQ Of the
1983 authorization requested fcv title I, $10 372,000 (of a t.tal
of $15,391,000) would be £br V}STA. ‘This 1983 amount represents
,!wnies required ¥o cover the residual costs of volunteers con-

. tinuing their gservicey initiated in fy~}982, through the orderly

1
-

termination ot their assignments in 1983.

3

Our l:jislative proposal also requests the repcal of a provision

the pomestic Volunteer Service Act which reserves $4,000, 000 of

the first $5,130,000, appropriated to support service-learning

) ' ~ B %

LA i 7ext provided by eric:

R work ‘in. serving the poor, we do not‘believe the program'c accom=
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ov. Z
prograns for- the Univcrllty Year for ACEION (UYA) Progran, No ' -
new UYA projccts~have been funded in :he#last ytlr, and the - L

oV e -

agcncy hll no presant pllnl to fund new projcccs llthough' 2! Lok
obligations to existing grantees will be honorgd. The reser—‘
vation of the bulk of lcrvlce—learning funds far UYA represents . :
< a lubstantial impe¢iment.to other lcrvice-lenrning plograns .

(:“‘_ ’uanlged by thé“Natlbnal Centeg for- Sctvlce-nearning which vould

provide suSszantlal new opportunitics to students £9£ volunteer
_lgrvice. We belleve that the present qgltr;ctlon.has outlived g .
* its bséfulness and orl;lhii'pﬁrpose, and(ghould. be reﬁbalea; s ;
7 . ? ) o - . . /// '
While He intend to pﬁlse out UYA, service-learnbng-programs %
'witl receive 1ncrcaled emphqals. $1,830,000 6f the requested

FY, 1982 authorlzltlon ls for other lervlce-leatnlng programs.

deay, over 400,000 collegp ltudente are lpcnding part of\t
thedr tlme aﬁ volunters to help others. This novenent is .
also prcsent in high scho and I think is a signal of the 4
concerned citizenship that ¢an be &xpected from the com}hg ¢ .
generagion of leaders. R ) ! -
. R hd 5«‘1 . A
. .- .
The National Center for Service-Learning (NCSL) providegs'
advlce,'iralning, and jéchnlcal assisé;nce to 2,006-c61féges “ ¢
- .

and 3,000 high- schools that have active student volunteer

p:ograms. In thls program, ACTION has a double agenda:

firse, to acquaint student volunteers with opportunities to ° v .

serve those most.in need, solvlng problems of ;hungor, health,
?

‘illiteracy and community deveYopment, and second, to demonstrate

3 ~ o




" the cxpottancc of voluntccting serves a vital educational need

in dovtlo@ing social: consciqspn.ss in youth. Volunttc: p:ogtn's

do. not usgnlly appeal to sgggcn;s with p,:sonal problens,
incntc’t;tcd.youth, dndetné%ievets,‘dtop-oycs. We want to
d;vclbp volunlcc: prograns that can inbludc such youth, giving
thern an’ oppo:tunity to "get theit heads ‘on st:aight' by going
f < bcyond thenselves' to become involved #ith thcit fcllow human .

- beings so that they ,can have a neaningful 1ife experience.

whilq we are proud of theae-qge thousands of other similar

accomplishments, we do not intend to rest on them. 1In ;ach of

our programs we willtexamine opportunities to meet new community
nceyf,/écst nevw oppottunitie; for service, and place new emphasis
on furidamental management concepts. Among the oppottunitic{ and
enphases we will expiotc will be concerted efforts to integrate
our programs with the volunteer programs and t;soutces of the,
: private sector; train voluntee:g in new health service roles to
help stem the tide of‘tising health costs; and develop new roles
§ for our volunteers, so that they might expand their contribution
f° focus on delinguency, drug abuse, the plight of runaways and

A o;&gt problems of young people.

-
N - .

Key to thise ibitintives will be our Citizen Participation and

Volunteer Demonstration Programs, which are authorized under
ws . :
title I, Part C of the Act. Through these programs emphasis
will be placed on building the support of corporations, voluntary

organizations, state and local government agencies, churches and

~

.
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other groups which,havc an interest and concern in the administra-

S m M E W AT SNNITant L €pead o et

tion of volunteer programs. Through the,ﬁlnl-crant/;nd Demonstra-
tion Progranq.'thesi new and vital volunteex xoles and progrins

will be encouraged, stimulated, supported or tested as nmethods ' 3

* of meeting society's needs through citizen ‘involvement. -

"

We plan to redirect our Office of Voluntary Citizen Participation
1) . .

-

Y7

so that it can more effectively serve as the focal point for
uanx_of the six million volunteer groups and agencies around :

the country. As volunteers and voluntary organizations assume

increasingly diverse and vital roles, we anticipate that this

office é}n provide even more effective technical assistance, .ﬂ‘.;

v

administrative support, and coordlﬂa:lon of citizen partici- N

E R S

pation ‘efforts. PFor theae Part C programs, we are regquesting Lt

authorization ofﬁan appropriation of $3,189,000 for FY 1982.

As has been customary in past’years, we are requesting a

- "such sums as necessiry' authorization for admlnlsﬁkatlve

. W expenses for both FY 1982 and 1983. Anticipated for FY 1982
is an increase of administrative costs by an ;stlmated $238,000
due largely to uncontroliable increases id rent, energy, and’

communications costs.

As part of our legislative submission, we have substantially

rewritten section 501 of the Domestic Volunteer Service Act

to eilqtnate the large number of formulae, floors, ;nd ceil- ‘
ings which have been added over the years and which are

inconsistent with our budget request. These inconsistencies

. \

.
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_ ~ include provisions for both a $23,300,000 mininum and a
$28.000.@00'minim;m for VISTA; a tequiriment applicable to .
FY 1980 and 1981 earmarking specific«ghounts for UYA and
.NCSL; and another provision applicable to F! 1980 and 1981
requiring that specified portions of the funds app%opriated
for special volunteer programs under Part C of title I-be
'allocated to the Fixed Income Consumer COUnseling and Helping
Hand prografis. To carry out theihdministration s guidance to
reduce speéding, we must have sufficient authority to cut where
cuttihg-is qoét beneficial. Remd&igg these earmarkings will

. assist in that effort.

[y

I believe that this submission provides the framework for an
ACTION of expanded scope and vitality dhile at the same time
demonstrating adherence to President Reagan's announced

" strategy to reduce the overall size and expense of the federal
governmént. In asking for reauthorization.of the programs .
under the Domestic Volunteer Service Act, ACTION seeks to
cqntinue and strengthen the efforts of citizen volunteers to
3erve‘their community and their nation. Reauthorization will
ehable.us 4to continue to proyide effective support and
direction toﬁcommunity funded projects in a cost-effective,

productive and efficient manner.

.
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Senator DENTON. We will ask this next panel of three witnesses
to step forward, Mr. Gene Pasymowski, ACTION district director
for. eastern and central Pennsylvania and -‘Ms. Susan Eichrodt,
VISTA - yolunteer with the ‘Thurston Youth Service Society of
Olympia, Wash. They will discuss their experiences- with the
VISTA program and Mr. Michael B. Goldstein, who is general:
counsel for the National Society for Internships & Experiential
Education. He will share with us his impressions of the National
Center for Service Learning. ‘

I would appreciate from each of you if you, would summarize -
your oral testimony in 5 minutes. The balance of-it will be inserted
in full'in the record at the conclusion of your testimony. -

STATEMENT OF GENE PASYMOWSKI, ACTION DISTRICT DIREC-
TOR FOR EASTERN AND CENTRAL PENNSYLVANIA; -SUSAN
EICHRODT, VISTA VOLUNTEER WITH THURSTON YOUTH
SERVICE SOCIETY, OLYMPIA, WASH.; AND MICHAEL B. GOLD-*
STEIN, COUNSEL, NATIONAL SOCIETY FCR INTERNSHIPS &
EXPERIENTIAL EDUCATION, WASHINGTON, D.C., A PANEL

Mr. Pasymowskl. Mr. Chairman, I am delighted to be invited to
testify before the Senate Subcommittee on Aging, Family and
Human Services which is currently considering the ACTION Agen-
cy’s authorization bill. Since 1974, I have been the ACTION district
program director for eastern Pennsylvania and have been an active
volunteer with numerous civic and nonprofit organizations in
Philadelphia. Hence Momments are from the perspective of a
professional volunteet program administrator as well as that of a
dedicated citizen who actively participates in vciuntary work in my
community. However, I would like to point out that my comments
today reflect my own opinion.

I recognize the significant contributions that legitimate volun-
tary activities can make toward improving our Nation’s schools,
social service agencies and neighborhoeds, and so forth, which to-
gether enhance the quality of life for all our citizens. Toward that
end ACTION’s older American volunteer programs, Foster Grand-
parent program, retired senior volunteer program, and senior com-
panion program, have made significant and measurable improve-
ments to our Nation’s communities.” )

I am sorry to say that my enthusiasm for ACTION’s older Ameri-
can volunteer programs is not shared with respect to VISTA. It is
my considered judgment that. there is little compelling reason’ to
continue VISTA ii its present form. VISTA has substantially failed
in its legislative mandate “to strengthen and supplement efforts to
eliminate poverty and poveriy-related human, social, and environ-
mental problems.” - ) >

Even VISTA’s most ardent supporters would have difficulty in
identifying how VISTA has any measurable effect in permanently
improving the economic status of more than a relative handful of
low-income persons to.the, point that they are no longer dependent
on Government assistance. -

VISTA as a program is an anacronism within the context of the
economic realities of the 1980’s. Today the major economic problem
facing this Nation i8 the economic stagnation caused, in_large
measure, by massive Government income transfer programs during

30
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the. past: 15. yea;-s w}hichlwe‘ré and still are pfomdt'et'l by many

7ISTA"projects. The effects of Government-expenditures have most
adversely affected the poor by.denying the private.sector the capac-
ity to generate new capital Which is the source.of genuine job
creation. The. condition .of the :poor-has-been' compounded-by the

effets.of inflation:induced by Government debt to finance the:wel-

fare system that: was supposed’.to “solve™ poverty. in America.

" According to George Gilder author.of “Weslth and Poverty,” the

liberal. egalitarian économicgoals: of ‘the: ‘war ‘on poverty” pro-
.grams. which: promoted. income redistribution:have resulted-in the
Government waging a- “war onwealth:”:Gilder furthg;» states:that:

The crucial goal of-all: anti-povertypolicy st be. to lift-the incomes of males
&?yidipgﬁfox; families and to-release the current. poor from.the honeyed snares of

vernment jobs and subsidies. These policies, tinfortunately, are the opposite of the
ones.now favored by both Government and:the academy, which is one reason why
poverty amid American riches; is unlikely to end soon: {p. 152.)-

® :Since 1977 VISTA’s underlying liberal-left ideclogy promoted dis-
dain.toward:the. private. inarket, by a number -of VISTA projects

creating. ‘an ‘economic and political environment in low-income:

areas which discouraged private reinvestment. The net effect ‘of
.this ideology is_ to- perpetuate the welfare state as the principal
“aconomy’” in ghetto neighborhoods:

During - the ‘past 4 years.the VISTA program was -directed by

" ACTION .headquarters to be the vanguard for “social change” by

employing ‘confrontational community orgdnizing tactics based on
the conflict model of Saul Alinsky. The most recent example was a
demonstration organized by Tenants Action Group in front of my
house on April 6. This, perhaps, is the most damaging aspect of the

- VISTA program.

The target for much of the activism demonstrated by VISTA has

. been-the private sector, Private reinvestment in urban neighbor-

hoods 'that, increases the local tax base, eliminates blight, and
reduces crime is condemned by VISTA projects because of alleged
“displacement” of the poor, Employers who discover that they can
no longer profitably operate in older ‘industrial cities because of
high crime, lack of available skilled workers, and increasing taxes
to overcome a shrinking tax base are har
ers as “runaway companies.” Imagine the reaction of a landlord
receiving correspondence from a VISTA volunteer assigned to a
tenants organization whose letterhead, in silhouétte form, is that of
a rioting mob Lrandishing wrenches and clenched ¥ists. i

It can be pointed out that VISTA volunteers are also working———

with more. traditional voluntary associations and are “doing good
work.” e such assignments are viewed and used as a justifica-
tion for the continued funding of VISTA they are for the most part
ineffectual in eliminating poverty. :

Donald-Lambro in his book “Fat City: How Washington Wastes
Your Taxes,” (Regne%/Gabeway: South Bend, Ihd., 1980) reviewed
the VISTA program. His concluding remarks concerning the histo-

ry of VISTA were:
Over the years VISTA has moved far from that worthy goal (relieving poverty)
and is now promoting political confrontation, social upheaval, activist grassroots

organizing, lobbying, and a broad range of other questionable activities which have
nothing at all to do with the real n of the poor: good jobs with adequate income.

.
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Lambro is correct in his conclusion concerning the real needs of
the poor; that is, good jobs with adequate income. VISTA, or for
that metter any other Government :program, cannot “solve” the
probleriis of the poor by institutionalizing poverty, that is, advocat-
ing increased welfare payments, subsidized. housing, rént control
and other forms of Government.interference and regulation of the
private' market. These approaches_have created .economic stagna-
tion by being a drag on capital formulation and made -private

_investment into low-income communities-economically .unfeasible.

.Government regulaticn and interference in the private market,
ostensibly to. “protect: the poor,” ‘has institutionalized poverty in
America and created a welfare state bureaucracy whose primary
function is to perpetuate poverty as a. permanent economic condi-

tion. - - o
‘VISTA must be redesigned into a program that promotes cooper-

ative approaches with other Government agencies and the private

sector to-generate reinvestment into poverty communities by the

private market..Capital is mobile and will seek out communities

where it is welcome. s

VISTA as a program should help create an economic environ-
ment in a poverty comminity that will-attract reinvestment. The
reduction or elimination of Government regulations that impede
investment is a first priority. Furthermore, poverty communities
need to understand that they need to have a partnership with the
business community based on mutual self interest. VISTA has the
outreach capacity to build such partnerships and should be mobi-
lized accordingly. . SRR )
Also ACTIOI\? must recognize that private “intermediate institu-
tions” such as church, fraternal organizations, service clubs, ethnic
societies are the primary choice of persons in need of social and
ecpnomic services. Government is the last choice. ACTION volun-
‘teers need to direct their energies to enhance the abilities of these
“intermediate institutions” to serve their constituencies and reduce
the negative effects of Government agencies on the social and
economic well being of neighborhoods. ,

The liberal economic programs of-the 1960’s and 1970’s were
based on the Keynesian economic model that the economy can be

stimulated by Government spending and properly directed through

Government regulation. Poverty would be “solved” by a redistribu-
tion of income. The results of these economic policies had the
opposite effects, economic stagnation, and inflation which most
adgersely affected Tow-income groups. /
up

need E)r generating capital formulation and thus creating perma-
nent jobs in the private market. Nowhere is this need for capital/
job creation mort needed than within low-income communities. In
the event that Congress reauthorizes the continuation of VISTA,
then VISTA must be redirected in a way that promotes genuine
economic revitalization through wealth generation, not income
redistribution. .

Senator DENTON. Thank you, Mr. Pasymowski.

1 should note for the record that Mr. Pasymowski, among his
achievements and active deeds, is the. president or has been a
president of the Polish American Affairs Council.

ly side economics takes the opposite approach, stressing the,
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Y. " County bf:’lfhﬁfét"dxi‘}Oly;@pia;Wﬁé}i;. , T :
b ““In July of 1978: a. new ‘juvenile code: came: into: existénce in

Washington allowing minors and first offenders to be diverted:from

the :;juvenile- justice system. They.do:not. end .up, with a criminal
record coming ‘through:diversion. There .is'no.trial, no appearance
‘before a-judge. One of the important parts of tie diversion program:
is:allowing the: community’ to become.involyed:in:the process. The .
way the community-is irivolved.in Thurston’ County. is-to:serve on
what:we -community accountability boards: This allows the.
community- ave,a direct impact on problems of juvenile .delin-
quency-in-their:county. Prior to:my:recruitment as a. VISTA, we
only-had. our -accountability boards in our Olympia office: There-
fore, the only: participants in the prograin as volunteers were from
the urban areas surrounding. Olympia. The rural comimunities were-
not reaily .involved in the program. Seventy percent of -the low-
income families come from the rural areas. ~ - a

Therefore,-we were not.involving a large part of the low-income
families in the county. I-doubt that without my VISTA recruitment
thatthe.agencywould have been able to provide the staff, time and
.money to do.this outreach work in the rural communities.

I would- like. to. briefly explain: what the boards are all about.
.They are-made-up of volunteers-from the. community. They ques-
tion the youth, help them come to some realization as to how they
have.indeed offended the: community, and help them to learn ways
other than illegal behavior to handle their problems. They actually

- % <g

come-up- with a disposition as to how. the youth will repay the

community for their ‘offense. They can do this by assigning commu-

ity .service- which is doing volunteer. work for the community,
assigning restitution if there has been some kind of damage to

.
P 2
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+-°7 . M PAsyMowsKI. Lam now the president. = - - ,
\ . Senétor-Dexton. Past president of the Spring Garden Ciyic Asso-
e ciation., He is'on’ the American Jewish' Committee Ethnic Planning:
PR -Committee thereof..He:is a:past- member "af :the:board:of directors.

.. _ .of the'Nationalities Seryice Center and'is-on ‘the-review committee:
r.-7 " ofithe United Way of otitheastern: Pennsylvania. :
‘Thank ‘you for-your. testimony} sir- .. -. .
a . MsiEichrodt?" © . . :
£ _-Ms:-Eicitropr-—T would-also like to. ‘thank your. .committee-for-
A inviting. meto. téstify here, I .am Sisan: Eichrodt: I am 4 locally
- ‘vecruited . VISTA serving:in- the/juvenile diversion:program in-the:

.
-

-

gzé serty, or asking them to attend some kind of session that might
‘helpful to the youth, that would be applicable fo their offense.
Examples would be a law class or a motorcycle safety class. ‘
These communities where I have been setting up the boards were
identified- through the records kept by the agenci. Th?' showed
three.rural areas where a large part of the youth who had offended
were coming from. Now, the way I have been setting up the boards -
and:gelecting participants; is by doing a lot of leg work in the .
community, visiting' different kinds o people. 1 speak to service
clubs.such as Kiwanis and Lions; talk to city officials, the police
degartments, ‘and invite the-public to community meetings. ‘pro-
vide applications and invite people- who ‘are interested to take
applications and perhaps take-one for a friend who they feel might

be interested. in the program. Then I interview the people who are

33
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L2 . interestéd, and. select eight. people in each community to be in- 5
o volved e program, e o et variely-of people o
F07- . Tty to;make-a-point of including a great variety of people on.

.. .. -each:board, such'as a businessman, a farmer, a housewife; a senior
citizen.So. I include-all" socioeconomic - classes -quzggqﬁle“i,h -each

minunity. 1. train; along: with another .staff memb r,-the people. :
.serving:on.the. boards.'We:help them:not. only learn‘to communi- o
cate-with-each:other.so-they-can: work ‘effectively as ‘a board, but =
also how to‘communicate with the youth who they. will be seeing so i

that they:can get'as much:information as: possible from the youth.
T would ‘like 'to.give'an. example or two of;~whétj!rpi¥htihap n at, "
.ameeting: Let us say. a:16-year-old girl is:picked.up for shoplifiing  / ;
. .some:jeans. The. board would questionher, find:-out ‘why ‘she- got -
‘involved -inthe offense as much as: possible, and: after r&lﬁestjﬁoﬁnirig, :
‘her;. would :send. her:out .of the.room. At- that. point they woul
-decide on:the disposition,-how:the youth was going 1o make up_ for . :
tHe, offense. In'this casé of a girl:shoplifting, perhaps they might i\
assign-40- hours of: community-servicg at a:local sentor center and
send her. to a law:workshop. where sﬁqguld} learn a little-bit more
about ‘the lawandhow -it -affects:juveniles. She: woild have the .

chance to talk to a policeman, a prosecuting attorney and-an-ex:
offender:from, let’s say,:the State prison.at: Walla Walla..

: -Another-example: A’14-yéar-old'boy. is-picked ip riding his dirt
i-.__ -bike.on.astreet.. He does not have a license for himself or for the
£ " .dirt bike: In- that kind. of a situation, it being a little less gérious
; -offense, he still ‘would be held:accountable for-having broken .the
Jlaw, but might.be assigned only 15 hours of community seryice and
have to-attend a motorcycle safety class. Those are a couple of .
examples .as. to- what- might happen in an accountability )
session,. : Hi - : :
_ I'think one of the important contributions that these people have
made to their community is that they aré having a hand in how to
solve problems of juvenile delinquency. The youth is held account- 3
. able-in- his- own community, by his own community ‘members, in- 2
. stead of by.a judge or a probation officer. People like the idea that !
T it is a cost effectjve grog'ram. It costs approximatel{ $100 to process :
‘e O -a-youth. -through. .di o thousand dollars !

PP ATV 7 I

: ( iversion .as -opposed. to a
through the court system. It also-I think has given some power .
back to-the community to make decisions that affect the people in ‘
their. own communities. A lot of people are a little disgruntled I ;

ink-about-the-Government._ha din their -~

ives. This has given back some decision-making power to the il
communities. ' "

'As far as_myself goes, being a VISTA has been a very positive :

experience. I have become acquainted with some people with whom ,

« Imight not have otherwise had an opportunity:to work, I have had

. an impact.on my community, both on youth and adults. I also )

think that any time someone can broaden his or her awareness of

. what is going on in his or her community, it is a very good thing. R

- " Thank you. _ * '

.Senator DENTON. Thank you, Ms. Eichrodt.
- [The'prépared statement of Ms. Eichrodt.follows:]
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Hy nime -is ‘Susan Eichrodt. .I - 'lé‘cuny-recruted’VISTA .

F md cdeery farn 2aea JreFoam 252 oo

P

‘o

xvorking &t THURSTON YOUTH SERVICEB SOCIETY (T!SS) in Olympil.

HASHIRGTON. $1nce August }980.1 have-begn ;nvolved in the

334 JuvenilesDiversion Prog;in. ny title bg"ing -:Rural. Advocacy ¢

Speciaigit.. I huve ny bacheloi's degree in social science and %

worked for the Department of 'Spi:iul» Services in California

. previous Fo «Joving. u; Huihgngton. Inmediately, prif’:r to Joinihg__\ i
VIS'i;A e sav‘m.\ﬁhe‘ opportunity to't;ecoine involved vi’t)‘x youth in . ' :
. ;izy. connunity by bdeconming a COnmur:ity Accoﬁntaiz‘uity Board ) E
nendar 'at ’rhurat_ojn :!outh Services Society., " :
Before i‘ c;n explain vhat I 40, T must clarify vhat the
~  Juvenile biveraiqq Program 1a.l :rhe Ju\'enﬁ:e éode in the State -
.of Washington allovs for minor and. first ofrenders 'to be diverted . ;
R ti-t;;\ the Juvenile Court ayatém. In being diverted. less serious ‘
Juven!le offenders are kept separate from the more serious 'f
offenders by minimizing their penetratioq 1r;t'¢; the juvenile ,
}“.\,xsuce systen. Diverted youth reueive‘no conviction, theretore, " ’ *
no c,rf;n'ir:al record. They do, instead, receive s criminal il :
hisu‘:rx vhh;h is confidentlal, and they are held accountable “
‘' for their offenses.' ) . H,:_.:
The Juvenile Code states ;hct to vhatever extent . x
pouible, the community shall be J‘nvolved in the diversion proccs:. ‘
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M ‘!huntou !o\nh 'anvi,o_n Socioz!,Aou-_n_imy.u_.n ‘a-vital : ' “‘:

pcrz of \thc proc.u. Thoy volunzlrnr eerve .on Conunizy ﬁ_ .2
;’Aceounnbuny -Bosrds (cn-) vhorc they decide. vhn connquon;u . ::;E

4 zhc youth un hucstfor thelr orronul. !oun( pooplc vho. htve Any, ' . " - Z
kind&of,erilinnl hinory. or have- nolcu or, d_qnﬁu_oid (oodo‘vorzh A jf
zhcnﬂ.vu.o '.Hu kardlvdournine'ir zho rouzh'vnl have to do ' . ') YA
connunny urvicc. Jhov uny houro and- vhor‘;. ‘pay ru\uuuon. ..‘.' “ A»*;._:

or anond [ couunn(. aducauonn or inrorunonal union. ‘ ‘
In ,1.9_80.«‘yoqzhdn ‘Thureton Cou'nw repaid 83.109: _p:‘r_ror-cd S.§90 ) R ";E:
; - hou'n‘ of coni:uhlgy‘ service, and completed ca,unflu_q c?unuun‘g. . ) ~';
e sducational and intormational uuionu. . S . : '
;Q} ’ e Throu(houz the procou zhcsamnj:yf cncouruu the ' “:

N . plr.nzo to parucipnc. Tney are uracd z&mn(ud-bozh the
N -
3.

" inhko inhrvhv and the Accounzabu%y BBAPCO and, if a

PR AP

s

|

. .rcounuun(-su‘u‘on.dl-guunodJy zig: iqaxc_vorkor,.orw Board,

i ' again, the parenta are cncoun.ud to pa;zicipln. e '.- 2
?%«f My- relpc;nu’onntn at Thurston Youth Services Society ) ”ﬁ
f involn forming Community Agc,ounzabnny Boarde in zho rural \4
:'; - eresas of Thurston County. 'l‘he proJ‘ocz has targeted the ruval .E
i' ' areas of the county vhere inco;e 1".1. are lubnnnzhny lover 4
‘ thsa the urban sreas. -Rural residents account for 70% of the ’ 5
o ct;ﬁ'nzy:o, total lov inconme p;:puhuon. -rcprncnun( approxisately - ’ “
;,'4" 15% of the people our agency sees. Without the agency recruiting ~ /

“—— #-VISTA, {t is doudbtful that the rural communitites woxld have becoae -4

.}/invblvcd in the prograa. 'i‘hcra vould not have been the time,

s
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Prior to the Rurol Advoocey ProJoot Thﬁrlton !outh f

# rd IR e F S,
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8ervices. Sooioty had Colnunity Aooount;bility lolrdl -only: in,

., -our: Olynpio*otfico.' Thorcrore. thoss' serving\on the boordl

vere oluo-t oxoluuivo;y :ron thc urbon—oro;l ourrouudiu( Olynpi;.

e
oo

. ‘!ho ;;onoy l goal vac to kold youth occountoble for tho orinoo
- thoy connittod vithin thoir ozn googr;phio looltiougﬁlnd by

N
. their ovu coununity oiti:oul.~ . .

, 3}

“offo:dod . uniquo opportunity ?or both,lylolf aid connunity

.ooobori'to got involvod" My Job has givon no the occasion .to
. * .vork vitk People from a1l valks of lifes At the beginning of

M i tho proJeot 1 hold neetings vith nayors, polioo chiefs and

othor koy city oftio&oll- They vere lupportxvo of the progran

and voro inltrunontol in cont;oting other pooplo in tho conmunity

T and orroring lpoco in vhioh to hold nootings-

! I had the opportunity to speak vith various service

st P
’ orgonizotionl. such as the Lionl and Xivanis, and Church leodorl.

They all vere excitod about thelr ooanunitiol beconins involved

N 1n the progran and have been vital to the muccsss of the progran

> -
: Boards freé of oh;ige. .

v ._ by providing. the lploe {n''vhish to Hold the Actountability
. £

. ~

L B Iinolly. ‘my position as’s VISTA has brought me in contact
N vith tho “¢itizens of the ru}oijo;:;;. VIt‘i:o‘given me the

chance to find out vhat the oonoernl and needs are of these =

. -

f, - pooplo. giving ne s heightened avarsnsas_of what is happeaing

anound me, - —— -

PRI A

S 3w YL n % BAIN
g

e 37
ERIC P & L

r . ’
FulTox Provided b ERIC

l‘ \ R -,w-u: g

b TSGNVISTA polition at Thurlton !outh Sorvioel 8ooiety :

O A

PP

vande o




- The procodﬁreItdk’-;leéting‘%hc rurni\3on;d;{hn- been as
PR
follovn.~At leetinga vith orricilln.\club- nnd-citixcnl..!

uuu ,other Intere-ted plrticiplntl to® -uuﬁ: n l)plicltion.

n lcpqaule iptgrviev-~vith'Q}I_Appliqgan apd vhose vho'
exbicnﬁxzhe ho}t inthuailli'nnd‘coiiit-ent are.asked to .serve S

on the*Accou nbility lolrdl. (zi;ht people !\rve nn each Board, s

N S . .
tivc pernlnent neuberl and three nltcrnltes.) Typicnlly an '

Accountlhility Bonrd ‘might, 1nc1ude a locll tnrler. an 18 year-old

" ltudent. Y lcnior citi:en. a ﬂrivntc bulinellnnn lnd s housevife. . t}

-

CIenrly. e-ch;Bonrd represents Iy cross -ection of the local

con-unity. ,Atter :he menbers are -elected..! and.another agency
{ nclbpr ?r:in_thc volunteer board nembers. Colnunicntipn techniques .
are diiculled, inciuding hov to vork together as & board, and

hov tp,druv out ‘as-much- intorl.tion from the youth as ponnible. ,«i

Eo . s
3

A;ency and ltste lavs governing diyerlion as vell as tips on L e

¥hat. to ;rok and listen for vhen queationing youth sre also

.rcvieved R

. % T hive lllo been involved in recruiting connunicy .
lcrrice litel for the rural areas, The agency seeks sites that

tre concerned Aboutvyou:h tn their communities, offer vork o

thnt the youth nre clpnble of doing, and have the nbility to '5

:dequltely supervine the young.peoples Cu.rently _i

in the rural areas ve have as eites interrzediate and high

Y

lchoole. senior ceﬂterl. various city depirtnentl. churches ln{

"’IociI‘lervice .organizations such es Lions and Kivanis. ¥ N

This VIBTA proJect “has g!von those citizens involved a
chance to have an jlg,ct on. solving the pioble.l-or Juveni}e .

detiquency. (Zach firal board only handles youth: fro their own e

cq--nunities.) -In.teld of youth being accountable to a judge or

4
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‘prodation officer,. thoy must face their ovn couuuity l.l}.rl.

In queuco. 1t !4t Local Peoplo BolvinLLoctl Prodbleus’ “The,

Jccountnbblity Boards have the obligation-of deciding hov best

PA " ¢n the youtg can reply the couunity. and are encouraged to co-e _" .
; '?“ up vith=ds.spos‘}.£iona that gre both relevant to the ogreule and ;
kY . .. . "
P tmaginative, | . . e - N
5/z1!” .. . . — ". E
- The board“henbers -as8ist ‘youth in coming up wach - -?
33 N . . - o7 . — Y
: ‘alternatives to illegal behavior. Low~income disadvantaged ° ¢;
T v K N . . - K
P ,yOu‘t‘h are referred to othef connun.ity ant'i-poverty prograns
1, such as the CETA Youth Employment Trnfning Program Youth - :
P Employment Sarvice, and the Community Action Council. Youth . -y ,E
s'(' . are taught in the progranm that they are not. helpless, that there ne :
-7 is someting theyacan do to develop telr-'.ui‘riciency. : . p
: . ' - ¢ =
e, N " Another positive result of the Rural Advocacy Project - p
: O IR . . .
fye | is that it his helped to re-;sta\bnsh a sense of true “"conmunity" .
B in those areas. It 1as done this by bringing together people ’
R «from all economic levels. Those vho are economically disadvantaged . .
o soon learn thap they have ss nuch influence in the progran as " :
LS h . . ;
; i those people vho,are more fortunate, that -they too can have an .o
L. impact on their' conmunitiess The Community Accountability -—T
S M - v
,:_ -Board ety.tm:\_gi.v_eu the conmunity the to‘o).s to vork tovards a goal - :
. in wvhich all participants are :intpre"ned-, inproving the quality ‘ "f'
Bar . of 1ife for young people. ’ ’ RN
e . . i
v [ ‘There are 10 other VISTA's. in tHe State of Washington N
L, R also working in ygt—xih telated prégrnnsu' 9:.e agency in Mason o i
: - " v s . .
[ c?unt‘y: has 1ts VISTA orgn.n!z.mg a,volunteer tutoring program so :
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that gio-- youth vho are having-a difficult time in school vill

g
vlfh the rurll lrenn being :\TlOCCdo On:fﬁgcncy in ‘Seattle

. . not 4rop out. iz cauwes vhere they have Q%rcndy qutt school,

o the-agency does a follov up in ordsr to help the youth find {
f,1 . e w.* i)
A nltcrnltlve educltion. Another;‘roup gn Grays Hltbor County is:
B . * £

¢ vo-kin;,vith connunity nelber- to- or;nnizo recreational pro;rnn-

ATIe A Ty

focuses their Attention qn school’ prodblfms .of the hilpnnic_

coununity3§ ;hey Are lttenpting to vork, with lchooll and other

A3' { Agencie.-to lover the drop-out rlte« They help lchooll Addre-l

L the’n-ed- oc the hi-plnic co-nunity lp that these youth will
I i
¢ £ind it necessary to dre. out. * . .

» ‘no

- \In conclulion 1 vould like to say thnt VISTA has

ngtordeh ne the opportunity to vo:k vith people at the grass
i roots ievel in & vay that has been po;iiiv} for both mysdif and
{bcn. I fhiqk'tht. in a tinme vhen peopie are ree14ng’they

have lost control over éheir lives, this Jproject hes enzournged

then to decome sctively involved in solving their o:n prodblefis.

It has given hecisign-unkins back to the local comnunities and.

.
.

in turn has involvéd citizens in inmproying their quality of life.
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Senator DENTON. Mr. Goldstein? )

"Mr. GoLpsTEIN. Mr. Chairman, my name is Michael B. Goldstein.
I am general courisel and-past president of the National Society for
Internships and Experiential Education. The National Society. is
the largest organization in the field of internships and experiential
learning, representing colleges and universities, educators, students
and -persons in_the field whe work with students in work-learnin
envirqnments. I am also pleased to offer this testimony on behalf o
. the Coalition for Alternatives in Postsecondary. Education, in which

- the National Society is joined by 15 other national organizations
v concerned with improving access to and the efficiency and efficacy
; of American higher education. A listing of CAPE participant and

affiliated organizations is attached to our written statement.
In’ deference to the time, I would like to summarize my text and
submit the full.statement into the record. - )
-1 dm delighted to have this opportunity -to speak in support of
the National Center for Service Learning. This ccmponent of
. ACTION .typifies, in our view, the proper role of the Federal Gov-
emment in, seeking to improve educational opportunities for all
Americans. NCSL, through its technical assistance, information
sharing and convening functions, has played an important role in
stimulating the widespread adoption of the service-learning concept
as an inte;,ral component of the educational process, *
We share with our colleagues at NCSL the bélief that service-
leatning—that is, the opportunity to comhine real world experience
with the educational process in a manner which also benefits the
community—can play a significant role in the continuing growth
and development of American postsecondary education. Service-
learning has proven itself to be cost effective both in terms of its
pedagogical values and in terms of its values to the community. It
affords students the chance to test the theories of the classroom in
the crucible of the real world, it encourages career exploration and:
‘intelligent career selection, it challenges the academic community
with students who can ‘compare theory with practice, and it also
. offers our communities access to a reservoir of talent, energy and
enthusiasm that, in these difficult times, can mean so very much to
§0 many ple. There are service-learning programs in such di-
verse fields as health, urban plannin'%, conservation, youth guid-
. ance, relocation of refugees, and even firefighting. These programs
, . do not operate in lockstep: one of the great attributes of NCSL has
been its willingness to encourage a diversity that allows each pro- .
gram to suit the needs of its particular community. We applaud
the fact that NOSL has avoided “the pitfall of defining an{ particu-
. lar “correct” way of running a servite-learning program. It has not
promulgated massive regulations or attempted to enforce a Federal
standard. Instead, the people at NCSL have devoted themselves to
supporting the'concept of service-learning, in all its various forms,
and for that we applaud them and congratulate this Congress for
affording them the opportunity .to do so. .

NCSL has accomplished a great deal in its few years of existence,
but there is still much more that needs to be done. It is an unfortu- °
nate fact that many—perhaps most—edacators, including those in
colleges, and universities, remain pairfully unfamiliar with the
broad spectrum of approaches and concepts embodied in the serv-
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ice-learning idea. CSL. remains very much needed to provide the
kinds of efficient, cost-effective information, guidance and conven-
ing functions it has so ably mformed in the past. .

As 1 arrived today Mr. gers was commenting about NCSL
and used terms which are almost verbatim from our statement.
The program has been a valuable and cost-effective program that
has impacted on a very large number of colleges and students. We

" can only agree wholeheartedly with the administration that NCSL

represents what we view’as the ideal model for the Federal role in
education: supporting, facilitating but not coercing. Indeed,"NCSL
is one of the.rare Federal programs which, when one of its staff
comes to an institution, or to a-community and says, we are from
Washington, and we are here to help, they are actually believed.

We believe very dee;ili{ that the continued existence of NCSL
would be in the national interest. But we are concerned that NCSL
funding authority, based as it is on a set-aside from authorizations

for other programs, particularly the University Year for *Action,

threatens its future stability. We believe that the National Center
for Service Learning is sufficiently-important, sufficiently efficient,
and has sufficiently demonstrated its value to this Nation that it
ought to have a separate authorization, to give it the authority and
the resources to continue to carry out its ve;g important work.
Thank you. . J
[The prepared statement of Mr. Goldstein follows:]
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Mr. Chairmen, my name is Michae; B, Goldstein. I am

o b Dk w e P el

general counsel and past president of the National Society for

Internships and Experiential Education. The National Society

is the largest organization in the field of internships;and ex-

2
I o VR o)

periential learning. representing colleges and universities, 2du-

3 "s.(

eators, students and persons in the field who work,with students

-

?1 in work-iearniné environments. I am also pleaffd to offer this E
Ef -testimony on behalf of the Coalition for Alternatives in Post- ] ;
LA 5°Pondary‘£ducation. in which the National Society 1s joined by . ?
f"‘ ten otner nntional organizations concerned ﬁi irproving accese i
EZ to. and the efficiency of American higher education. A listing of 5
s ) CAPE participant and affiiiated organizations is uttached. * é
Z - I am delighted to have this opportunity to speak in gé
support of the National Center for Service Learning. This gomgonf 2

ent of ACTION typifies, in our view, the proper role of the Fed- E

eral Government in seecking to improve educational opportunities _E

‘. ’for all Americans. NCSL, through its technical assistance, infor- N
mation sharing and convening functions, has played an important E

role in stimulating the widespread adoption of the service- f
learning concept as an integral component of the sducational pro- [

.¢cess, . ) B %

We share with our colleagues at NCSL the belief that -

service-learning‘--- that is, the opportunity to combine real
worlé experience with the educational process in a mannsr which
al;o benefits the community --- can play a significant role in

the continuing growth and development of American postsecondary
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education. Service-learning has proven itself to be cost effec-’
tiVe both in terms of its. pedagogical va1ues and in. terms of‘its S
values to- the community. It affords students the chance €0 - test
the theonies of the-classroom in the.cruoiﬁlegof.tbevreal‘ﬁorié.

»

‘1t; eficourages. careér exploration and inte}liéent’oareer seiec-»

access to a reservoir of talent. ener and enthusiasm that in

these.difficult .times, can mean so ver huch to so many people:

“There are sérvice-learning programs in/ such diverse fields as

of refugees, ard even firefighting. These programs do not operate
in 1ockstep':one of the great attributes of NCSL has been its -
willingness to encourage a diversity that allows each program

to suit the/needs of its particular community. We applaud the
fact that NCSL nas avoided the pitfall of defining any partioular
"correct"'way>of running a‘service-learning orogram. It has not
promulgated massive regulations or attempteQ to enforce a feqeral
standard. Instead, the people at NCSL have devoted‘t;emselves

to sup orting the concept of service-learning. in all its various
forms. and for that we applapg,them and congratulate this Con-
gress for affording them the opnortunity to do so.

NCSL has accomplished a great deal in its few years

¢« of existence, but there is still much more that needs ‘to be.done.
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«,'iﬁ i an unfortunate fact that many i perhaps most ] educa-

-

tors,, including those An colleges and universicies. remain pain-
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~fully unfamiliar with the broad\spectrum of approaches and con=
cepts mbodied in; the service-learning idea. NCSL remains very

. much needed to provide “the. kindsfof efficfent. cost-effective

4 Y

v .
L R

N formed“in the‘pasc.

Let me offer a specific example of NCSL's great value.

v

As the, memoers of" thxs body are- aware,. Ehe Higher*Education Amend-
R

iy 6

men{s o£~1980 made-several. changes in the- College Work Study Pro-

P
’

gramawhich are intended to encourage the use of this very large )

T S5 The vy
b

resource‘£orvservice-learning activ‘ties. A new Work-study for Do,

“an e -

COmmunicy Service-Learning*program will asssgp colleges in the

b7 VIR SUL IR AL SRR TN

‘e

<

T
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ucilization of their Work-study scudents in gommunity-service

¢ accivities. while a nge in the conditions of the work-study

law itself now reguires colleges to make work-study jobs. to the

extent practicable. relevant to the students' academic or voca-’

) tional goals. .

f
HE
{

LAt A Aae LY

v Acting quickly, NCSL has opened a dialogue with the
Department cf Education and with outside organizations, including ©
the National Society, to encourage the use of this existing re-

.

source to support service-learning activities, as well as to con-

e £ A e A dY 5t

Ane

tinue to carry ont the traditional furction of student financial

ey

assistance. I should stress that “the use_oﬂ College Work-~Study
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be. found’anYwhere within the federal establishment. $

" not coercing,
Ay

.-would.be in the national interest.

funds for ser_-vice-learning activitieé is“'a-re’m'a‘rkabiy ﬁéfficient

utilization of fe@é l’resources, in effect getving a: multiple

».(........

.payout for every tax dollar expended. NCSL is the only federal

agency with the capacity and the flexibility to act. as such a
convening. information disseminating and technical assisting en-
tity.r For comparative pennies. NCSL is endeavoring to improve

the utilization’of a program funded this year ‘at. $Sso-mi11ion1

‘mo us. that is as efficient a utilization of resources as will

N As I stated earlier, SQSL represents the .ideal modegi

of yne.federal role in education: supporting, facilitating.‘but

We believe deeply that its continued existence,
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Senator DENTON. Mr. Pasymowski/ as an employee of ACTION, I
uniderstand that you might feel some reticence about commenting
on the administration’s'proposals as you héard them presented this
morning. ‘'Would you -care to share any of "your views on these
recommendations? . . .

Mr. Pasymowski. From what I have heard this morning, I am
supportive of the proposhls that are being made by the administra-

tion.. -

, Seriatjox;,Dnmé‘N\\. ,During.yoix; 7 years as district prbgraxh diréc-

&nd the other ACTION. ptGTrams undergo?
Mr. .Pasymowski. Since 1977 I noticed a marked change in the

direction .of VISTA with a heavy emphasis on the community
organization agenda. During the past 4 years VISPA has promoted

tor for eastern-Pennsylvania, what changes-have you seen VISTA

—-g-much-more-active-role-which, -in_my judgment in-a number of
.- instances,; has been-inappropriate.

Senator DENTON. What are some of the private voluntary organi-
zations such as the Salvation -Army, that have an antipoverty
program and how would you rate TA in comparison to_those
prggiams-in terms of effectiveness? : .

r. PAsyMowskl. I have had experience with the Salvation Army
while working with the United Way on their Review Committee.
The Salvation Army was one of the agencies that received United
Way funding. I am very impressed with the work of the, Salvation
Army and what they have gdone in Philadelphia. They have made
enormous improvements in both physical plants as well as recre-
ational facilities' and also-social-service programs. Clearly the Sal-
vation Army is superb at what it does. I do not think you can
compare the job of VISTA as equal to that of the Salvation Army.

Senator DENTON. I understand in some areas of the country
effective coordination between the Older Americans Act program
and ACTION volunteer pfogram is not taking place. What is the
level of coordination between the State and area agencies on aging
and the ACTION program in your State?

Mr. Pasymowski. In my district we have a very good working
relationship with the area Agency on Aging through our various
‘older American px:agrams. A number of our older American pro-
grams are sponsor:
ongoing contact. I am particularly pleased in my district because
we have a monthly meeting with our RSVP project directors where
we share information and work very closely with them. The result

_is that we have had an especially close relationship with the area

Agency on Aging in the various communities. It is one thing I am
very, very pleased witht . .
nator DENTON. Your testimony implies that -VISTA projects
have worked against some local communities instead of working
with them in trying to solve the problems of low-income people. Is
this an accurate impression? : .
Mr. Pasymowski. I believe in a number of instances it is, Sena-
tor, particularly in the past 4 years where they were employir}f a
- conflict model which essentially was if you create some conflict
then that will cause %resumed social change for the better. My
experience has been that it has been counterproductive and has

kN

43

Q

by AAA and as a result we have a direct and




45 )

Grahted in a.number of instances very hard feelings which have :
neither benefited'the mverty community nor other citizens. . 3
Senator DENTON. I have always felt that one key-to the unique- -

ress of American_ greatness in the economic, sociological sense has
been-like a chemical equation. Our greatness equals free enterprise -
times compassion. I would rather see these programs.coming from
compassion rather than the dichotomy of the extremes which an-
.. other system 'bages its mediocrity of aghievement on end it is
having difficulty, in Poland right now. -~
Ms. Eichrodt, your program sounds like an
. how VISTA can bring communi € ‘
* .. lems.lam interested ip the impact it has-had on’the lives of young
: xple it has tried to help. What percentage of young people haves

xcellent example of

en prevented from committing additional offenses or do you have
any statistics on that? - ’ '
. . Eicropr. We have just started s study on that. ‘It .appears
that approximately 17 percent of the youth who go through diver-
sion do. reoffend. Unfortunately, I did not bave- tinie to get any
kind of ‘recidivism rate from the court systém to compare. Howev-
er, other studies-done show the rate to be higher through the youth
court system. ° ) , . .4
Senator DENTON. The presence of VISTA volunteers is intended
~to; have.a lasting impact on the projects they serve in. Do you
believe that Thurston County will still be able to have a junvenile-
pr%am aftér your term as a VISTA volunteer has expired?

. FicHropt. Yes. I was recruited as a VISTA to set up boerds
just-in-the-rural areas-As hmwdgue_dmady_h%bgamjg__,_ _
our Olympia office. When the VISTA project“is*ione, hopefullK ,
. another staff mexsber will take over as far as doing the paper wor
T and facilitating the rural boards. So it will continue, yes. ~
. Senator DENTON. I would like, to express my admiration for your
service as a VISTA volunteer and your sincerity and commitment
is very evidont in your testimeny. I.understand that because of
your experience with the VISTA program you have & high regard
for it<If you could make changes, in the present program, what
chariges would you recommend?

. Eicuropt. In the VISTA program or the diversion program?

Senator DENTON. VISTA. '

Ms. Erctropr. It is a bit difficult for me to respond to that. I
have had wonderful support from the people I have worked with in
my project. I really have no comrlaints about my particular proj-
ect. As far as programs in general are concerned, I think that they
should indeed concentrate on getting people to realize their own
potential, to help themselves. These skills should be developed
enough so, that projects can continue after the VISTA has left. 4
know some of the projects have -not done this. I think that is the
most important area that VISTA’s are involved in, and should be
the goal of future projects. .

Senator DENTON. Mr. Goldstein, the National Center for Service
Learning does not directly provide support to organizations that
sponsor volunteers as does VISTA and the University Year for
Action. But instead they give technical assistance and counseling
to schools interested in setting up their own programs.
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. Do you believe this model could be expanded beyond educational
-, institutions and could this be a more effective use of limited Feder-
¢ al resources than providing direct support for a relatively small
number of volunteers? - .e ‘ :
Mr. GoLosTzIN. I can only comment in the context of the efficacy
of the National Center’s o%erat,ions. They have, with a very limited
amount of money, been able to multiply the Federal -presence-by
. providing . the. kind -of technical assistance, information on %ro-
: grams, convening authority, and -information exchange that has
». - proven: invaluable in. allowing institutions—and indeed gning
— beyond-inatitutions to the hundreds, perhaps thousands of commu-
nities where se‘rvice-leaminﬁ rograms have been implemernted—to
avoid ‘reinventing the wheel but-to utilize ideas, gpproaches, and
concepts that have done well in other communities and institu-
tions. The National Society for Internships and Experiential Educa-
: -tion has as one of its purposes promcting service-learning and
v assisting . institutions and communities and organizations in devel-
- o iligJ programs of this type. We have found that the functions of
the National Center in providing an information base and in pro-
.. viding a neutral convening authority has been extremely valuable
. to our constituents and we believe that it is a model which needs to
be expanded. However, whether and to what degree it might re-
¢ lace the actual insertion of volunteers supported out of Federal
o {funds depends substantially on the particular circumstance. -
: Senator DENTON. Do you have any thoughts on how ACTION's
volunteer programs could be integrated into private sector volun-
tee ams? ‘e
Mr. GOLDSTEIN. It appears to me that to a considerable extent
this is happening by itself, through interest in the voluntary sector.
—._ The._pressures.that -have. developed-on-the-Voluntary sector and the
pressures within the Federal volunteer program are such that an
oyerational merging of the two at the local level seems to be very
commun. I 'was directly involved with volunteer programs both in
Chicago and prigr to that in New York City and in both cases there
was a very high Jevel of cooperation between the public sector and
the private volunteer agencies and the private business communi-
t{l. at is certainly something that the Federal Government
should be‘encouraging and facilitating.
Senator DENTON. g{hat are some of the service-learning pro-
Erams that you are familiar with that have been created with the
elp of the National Center for Service-Learning?
»™ Mr. GorpstEIN. I am afraid, Mr. Chairman,,that the specific
prOﬁgms are so numerous that we could take days listing those. It
is also very hard to say that the National Center has established a
. program because’that is not really what they do. In a sense they
are the Federal presence in the best sense of the word. They help
' , the local community develop a program that needs that local com-
: munity or that local institution’s need. They tell them what the
alternatives are, what other people have'done that have been
successful. But they do not tell them this is what you are foing to
do. So to attempt to define programs for which the National Center
has been responsible is probably a misnomer. Examples of the
intensity of the innovative programs with which they have experi-
mented, such as the experiments in New York State, experiments
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number of other places around the ‘country, are legion. What -

‘have done is establish base lines against which other pro-

grams could examine their operatigns and.their approaches, learn-

ing not only from the successes that NCSL has helped generate but

also from those aspects of the programs that have not been success-

ful.'I

think it is a very valuable Federal role to be in the fore front

in determining what -particular approaches-are-not-cost effective,
___what_particular-approaches-should-communities-avoid-taking—The ——

resources_are so scarce, and becoming increasingly so, that -for

communities and institutions throughout the Nation to meke the
same mistakes seems to me to be a terrible waste. The fact that
_ NCSL has been able to identify those activities not only which

work
.to be

well but those kinds of things which were less effective seems
a very valuable use of Federal resources. .

Senator DENTON. What in your opinion would be the best use of

. the $3 million that ACTION is asking for to fund demonstration

programs?

Mr. GoLpsTEIN. We would certainly suppérf a program to encour-
age alternative ways of ehgaging young people, not only college
studénts but elementary school and high school students and young
people who are not at present engaged in the system, in various

. forms of community service activities. We think that the agency
- should-experiment with models that relate to the higher education

syste

m, that relate to the formal elementary and secondary school

-gystems, that relate to community-based organizations, and relate ¢ -

to th

e private sector. We think that programs should integrate the

secondary-and postsecondary education. We think that .ACTION
could be very valuable in making a more effective linkage between
the colleges,and the high schools. Likewise we think that ACTION

should become increasingly involved in the iritegration of education
and work and+using the service-learning experience not only in the

agpect of serving the community but also in giving the young
person an opportunity to explore career choices.

We also believe that the expansion, and we hope it will bé an
expansion of this type of demonstration activity will take into
account the avdilability of other Federal resources that are not at
present being: adequately used for service-learning, community
service purposes.: « °

some

I would cite the college work-study programs which pl:ovigg

what fmore than $500 million on an annual basis to provide

percent of the compensation of needy students who will be attend-
ing colleges and universities. The work-study law now provides that
colleges and universities must, to the extent practicable, relate that
work experience to a student’s educational or vocational goals. We

believé that ACTION, and NCSL in particular, is the ideal Federal

agency to act as a catalyst to assist the colleges and the communi-
ties on the one hand and the Department of Education on the
other, in taking full advantage of an existing Federal resource to
.provide.multiple public services.

Through thia joint effort of NCSL and the Department of Educa-

tion,
wide
RIC

work-study can offer, in addition to student financial aid,
rtant serviczs to communities fhroughout the Nation and pro-
a valuable real work learning experienc. for hundreds of

-

I



I ' "

thousands of college students every year. NCSL is the catalyst in
- this equation. . .- . . .
“Senator DENToN: Thank you, Mr. Goldstein, Mr. Pasymowski,
: and Ms. Eichrodt. - . - .
(a4 * . Youhave all been most articulate and I think unusually compre-
#~———hensive-in the - manner in which you answered the questions. Your
testimony will be most helpful to us. .. ) )
- , T‘l‘.apkﬁyop. 1 . . . ]
¢ Itisa ?e'éisl _personal pleasure of mine to call the next panel.
~ Not only do-we.have Mrs: Queen Everette from my home State of
Alabama andfn;{y; hometown of Mobile-but two other volunteers, .
.~ Dr. Joséphine Kyles and Mr. Lou Prige representing two of the
senior’ programs. 1 am told that these”are among. the most cost-
effective programs operated by the Federal Government. In_my
travels around m{ home State I have met so° many wonderful
_ ladies who proudly apnbunced that they were members of the -
RSVP. I am privileged to be associating with them and the Foster  --
- Grandparents program and the Senior Companion program this
. morning. ° -

I uncferstand that 4-year-old Tendy Johnson, Mr. Price’s foster
granddaughter, is sitting in the audience and if Tendy would feel —
comfortable, she is more than welcome to come and sit at the
witness table. and sit with Mr. Price. _ , . T s

Mrs. Everette, I guess our azaleas are kind of wilted but welcome
to the cherry blossoms. . T

Mrs. EvErETTE. But our azaleas are much more beautiful.

: . Senator DenToN. I will not deny that: .
{— ————~Would-you commence with your statement, please.

STATEMENT OF QUEEN _EVERETTE, SENIOR COMPANION, -
MOBILE, ALA; DR. JOSEPHINE KYLES, RETIRED SENIOR
VOLUNTEER, WASHINGTON, D.C; AND LOU PRICE, FOSTER - :
GRANDPARENT, WASHINGTON, D.C., A PANEL I

Mrs. Evererte. My name is Queen Everctte and I am a senior
companion voliinteer from Mobile, -Ala., which is “the Port City,”
famous for ité beautiful Azalea Trail which we are very proud of,
the Senior Bowl, the Junior Miss Pageant, and home of the. first
Mardi Gras in this country and of Senator Jeremiah Denton.
Mobile also has the only Senior Companion program in the State of
Alabama, made possible by an ACTION Federal grant. It is locally
sponsored by the Mobile County Commission.

I would like to tell you how I became a senior companion and __
what it has meant to me. .
S I am a widow and a retired licensed practical nurse. I worked in
: hospitals and nursing homes, caring for the sick and the elderly. I

am 64 years old and I have two grown daughtérs, three grandchil-
= dren and'two greatrfrandchildren. I recently lost my only son. 1
live alone in a public housing project for the elderly. My only
income is social security and I do get $10 & month ih food stamps. I
was having a difficult time making ends meet.. When Mrs. Simpson
. talked to me about the senior companion program, I knew it was
iust what I needed..I wanted to do something to help others and I ,
ew it would help me feel needed and wanted. That is the most -
o important thing, but the trainipg and benefits do help. We have 40 .

!
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hours of training in home care nursing, emergency procedutes.
hutrition, energy conseryation, and community urces available
to older Péople. This has meant so much t6 mye."It was re
;von(garfu when we finighed and got” our SCP pi

proud. . . - .-
.. I was assigned'to the department of pensions and seturity and
then. to a-client, a 91-year—old lady who has mobility: problems,

r vision and some ioss of hearing; but we are having a fifle time.

he is very mentally alert ‘and has-a wonderful sense of humor.
She was alone all day, while -her son works, and she was afraid to,
fo outside-or sit on the porch. She was afraid of falling and she was”
ofely dnd isolated. Now we take walks—she uses.a walker—and
we enjoy the outdoors; we sit on the porch and she likes to read her
poems: to me. We talk about old Claiborn and Monrdeville, where
we were both raised. I knew her sister and we talk about old times.
She has some wonderful stories to tell about those dag's: I help her
with personal grooming and she really looks forward to having: a
friend and someone to.check on her and be with her each day. She
told me she had not. got ‘to talk that much in years because of no,

one to-be with. It gives me something to look forward to each day,

and-I et up with a new sense of- purpose, and I come hofne with a
%%od feeling that I have helped make life better for someone else.

e friendship we share is as important t6 me as it js to her. She
‘has been as good a companion to me as I am to her. . “

I' don't know of a more:worthwhile program than the senior
cmanion; .and I know that there are many elderly ple who
‘n

of the others—volunteers—have clients who are blindior double
amputees and cannot manage ‘without some help with their daily
living activities, getting groceries, medicine, and necessities,

Thank you for bringing me here to tell you what a wonderful
experience this has been for me and for the less fortunate older
people ‘hat we serve. I think the senior companion program fills a

a companion, someone who cares about fheir 'pQg\e‘::.- Some

real need for so many frail elderly _shut-ins, who would have to go

to nursing homes otherwise.

Thank you. * , .' , ‘
There are so many things that our volunteer workers can do for
these elderly citizens to keep them from having to go to the nurs-
ir.g home and there are so many things that we can do that"causes
these young people to feel even more young .and to tell us how
auch they igel like they are as young as we are now that they are
gem(f a?ﬂe:do these things that they were not able to do before-

and. .

Than f'ou. : .
lowing was-received for the record:] Iy
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(Escorpt from “Alabama Soclal Welfate™ (State Depastment of Pensions and Security) November

1980}

* - " Mobile Gets Senior Companildm‘ Progfgm

= by Mike Gboon

was, then supervieor n charge of Adukt
Services of the Mobile County
department and,lanow Mobile
County's ssestant director. ““Helen
stuck i theré bke therack of Gbrattar
and he'ped get the program over the
rough spots,” said Mrs. Smoeon Sl;

) S

3 .
abint $4.700 & year for 8 single person
ond about $6,000 for & househald of LV
two N 0 K
The progran) ditector wes pleased to
m-myqttlwmdykm

1o the progam came from the 4
D % of Perwions and Securty. )

the Hre Older Workers (HOW)

the program had acquited 10
volunteers t0 serve as senior
comp and they had begun 8 40-

office space of equpment or staff other
. R then the drector. Fortunately, sald
" Mas Sumpeon, the Mobie County

dod the program with temporsry
yalfice space, supphes. and even some

. tlercalielp Of specual value, said Mrs
Senpson, was Helen Thompeon, who

A v 7ex: provided oy eric

“

—
-

began that there would be
ditficulty in Ending & sulficiént numbes
rad ue wat

be 60 years old or older. yet physcaly
able to prowde comps sonshp and
help to some very fral peopie The
normal workload 6 kruted to four
hours a day. tve days a week Income
gudeknes from ACTION bmet the
$€N101 COMPANONS 10 gross incomes of

.

(2 §

shpend would not count 4 incomen |
determining eligibiity fot other
programs, 3o the stipend will not alfect

food stamps, sup plementation, or other
benefts The semor compan’. ns aleo A

wALABAMA SOCIAL WELFARE
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" Senator DENTON. Thank you very much, Mrs. Everette.

Dr. Kyles? Lo ‘

Dr. KyLes. Senator, I thank you for inviting me to say something
about the retired senior ‘volunteer program. I have been a widow
for a long time—40 years to be exact. I am now 80 years old. I am a
great-grarfdmother and I have two grandchildren—one in premedi-
cal schog! and one studying for a political career. -

I find that the number of years has. nothing to do with haw one
feels. This is a premise of RSVP. Even though as 60-year-old people
we work with others who are at least 60 years of age, we realize
that many people work with and for us. One lady who has only
passed within the year worked with us until she was 94 and was
most involved and very active. She continued to praise RSVP for
the privilege it gave her to’be of worth. - . ’

It is definitely proved that chronological age does not determine
one’s productivity or contribution to society.

One of the things that RSVP does is to help people feel worth
who are at the place where they are retired and feel that they are
not needed any more or where they feel unproductive in a country
which places very important significance on salary and pesition.
When one loses status it is a destructive experience that js trau-
matic for a-person. . Lo

Although I have never been unemployed because when I was
retiréd from one position my volunteer experience, as well as my
training has opened a calling to another position. However, I do
know that in those short periods between positions there was that
awful feeling qf being finished and not wantéd or needed. .

RSVP aims 'to help people maintain worth and dignity. I could

-give many illustrations of people alone and delpressed in spite of

training and economic sectirity who feel worthless and physicall
ill. One case particularly stands out of a woman who wept wit
gratitude for the placement RSVP had given her in which to serve
and where she had found a reason for living and much happiness.

Senator, we are asking for continued support and the recognition .
for this work. Many people will come to you today and ask for
funds. We are trying to tell you that we are not asking for more
than we are giving back. Therefore, this work should be more
seriously recognized and more widely publicized as good news.

I have served as chairman for 6 years for the District of Colum-
bia chapter.

The budget at ACTION for our office has been $58,000: Our
director keeps excellent records up to date and her report showed
definitely in one quarter—3 months—400 volunteers provided °
24,852 volunteer hours which at the minimum wage of $2.65 per
hour would have amounted to $65,000 which was money saved for
the community and was more than the budget allowed for 1 whole
year. These were services rendered for which no funds are allowed
for or available. The volunteer receives no compensation except
transportation if it is requested. ’

When' you have people sitting at home or in a special housing.or
service unit doing nothing, RSVP goes out, discovers these people,
recruits them, trains them, and then matches their skills, gifts, and
talents with what is called for. ‘ '

o
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Many organizations call for'volunteer help. . K

I vould talk for a long while on this agl;ape of our work, but.I am
alloved only 5 minutes-and I have vlaborated.on this in the writ-
ten testimony which I have already sent to your.office. , -

‘We furnish friendly visitors, general cletical hslpers, recorders
for the .blind, receptionists, personal care.givers, counsellors, re-
searchers, shoppers, recreational aides, and many other functions.

We serve: social welfare agencies, recreation-stations, American
Red:Croes, nutrition sites, nursing homes, "hospitals, schools, and
many other places. I '

Many.of these people are well educated with-masters and profes-

S\

-sional degrees and very talented, but their time for retirement

came too soon. .

This. great resource would be wasted but RSYP is saving it for
our country. We feel this is important. - o ’

There is one community particularly where we feel a very great

- gervice is rendered evexz'one—-GO people go the District of Columbia
Village. every week and serve meals to those who are unable to
feed themselves. Without this help th€y would starve to death as

. there i8 no one to give them this care. They are given loving care,
protection, and kindness.

One person went out for a long while to District of Columbia
Village in her wheel chair, but she was able to serve others and
this relationship gave her great satisfaction and spiritual strength.

RSVP is continually developing self-worth and dignity with per-
sons as they are making a contribution to others.

America is rapidly becoming a graying country; 24 percent of the
population is over 60. We recognize this. We know it. Thetrefore, we
must be aware of this resource, use it, and cultivate it to the
greatest extent possible. -

1 am.a member of the board of directors of the National Inter-
faith Coalition On Aging which grew out of the 1971 White House
Conference On Aging from the section on the “Spiritual Well-Being
of the Elderly.” This organization is concerned with the fulfillment
of the later years of the elderly but through study and research we

. definitely know that this involves concern for every area of a
person’s life and throughout life.

The RSVP is committed to encourage the aging to continue
giving to society from the wealth of their experiences and to
remain active participants in community life. )

When we work with RSVP we are carrying out the mandates of
our country: “To encourage individual self-help and experimenta-
tion it pursuing national goals and social responsibility.” While
the volunteers share gifts and skills they are involved in a program
of prevention as they need less physical, mental, and medical care
for themselves. )

The world is really looking to America to solve the problem of
the aging as we are a nation of great economical wealth, ability,
and-resources as well as a multicultural society. If we can do it—it
will be a role model for thc other nations.

Senator DENTON. Thank you, Dr. Kyles.

I want to close this statement by pleading with you to recognize
the fact that we do not come asking you to add on to needs but to
offer the opportunity for RSVP to meet the needs that are so
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[ ,gntltudc for your lntonst in our uurloncu ond. schlevements- ‘urlng the

A

- _ERIC ]

' NP, cmlm.fdmlng'ulshod membars of the Sub-Comittes on Ading, Famlly
nd’ M\uon Scrvlcubof the Suuto Lasbor and Humen Services Comittes, os-2
- - membér of*utlnd Senlor Voluntesr Program (rsvP), -and fomr cholruaun of
its Advlsory Counc? for tho Dlstrlct of mlwblc, please be assured of our

) 1ifé of thts progr-\._
v The m_g_y_g_mw as lt relatess to persons over sixty ysers

\

. ‘ vy, of age, mancad tho thesls that-the uork and 11fe oxporloncu of chls group

" represented o grut nations] rezource, and that there nn hundred of thouunds
of parsons In thic age ‘category Who were more than ullllqg to come forzh.gm}
commlt themsalvas to further service on o voluntear basls ot o time when meny
needs of thelr country could so clearly be met by the spplication of thelr
unique 11fe sndwork exporlcncn. Vell, sir, tho thes!s embodled In that ect

has now bocom n utobllshod fact. -

.

Many aspacts of our contemporsry soclety work ogol}nst‘tho dignity snd sense of
' worth of older persons. Not the least of thase are the r_ostrlct?d 11fostyles
mandatad by.crlm;. the clear prafarsnce of employars for younger persons with
mora recent tralning and'degross---snd mors mobliity, lt.ls not very easy for
our o'ldarly ritlzens to malntaln dignity and s senss of persons! worth without
v sny or all of the foregol.ng. RSVP has undartaken to enlist the roltlnd cltlizens
oi" the District of Columble despite many of}ho difficultles not unique to our<
clty, and we ars here today to tell you sbout _our results todate.
We have proceadad In our work In the bellaf that where usefuliness Is Introduced
N into the Vlves of tho&ldorly fewer medical and soclal servicas or'c raquired by
- such persons. Thls slons might be sald to justify the existence of programs for
the ol:!erly. with medical snd socla) service costs belng what they sre. Surely
vhere twenty-four percent of our population Is now over sixty yasrs of age, cost

sfficiency would dictets less costly but equally sffactive sitarnstives to medicare

»

A FuiText provided by Eric z
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- to the worth not only of themselves, but the past of this.country Itwlf.- e

ond nlhn. MVP bun thls In mind In avery stop 1t takes==In every olwt

" of a retired. mlor eltlun In nrvlu uhcrc dlwlty. unu of worth, end ‘satise

from thrmfbduetlvc_ and:venturing past of thla country, thelr most valuabler

.- . - s -

'foetlon Is nwrd. . VT,
in tho mmg_w. one can assum that many views of l4fe, «
'uny llfntylu. Mgh and low productivity== all converge as It Is Isplemented, - ‘*
The. Retired SonlonVolunturerr- Is a.vest nnm!r of tho traditions of . :
this mtrg, \h n- :radlt]on es vital. to our eushlonlng -golmt the disruptions »*
d ehmo Ve see.our.sease of tradition as bolng mlfntod no: only.In the
!lvu-_m,l “conduct of our volmtnrs. but.in thelr ablilty to communicate with ) ’
younger.generations. At a time when ‘the goverment ltself_ Is seeking remedles , ’

sliles In making clesr .whn these steps represent--and where they cems frem- ) Lo

are the cldrcrly‘ 1n our mldst, voluntesring thelr 11fe expariences as tastimony

RSVP In the District of Columble plocn voluntesrs, In over flfty-flvo"slntlom" »
This Is an lmporiunt part of the prognn. To t.hll ond workshops &nd orlentation
sesslons for both the voluntesps and :ho statlon suporvlson ars conducted In - ’
ordcr to mlnnln the quality of our service, : . X
'nﬂs program pmldn Friendly VIslton for shut«Ins, gmnl elerical helpers,
rocordars for the blind, receptionists, coumcllgrs. ressarchers, shoppers, recra=
ational aldes, and msny other funet"lo"ls. 1t places volunteers In Soclal wcli"cro
mncl(s. recreations! emt;rs,"tho Ameflcan Red 'Crou. schools, nutrition sites,
nursing !u;v;es. and-hosplitels. Voluntesrs serve delly In the meals on wheals
statfons, assembling cm; dellvering radis to'the homebound, ‘

At the 0,C, Vlllcgc‘ 82 to 100 meals sre served weekly by the sixty volunteers

who are trensported thera. Many resldents at 0.C, Village are unable to feed
thamselvas, and cr‘,c thers elone' and often forgotten. A friendly and wam atmosphere

for thase forgotten ones Is provided by our ASVP

i‘: .
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. Ve e‘cmi:t full‘:u.o‘"-;‘n;'lu aiso the weys livhich our‘pro}nn bonafits its 4
volmem mmcnutlm. m pmr- don not ollalmu nﬂlul probluu. )
) but it dou help-older peopla plm |au emphasls on tholr n}{ut prebhu.
Y most fnquontlv metloned mm in recent years has been the enriched T,
‘ loelol enntnctl they mjw s e n:ult of tholr “work snd 1ts uu?ylmu. |1

aho uaosu then, to: Information on urvlcu for -thetr M mods,wch as
nforrall for, fcod cunps. tax assistence, and nrt-tlu Jobs, " P

_ %, . MWow, aword.or two sbout our-hiatory. UNITED WAY sponsored asyr from 1973 to

1975. 1571976 the Famlly and ChITd Services became the -onpso‘rlng agency. Thers
wes # gm't dicl of ea;unlty concarn that tr.n program would be unsuccessful In
,obtalnlng u new sponsor, However, a tremendous outpourlng of ‘community support
i convlncod F-lly & Child suvlcu that the progr-n malrod e valuabla contrl-

' bution to the \mhlngton comunity, and they sgreed to sponsor RSVP, TT?!l

lgoné/ of long and’outstanding ur\na ln.our communlty has been most oncounglng
aml implrlng to‘thoss of us who currlod tha nspomlblllty for ulntalnlng
ASVP.- . <

Ve could write volumes of tastimony on t'ho services n!\darod by RSVP, but hastan to
state that whila RSVP seeks to mest the needs of rgtations', the volunteers do
not take the pi‘uo‘;"'uuﬂ persons. The sarvices of the volunteers supplament ths
staff In such weys- that fres staff to rendar more meaningful and Individual ser-

vices to thelr cllents mauloods. ) -

t

Y

rSVP ulnulm 400 active voluntun who serve on an avaregs of 210 000 voluntesr
.hours esch quartar. The average voluntur sarves fran four to llx hours one day
‘ 8 wesk, Howsver, many glve much npu then four hours. Now, areful records kept ‘
* by the adminlstrator of thls progrem shows thet the total number of hours provided .
by the 400 or more volunteers came to 210,8_52, which at the then pravalling minimum
wege of $2.65 would Nave cost $65,000, This 1s more thar . total allowed In the
JActlon budget for one yesr. This program saves the District actual funds and fills ’

positions of service for which no funds are allocated.
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Ve 'ur_gc' you to Judge whet we are and what we have done by stringent standards,

T oq& we urge.you to continue support and: recognition of this agency which brings

to, _.,Wlty.hogd o natlon, & creative and productive pmrq.

Senator DENTON. Mr. Price?

: MﬁPﬁ@:‘ﬁl"hn‘rdly'know where to start. . .

y name is:Louis Price. I am from Memphis, Tenn.
I came:here in:1941. when I'wae drafted:in the service. I went to
the -draft:board. They sent us out the neéxt:morning, 500 of us, so
they néeded one man to run a train. Nobody didn’t say-anything so

‘. l»tIh::fht. well, it is my time; and’I will'say sométhing, and I did.

, d, I can run a train and he told me to come on down front
and 1 went dowh. He said, this may not be the type of train you

" .used to'run because we have eight different types here.

“That was the last thing I heard say. , .
The next morning:I came down ahd I pat 8% yeers in the Na
gun factory here in Washington. He said if you change your mind,
on’t want to-.come te work; you can catch up with those that have

‘alread

. So I’;lorEed.every day, and finally 1 retired after 8% years. I put

S%ﬁears in the Navy gun factory, and I retired at an early age for
< my

ealth was not too good at that time. I came out a little sooner
than I WiShed to- : : A
Then I ran into a lady that was running the day care center and

~ she' ﬁ;e me a slip. I went out there 5 years ago. Then I came into

Was n. I been'there 2% years and was with the handicapped
out in Maryland. Then I am working-here at the day care center at
14th, UPO Building. We have the same as we got here, 20 in the
class I am in. v

We have a little girl-here that is—maybe she can tell you her
name. :

“ Miss JouNsoN. Tendi Johnson. = |

Mr. Price.-How old are you?

Misd JounsoN. I am 4.

Mr. Price. She happens to be kind of handicapped, blind in one
eye. She is doing fine. We brought her a long way. She still has
much longer way to go with her, but I think she is the greatest.

That gives me’ a consolation, to have somebody to have on my

‘mind when I go and come back. When 1 fgtohhomt% tthiglé a?&utt.her
em that need attention,

and all the rest of them. There is a Jot o
love, and"affection.

That is what we try to give them. I am not a teacher. I am just
working for the Lord, I guess, and the children, to-help them.

Ma’;'be when theiaget my age—l am T0 years old. The doctors
said 70 years ago that I would be lucky to live 7 days. But I am
glad the good Lord worked with that doctor. So the doctor did a lot
and so did the good Lord. N

So I am still kicking and trying to help somebody on their way.

[The following was supplied for the record:]

VS
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N et " aprid 7, 1981 . . , <L
: 116 folloving 1¢°Mry Lewis Prissls description of hinself as & Poster:
: Grandpacent, 4n hie 0w vorde, MNr, Price vill be 70 years old November 11, 1581, ;
SIN R o . * S ) . t. M
i + Sigyen yoare ago, vhea I vas 63 years old, I retired from scRetrustiom vorke. s

4 1pdy foas Perest Haven, vhere there are retarded shildrem, told me ahowt the
Poster Grandparent Progres and got me an applicstion, I vorked there st Ferest
Niaves vith two reterded shildren for £ive yeurs, Thoea children vere slov, but
thay grev te know me.end look for me to be with thes every day, Their femily

St v

ddoit visit them, 80 I ves their femily, . v , :
I3 X . -
Por the past two yeurs, 1've begn a Pomter Grendparent st the Day Oare
Oonter at the United Planaing Orgenisption, in D.0., and Teadl Jolnson ~ ehe's
four years old = has besn assigned tWmersn the clagsrcam besause she’e biind in
ones oye and neede extra attention, We do real well togthere BRuch moraing,
Monday through Friday, I help Teadi to do her aumber oxeroiees and lettere,

- 1 1ike coming to the Day Care Center. 1hese-shildren nsed fathere' and
mothers’ love and affection, They show their need for s father, espeoislly,
#hen I eame sach morning, scme of the ohildren gradb my hand or my leg end hold
80 00 tigit like they den't vant to 1t me go,

1 doa't Just help them with their school work, I tesch thes mot to fight
and to listen and tc love sach ethers Theee ehildren live day by day, ZThay are
learning vhat pecple of ail eges are like by by being vith other ohillren, the *
10ac] a2, und mey thelr Foster Urendfathar. They don't forget enything §

4 . -

° 1 don't lmow what I'd do 1f I couldn't be a Foster Grandpsrent to Tondd

and the other-ohlldran, I give thees children & lot of love and affection snd

on us importent to thes a3 their father and mother, They nsed me to help them
to grov up to be “eamebody® ~ snd that makee me fesl really good, I want to
stoy busy with the childrer as long as I can,?
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Mu Evnlm Senator Dentcn, may we.ask you to nn‘t thm

.news per article in part of my:testimony. with- Tyl little- lady She

r.91st :birthday. on ‘March 13 and. we gave: lier a birthday
party wluch thrilled her -to- death, ‘to-think’ that someone;: had
thought of her on- -her birthday, and on the radxo We also had them
4o sing happy:birthday to the' l—year &'oaung

“Senator N., ’I’gank you,

Thank you, Mr, -Frice.and oertmnly, we will submit that into the
record, Mrs.. Everette, xmmedmtely ‘after -your opening- statement
-~ Mr. Pr}ggL you-say you are-not.an educator but passing on the
knowledge- of ‘love;to:a child 8. perhaps the greateet contribution
you can make to. her educatxon, Tight? ]

‘Mr.-Prick. Yes, sir:

Senator DENTON. I will ask all three of you to pltch in on these

S ~ answers; if you.will.

I.will'ask Mrs. Everette to start with her.
The older volunteer makes a tremendous contribution to hospl-
,.day care centers, nutrition: proiects, and so on.
Whglt do you think of placing older volunteers in private bllSI-
nesses? .
Mrs. Eve.zte. Well, sir, I think it is just the most wonderful

thing in the-world: ‘that has ever happened to the elderly people,,

that they- have someone, and I think the money is being spent very
- wisely as to ve helping these elderly people stay out of the nursing
homes as long as it is possible.

-Senator DENTON. I am askmg -about placing older volunteers in
private business.

For examglle, Iruna nonproﬁt--or I founded a nonprofit orgam-
zation, whic ﬁless you could call a business, called the Coalition
for Decency in Mobile, and my mother who is 77 now, had retired
from business in about 1970, and actually it did not occur to me
that some of her tphyslcal troubles which were developing were
klf?d of a result of feeling that she did not have much more*to
offer.

I, for selfish reasons, at first, and then for unselfish followup
reasons, asked her if she would help out at that office. I mean it
remade my mother.

I am talking about people volunteenng and worlung in pri-
vate business. That is the question.

Do you think that is a posmble option, in this program in the
future? -

Mrs. EVERETTE. You mean our velunteers?

Yes; it is very good.

" Senator DENTON. How about you, Dr. Kyles?

Dr. Kyres. Yes; I approve. I am thinking of an illustration of a

70-year-old woman who did this. She was a grandmother and
gserved in a large department store as a counselor in the childrén’s
department to help customers as a counselor in making selections
for children at Christmas and Easter. She knew \yhat to do and
how to help as she had years of experience.

She was not paid for this service as RSVP volunteers are not
paid. They only Fet transportation if the Iv ask for it. This illustra-
tion was certamnly a useful service and I think many department
stores would beneﬁt by it.

o . tx..s»:)l.o-m-—:. 6 6 ’
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As I get around I learn a great many things about economizing
and handling the demands of inflation. I am not much of a cook, )
But I have learned how to buy and how to put things't{)fgether in — °
order-to meet my budget and I feel I could share this information - -
in a’larger way. If the Safeway antl Giant stores and other such- -
stores.could use RSVP volunteers to show people how to buy and

plan: for their meals and household needs—if I had:a business, I :
would welcome this kind of service. .

Senator DeNTON. How about you, M. Price? ' . :

Do you have'any cormment on' that? .

Mr. Price. I think it is & wonderful thing that you can volunteer .
and help in any kind of effort. If I had not volunteered to do what I h
am doing, I do not think I would be living today because when you -
are sitting in a place or a room or soméplace all to-yourself, and )
nobody to pass the word with you, it takes something from you. — _ .

I am proud and happy to be doing what I am doing. . -

Senator DENTON. You certainly should be proud, sir. -
TN Dr. Kyies. There are studies made that show how much the

RSVP program and programs like that have helped people improve
their life. They have other reasons for living. _
Mrs. Evererre. These little people have been so isolated so long
that it is such a joy to them to have someone*to talk to and get
outside because they are afraid to be outside. They are afraid that
they might fall and then they are afraid that something might
happen to them. <2 . )
My little client could not even sit on ber front porch where she _
has beautiful flowers because she could not—she was afraid. Now
we take a walk and walk down the street and let her enjoy the
_flowers and things. ,
She enjoys her 11 o’clock tea every morning. It has just made my
life so much more different for her and for me, algo, as well as my
financial part,  and as well as for my part of being able to do -
, something for someone else, too. - !
Senator DENTON. All of you have been involved in older volun-
teer programs for a number of years. From your perspective are
there any changes that you would like to see to make the program .
you participate in even better? *
I think you are already giving so much of yourself and using
your imagination to do that, andgo maybe-the question has been
answered already in the way yolr-have conducted yourselves as
volunteers. A
Dr. KyLes. We need recognition, generally.
Here in Washington, as chairperson of the D'C. chapter for the
last 4 years, we have taken our “awareness day” program to the
District Building so that the Mayor himself can be made aware of.
what we are doing. s~ ) .
That is a small group, but it is important to have the staff there
and the Council know the work of the RSVP We have a recognition .
program where we present award. to volunteers according to hours
thef have served. We have brought this program up here on the
Hill in the Cannon Building. Hundreds of people participate in this
program. This is a very enthusiastic day but we 'do not know
whether we can continue this. : . -

-
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- You know, the administration has changed and we do not know °
what is happening. However, we feel that more recognition of this
kind of work that RSVP is recorhmending through action should be

made clear and publicized. This work is not only of human interest:. -
concern ;but is- newsworthy and inspiringly copstructive. But, we -
séldom -i\egr about it except from. the penple who are actually -
involved iniit... . . - v ce i

" ‘Senator DENToN. I think jyou might see more of that, Dr. Kyles.

1 agree with-what :you said: If our young Predident goes bavk to
playing. professional football or breaking horses or whatever.he
deci8as t0'do and you decide to run for Presidént, i'ou let-me know.

, Mrs. EvererTe. My little client wanted me to te 1 you how happy
and proud she was of our,program:through ACTION and.she
asked me togell you hello for Her and that she:is—she cannot tell
\is enough how proud she is to' be—have semeone to be with her
everyday, and'someone to talk to and someone to help her do some
little things that she could not do beforehand. - T
‘She says she even ‘believes that she hears better since she has
.been talking with me so much.- - * g
. Senator DENTON. She will. o . »
My mother regained her typing skill. She can play the piano. N
You.maké me proud of my horictown. .
Mrs. EvererTe. We are proud of you. - .
Senator DenToN. All three of you are great Americans and-we *

-

° thank you very much. ' . .
Applause.] . - N b )
nator DEnTON. For our final panel we welcorhe Mr. Ted Tottey,

. President of the Foster Grandparent P.néa’m Directors Associ-
-ation; Mr. John Pribyl, president of 'the Senior Companion Pro-
gram Directors Association; and Mrs. Eleanor Morse, president of
the Retired Senior Volunteer Program Directors Association.

‘" “Again, I will ask-you to confine your oral remarks to 5 minutes,

,g-ritten statement for the recerd .and' I will zsk Mr. * ..

" submit _thge
Tottey to begn, if he will.

STATEMENTS OF TED TOTTEY, PRESIDENT, FOSTER GRAND-. -
PARENT PROGRAM DIRECTORS ASSOCIATION; JOHN PRIBYL,
PRESIDENT, SENIOR COMPANION PROGRAM 'DJRECTORS AS-
SOCIATION; AND "ELEANOR MORSE, .PRESIDENT, RETIRED

_SENIOR VOLUNTEER PROGRAM DIRECTORS ASSOCIATION, A
PANEL -~

Mr. Torrey. My name is Ted Tottey and I am testifying on behalf
of the National Association of Foster Grandparent Program Direc-
tors, é'ep;'e;enting approximately 200 members as their association
president.” - .o .

We welcome-this opportunity to share with you some of the
im nt aspects of this program and a few of the recommenda-- -
tions and concerns we have for enhancing.dts quality and future
administration. | . T

I must say that'it is difficult to follow the act that preceded us,

“but I would like to indicate that the testimony you just received
from those volunteers is the reason that we are trying to get over”
some of the things that we are about to say here today. :

o

, . . -7 ) ) 68 s )J,

7




+ does al

64

It is on their behalf and it is because of them, because of what
they do, and who they are, that we are proud to serve in these
programs.

Since I have submitted a detailed statement for the record, I

would like simply to summarize two points, briefly, from that

statement. -

First of all, as my colleagues will staggest, these programs must
surely be considered as part of the administration’s social safety
net program. The Foster Grandparept program enrolls persons
over 60 years of age who must meet low-income eligibility criteria.

" Very often these persons are.recruited from isolation. e? often
physical,

they are experiencing loneliness, poor diet, diminished
mental; and emotional health as I think‘git was implied by some of

* the volunteers you just heard.

Foster Grandparents work 20 hours per week with disadvantaged
children with special or exceptional needs, the retarded, the abused
and neglected, young people in trouble with the law, even teenage
mothers, the physically handicapped, the list is very lengthy and I
will_not go into it all. o ° .

But this program is dealing with the life enhancement of two
sets of persons who are among the most needy in our society and it
f):his in a very cost-effective manner. ‘4

Secondly, because we believe this a -necessary program for meet-
ing very special needs, we have suggested that the Senate bill for
reauthorization for title II, part B programs, should be raised to
$100 million over the next 3 years. - .

My written testimony contains an error in that respect and I
wouzi like to correct it. .
We suggest this be done_not only to demonstrate a commitment
to initiating new programs, but to enhance existing programs, par-
ticularly in-the area of transpertation support. .

Mr. Chairman, in the time remaining, let-me simply outline
some additional poirits which our association members have ex-
pressed as particular concerns as regards the administration of the
program. . ) S

We believé these matters that I am about to briefly indicate can
be handled administratively if the committee will simply provide

.direction in the committee report ‘which accompanies your bill.
I urge you to do this. I also hope that you will question us

further about these matters.

First of all, the process of establishing directions and policies for
the Foster Grandparent Program is of vital concern to our Associ-
ation. We would like very much to see -established within the
ACTION agency a policy council, an OAVP policy council which
will include representation from the three directors’ associations.
We firmly believe that field experience and expertise are vital to
the policy-making prccess. We are not presently asking for legisla-
tion to authorize this policy council, but would appreciate comment
from your committee about the efficacy of this suggestion.

Second, we are concerned about a proposed regulation in which
the special and exceptional needs as applies to the children to be

w

served are defined in a certain manner. We feel that, unfortunate- -

ly, this definition dces not include disadvantages which are solely
economic, culgural or environmental in nature.

~
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Our association opposes this particular provision. We ask you to
express your intent as to the terms special and exceptional needs
as applied to the children whom we are to serve. We hope you will
agree with us that those definitions should be as broad as possible
so that we may, as Foster Grandparent project directors, Foster
Grandrarent programs and Foster Grandparents—serve children
with all sorts of special needs. '

Third, the association is very concerned about joint proErams a
subject which has, been brought forth in testimony in the past.

e feel that there can be very important é’gint programs, particu-
larly between Foster Grandparents and Senior Companions, al-
though other combinations are possible.

Our association supports that joint programming. We feel that
there should be more of it. We feel that there should be sponsors
who can have more than one program under their wing.

We particularly would like to see a percentage of Foster Grand-
parent programs, particularly involving mentally retarded chil-
dren, be allowed to convert a certain percentage of that grant to
Senior Companions when needed and necessary. :

Second, we would like to’ see provisions about separate directors
of those joint programs and separate advisory councils done away
with. We believe it is economical and more efficient to have one
director and one advisory group for such joint programs.

Fourth, we would like to see greater leeway in terms of limits on
age and income criter:a. ..

Fifth, Iwould like to exBress our association’s overwhelmin%
opposition to block grants. Directors throughout the Nation fee
that block grants would be detrimental to our programs, requiring
greater expenditures of funds for layers of administration and pro-
viding fewer direct benefits to Foster Grandparents.

Finally, Mr. Chairman, we would like to support the Senior
Companion Association in its concern and request for restoration of
?&1)841 0 million rescinded from moneys already appropriated for

We would also like to support some of the joint programs and
some of the other programs of VISTA, particularly those involving
OAVP volunteers. We believe that VISTA needs refocusing, not
dissolution. But I defer to my colleague, Eleanor Morse, who will
say more. )

May I say in conclusion that we as an association continue to
support the ACTION agency as the agency through which the older
American volunteer program should-continue to be administered,

In a survey we recently did of our Association membership, the |
overwhelming response was to support the ACTION agency.

We look forward to a cooperative venture with this agency in
meeting the challenges which lie ahead for this uniqu~ and special
program. ~

Thank you very much, Mr. Chairman.

Senator DENTON. Thank you, Mr. Tottey.

[The prepared statement of Mr. Tottey follows:]
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t

Mr. Chairman and distinguished members of the subcommitten, thank you for thils
opportunity to present testimony in regard to reauthorizatlon of, the Older American
Volunteer Programs under the administration of the ACTION agency.

My name is Ted Tottey and I am testifying on behslf of the National Association
Sf Foster Crandparent Program Directors, having been accorded the honor of servinp
an that.orsunlzntlon‘. President. 1 slso hold the position of Foster Grandparent/
Senior Companion Project Dircctor for the New York Stste Office of Mental Retardation
apd\Devclopn\entnl Disabiiitics overscelng sixteen programs made up of 640 Foster
érnndpqrcnts and 175 Senior Companions.

We welcome this opportunity to sharc with you some of the important aspects of
this Program and a few of the recommendations and concerns we have for enhancing its
quality and its future administration.

In this sixteenth ycar of tho Foster Grandparent Propram's operation, I feel
confident in seying that the Program is an unquaiified succesa, But 1'd like to po
n bit further and present to you a thesis which I firmly believe: that this Propram
ia onc which is saving and cnhancing lives, of both scnfor citizens and clif ldren.
Specific stories which support this thcs-ls will be supplicd to” the subcommittee as
soon as _th:}y can be coliccted. The dictionary speaks of lifesaving in terrs of
rescue, prevention of loss or waste, and protection.

The Foster Grandparent Propram is rescubng developmentally digahbod childron in
1nrge institutions (r:;m dull routine, group-oricnted attivitics, foncliness. nnd
unfaniliarity with "normal” community activitics. Foster Grandparents arc providing
personsto-person 1ife-cnhanc ing relationshiips in all types of scttinna scliools,
detention lumes, training centera, hospitala, day care and Moad Start, ind swow cvin

in private homes.
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The veecuing which takas place ».hnn thasa Grandparsnte provide thair unique love

2Ty

and care to children with special nasde {e a litany of small and large miracles.
Children who hava no.vu- talkad, have learned to talk; children whio never walked, have
taken stepe; childran who will not open up to anyona, throw their arme sround Grandma
or Grandpa. Childran who havs an exceading etrong naad for lova and accaptanca, who
have bean abusad, or in troubls with ths law, find thess Grandparsnts have a special
way of saying, "I'm on your side; I care; 1st me hslp".

But rescue is not just taking placs on the child side of the squation: Foster
Grandparente themealvas are being rescuad = from dull and meaningless routine, from
loneliness and fsolation, despair, poor diet, poor phyaical, mental and emotional
health. A gentleman told me wecently: "Thia Prosn: saved me from becoming an alco-

» holic". .

Not only doss it rescus, it enhances. Every projsct director has had the plcasure
of watching the change in Grandparents aa they serve l‘n the Program: dreu-lns better,
eating bettes, taking better care of themselves phyaically, eocializing more, trying
new things = all becauss some very apecia ren are depending on them end giving
them spacial gifte of smiles, laughtgr, huga, Hu;o and worda 1like: “I love you Crandma.'

Ona Grendparent put it nlcoly:\ “*Theee children need us s much for love, care,

B feeding and walks fn thg sunshife. We, in turn, need them for the gratitude and love

they shower upon us. They give ua e besutiful purposa to life in our acnior yeara".

Prevanting loas or waste fa closely allfed to rescue. We belicve thie Propram s
doing a great dcal to change socicty'a attitudea toward the aging proccea and toward
the eldarly. While Americans routinely talk about honoring older people for their
wiadom, ia reality many older people wind up feeling that society would prefer them
out of sight (and thus out of mind). .

The Foater Crandperent Program demonatratea to socicty somethingwhich fe very

poaitive: that older persone are a vital natural resource which muet not be wasted.

They can make an outatanding contribution to the health «nd devel nt of our communi-

tiea. cnndpnrenn‘nre now an irreplsceable resource in many afencies throughout thia
country. And aignificantly, many other ngencies are clamoring for Foster Grandparent
placementa and scrvicea. In my own State of New York, we ¢ t poseflily mect all the
requests we have for providing Fo‘uer Grandparenta.

Not only s the loas of thia resource being .revened but oeyund that Foster Grand-
parenta have learned new akilla and new techniques to meet the challengea and rolve the
problems of children with special needa. They have lesrned things many of them newer

dreamed of trying - afign language, awareness tnlﬁlng for the blind, feediog teclintques
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for the profoundly rotarded and handicapped, n littlo pnycholog; - you nawme it

they're doing {t. I think it's fair to say that there {s little that Foster Grand-

parents cannot do {f the trsining and resources are provided to get the job donce.
On the other side of this equation is the prevention of loss ‘f‘, terms of the

brightening and onriching of children's lives. With tl\e. retarded in instftutions we
sse ilve: being vastly improved by the 'n.ten‘tion of Fo\.tcr Grandparents. Beyond that, ;
however, wa are witnessing the influences of Grandparents on moving lnlti@utlonllzed
children to cosmunity placements, such as group homes 'lnd foster care, be::luen of the
living skille taught by Foster Gundpare‘nta. .

Ye're also nctuuily seeing young lives being turned around by Foster Grandparents -
Abused and neglected children, young people in trouble with the taw, teZnage mothers.
Many of thesc potentially wasted lives are boing turned into productive 1lives by the
loving attention of Foster Grandparents. -

Thus, the Fotser Crandparent Program is saving lives in the acnse of preventinp
tho loss of vital res.urces represented in our Senior Gitizesns- At the same time,
lives of children which ;nlsht have becn wasted, or at lcast diminished, ar. being
improved and nourfished and giver new direction and necw meaning.

Finally, I aubmit to_ you that Foster Grandparents arc totally committed to the
protection of their foster grandchildren. There is a demonstrated miardlanshlp here
wvhich is probably a natural part of the Grandparent/child relationship.

In current jargon, it is called advocacy lng fs expresscd in many ways: it's a
little boasting and a lot of pride in accomplishments; a protective instinct which
says I want the best for my child; and a watchfulneas which says, don't hurt Itim.
don't be-unfair, treat him right. That's what an advocate is: somcone committed to
you; someone who is on your side. ’

Protecting children's lives and advocating for their rights is somethirg Grande
parents do extremely well.

Some might say.l have claimed too much today for this Program. I think not.

Therc is a growing recognition that this Program has unique qualities which I have
tricd to spell out for you. In essence, this Program fa qulte apecinle It fa doabfnyg,
with the 1if{c cnhancement of two scts of persons who are among the moat r dy in our
societyt the low income isolated elderly and children with special and exceptional
nceda. And it is doing this job in a cost effective manner. Onc cannot ark for more
from n government-sponsorcd Program.

But, Mr. Chairman, we can ard we must ask for more for’the Program. It is not Just

a nice 'Progrnm. to be praiscd 5t .various times like these. It fs<a necessary Program.
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“Its demonstrated lifesaving and li{l‘-_enhgncing qualities arc a necessity in our

socioty no matter what the cconomic c’lrcmu}hcqn or political climato may boo
That e why we roquest today t|u;t tlic 'n‘tho‘rlv.nLIon lavel for thie l'rnr.rm'n be i

raiéad over ths next year at least to $100 pillfon. We ask this not only to allow
for expsnsion of new Programs into areas desitous of, but not now hnvitfg Programs,
but to sllow for the expansion and cnhancement of existing programs to mect the
Arequeitl they conlElntly receive for new plncements. In addition. such authoriza-
tion would allow for the lncreucd support nseded in the vital arca of transportation.
This ares demands attentLon not umply because of increased costs, but becausc Foster
Grandparent depleyment fa changlug from large 1not1t\|tignnl scttings to smaller comau=
nlty Aaenciel. public schools, and into private homes. This scattered site deployment
adds significantly to tranuportntion costs and demands added resources. .

Finally, Mr. Chsirman, let me bricfly cnumerate for you some of the administrative

and programmatic concerns of the National Assoclation of Foster Grandparent Program
Directors: . .

1. The procces of cnu\‘bllshing dircctions and policics for the Foeter Grandparent

Program i{s of vital concern to our Association. We have witnessced within the

past few ycars a growing confusion surrounding policy sctting and policy inter-

protation. The process and lines of authority have been unclear and, in some

cnses, inconsistent.

A fow examples whicli havetbeen reported to the Assoctiation will sccve to

f1llustrate:

a. A program revicw and audit of onc particular program sct standards for
that Program which were not applicd rationwide; finterpretatfons of repu-
lations wore questionable in the light of general practice, and some
regulations werc applicd which were not presently in effect.

b. In ono Region, a Reglonal Director decided to set a policy on project
directors salarices and indfcated a limit of fcdcl‘nl funds ($14,000) which
couldtbe, npplicd to & project dircctor®s snlary. As far ag we know, no
such rcgulation cxists; no such national polic/cxista.

c¢e In another Region, the ACTION office failed to provide stipend increase

plouics for one Propram which has a prant fucluding some Fouler Grandparents

Qﬂ:ich arc fcderally funded and others which arc state funded, cven thourh
the policy of the agency was clear that such "mixed” proprams should

receive stipend fncreasc moncy for all the Foster Crandparcnts.
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Because of these examples, and others which we have witnessed under the presfous

A“d'echlon was ml‘dc by ACTION in 1980 to utilizc monics approprinted for

stipend {ncrcascs for Foster annd|rnrcl|ta to stnrt new programs.  ‘the
exceas money occt}rrcd lLiecause ACTLON act November 3 na the date for 7
stipend {ncreases to begin, although Congress appropriated those monics
to be effective as of October 1. We estimate that around $600,000 was
lost to the 17,000 actlve,Fontorwcrgndparcnu for the 25 working days
betweé'fg October 1 and Hovember 3, ! ‘

In yet another Reglopr“we have recently witnessed threc cxamples of this
polfcy problem: ‘
1). the Reglon hempamvﬂ‘ of a Memdrandum of Agreement for a com-,

\, pletcly statc~funded Senior Companion Program hecause of three policy
concerna which had previously been variously addressed by ACTION
Washington. Confusion of policy and regulations and their interpre-
tation left the state liable to litigation for almost a yecar.

2) in relation to a rebudgeting request to utilize unspent stipend money
for other areas of volunteer support - a practice which hsd been
approved numerous ume\” in ‘thc past - a. new, policy was set by the
Region that this could no longer be dono. Yet no new policy, repula-
tion or dircctive was produced in writing to indicate that this {s
now a ncw nath\msl policy.

3) in rclattqr! to an application &or a continuatfon grant, the Region
vcfused to nilou a reduction $n the number of stipends En order to
place necded dollars in the transmrgatlon linc ftem. This was a
unique situation since the sponsor { a department of State) had two

years previously fncressed the number of stipends by 80 by fncreasing

statc support. Now i{n a sftuation where transportation dollars were
nceded, the sponsor was told it couldn't reducce the same stipends {t
had preyiously incredied because it was ACTION policy. Yet no suclh
policy appcars to exist in writing.

admintistrntion, we would like to sce cstablished within ACTION an 0AVP Policy

Council including represcntatlt;n from the three Dircctors Associations:

a)

b)
c)

O
ERI
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to advise the Director with respect to regulations, budget submissfons,
gcneml' dtrcctiona and specific policies

to revicw cffectiveness of opcrations and to recommend procedural changes
to provide an appeal process for local project dircctors aggrieved by
ACTION decisfons. .
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Hr. Chiatrman, out of rospect for thoe new adminislration, we are wot prewently

ssking for autlorizing legislation on this matter, but would appreciate it H your *

o

. Committee would comment in lu report on the cfficccy of this suppestion. Wo would ’ 3
T be gled te, provide further chriﬂcntlon s to our concept of the Council at a later
tlme if you oo desire. . -7 [N .
. 2. Proposed Regulations for the Foster Grandparent Program established under o
[ thé psst sdministrstion, but not yet publhl!cd.. use language to- define specisl K
i . and exceptlongl nceds of children in a wey which we find too restrictive. g
Specifically it ststes that the definition of "speeial ncods" docs not inelude %

B k dissdventsges that sre o;:hly economic, cultural or envirgonmental in nature',

and thus ’cxclpdcn Foster Grandpavents from sorving children with said disad-
vantages. A recent sutvey of our membership indicated overwhelming apposition
to this restriction.

We would reenpectfully request the sub ittée to expross your intent as to the
terms special end e-:cepuonnl neceds used in the Domestic Voluntcer Sevvice Act of 1973
ss amended: Title I, Part B, Section le(a).
Wa hope you share our concern that this definition stiould be as broad as possible
end In accord with local and/or state definitions (where thoy exist) of such neceds. o~
Again, we would like to work with you on this mstter and would be pleased to supply '
clarification of our concern and any further information which might be uscful.
3. Aleo in 'rcgud to Scction 21i{a) of the Act, wo would like to sce n provision .
. R to sllow an exception on sge eligibility particularly for native Americans,

-
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but slso for other ipechl groups, aa determined by the Dircector.

4. In regsrd to Section 211(b) of the Act, we would favor an amecndment to allow ©
tor~n certain povcentage of sny existing.Foster Grandparent grant or contract
to be used ‘to estsblish Senior Compsnions ss part of the grant.

This intent has been expresecd in the past by Congress (refer to 1975 Congresatonal

Record - Senate 520702, November 20, 1975), and a recent survey of our membership §ndi-

. cstes that it ia of great concern to project dircctors. At a rceent Ratfonal Assaciation
meeting a reaolution on thia matter wan pasncd without dissent whilch tndfeated that the
Aasocintion aupports joiut aponsorship of Foster Crandparent Propram/Senfor Companion
Program under one sponsor. snd further suppports the concept of one director and one
Adviju;:ry Council for such joint programs, which at precaent is not AGTION policy.

Ataio wo would be pleased to work with you on this matter to develop approprinte
lsnguage. It msy also bc sppropriste to our;ue this matter sdministratively and with
a restatement of your intent, we might te able to do this. , -
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5 in regard o Section 21(6), of the Act, we would hope that greater leeway
could be given in tttlu of luom oligibility criteria.
Yor instance, if s ponon't 1mom is derived solely from Soclal Sccurity, up
to a certain reasonsble uatt, \n\beueve that pet.on ahould auwrntlcqlly
. qualify for the program. ‘-

Ve would slso epprecists your 1nterpreuuon. ln your report, of Section 421(4)
of the Act, which contsins the proviaion that the Dlnct.or “ahall take into consaidera-
tion oxuuns poverty guidelines as appmpru to locsl situstiona".

In addition to the specific matters ntuq here, we are slao concerned with the
following genersl matters, ss indicated in & ui:rvey of our memborehip:

1. Communications: & general complaint 1e that many materiais, lnfomﬂon.

dtrecttvu either never get to local project directors or that they come too

hte to be properly addressed. M -
B One suggeation put forth ia that 4 nevﬂcucr !o project dircctors be csta-

blished snd that communiquas from ACTION llelidquuten be addrcucd dlrectly to project
]

directors. {

2. More local control of projecta: §$hu rclstes to our concern about policy

meking aifd interpretation. We balieve that too much regulstion has resulted

" 18 & subtle shift of control from local sponsors to ACTION staff. We belicve
local eponsors must be given much grester latitude to administer programs and
interpret general regulations with technical asststance and guldance from the
ACTION agencys

3. In this respect, we belicve that sponsor critcria must be more carcfully
defined by ACTION so that sponsors can be carcfully chosen initially and cval-
usted on & canu.m;lng basis.

4. Irsneportation ia becoming a major concern in all progromse We applaud ACTION's
recent survey of programe on this issuc and hope that there will be strong
initiativés taken in thie area. The one suggestion most often advanced is that
the arbitrary budget formula of $1.95 per day per Foster Grandparent be scrapped
and that transportstion funds be provided according to justificd neceds.

5. Our survey also indicnted a definite concern for increasing support of cxlnum.
programs and limiting cxpansion of new programs.

6. Finally, o“l membershiP survey indicated an overwhelming opposition to block
¢ granta. Dlrcctor\l throughout the nation felt these would be detrimental to
- ‘\ N .
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, éur programs, requiring krester exjenditure of funde for lsyors of admit,
fatration end providing foewer dircct benefits to Foater Grandparcnts.

In conclusion, let me sny that .we as an Aesociation continue to support ACTIHN
as the sgancy through which Older American Volunteer Programa should continue to be
ldmln‘hteud. 1 have met with thlc_ Dirsctor-designate, Mr. Psuken; and believe that
s number of OuT concerna can be mot sdministratively in the future. We look forward
to e cooperative venture in meoting the chnl\cngen which lie shead for this unique ’ i
and epecisl program. - )

Thank you, Mr. Chairman. ~.1

& . <.

BN ':L"

{Note: In the interest of econozy, certain newspaper articles frox .

s the Rochester (NH) Courter dated October 26, 1980, and February 17, 1981, v
vhich were submitted for the record by Mr. Tottey were retained in the

files of the Committee.) N
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Senator DENTON. Mr. Pribyl?

Mr. Prisyr. I am John Pribyl, director of a Senior Companion
g;ogram in Minnesota, and president of the National Association of

nior Compunion Project Directors.

We represent approximately 75 percent of the 62 Senior Compan-
igg programs across the country, representing around 4,000 volun-

rs. . .

As you know, Senior Companion volunteers are low-income elder-
ly who work 20 hours a week with frail, elderly, particularly the
home-bound elderly.

One of the main points we have appreciated about the ACTION
agency is their focus on seeing seniors as a resource and seeing
how Senior Companions can work in helpirg people stay independ-
ent and have the opportunity to spend as many years as possible in
their.own homes. ,

We also hope that you as the chairman of this committee realize
that the administration—or hope that the administration would
see these programs as. part of the safety net programs that they
talk about-that they need protection.

_ The people that we are dealing with are people with incomes of
$3,000 or less in many instances. These peo‘fle certainly need the
support of this program to help them stay independent.

e concur with the Foster Grandparent Program Directors Asso-
‘ciation as far as the apthorizing levels. We realize that those levels
of $80 million, $90 million and $100 million over the 3-year period
are only authorizations, but your support of these levels will cer-
tainly show your commitment and the committee’s commitment to
these great cost-effective programs.

The full committee chairman, Senator Hatch, has a particular
interest in home héalth care for the elderly. I have contacted him
and I hope that he can see the importance of looking at the Senior
Companion program as part of the home health care network.

It 18 an alternative that I feel weuld be extremely cost-effective
in providing services to people that are homebound.

We did a 'survey not too long ago of the companion programs,
and we came up with a figure of about 264 people that were able to
stay independent because of the fact that they had a Senior Com-

anion in their home. If that figure would take a figure of
gm,ooo per person, putting the person in a nursing home. These
264 people would save over $2.6 millionn.

That certainly is a cost-effective method. That is one Senior
Companion program saving that amount of money.

My most 1mportant point today is that I am sure aware of the
administration’s rescission of the $1.480 million of maneys already
appropriated for the Senior Companion program. These moneys
would allow at least 11 new Senior Companion projects to be puc
into effect, and again, emphasize the cost effectiveness.

We would spend $11 million and in turn could keep many more
people in the program, keep many more people off medical assist-
ance and not staying in a nursing home.

They would be able to stay in their own homes, in their own
apartments.

I hope your committee will review this situation and do what you
can to see that that rescission is not approved.

79,
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Finally, we appreciate very much the fact that the administra-
tion has not put the older Americans program in the block grant.
My concern with block grants.would have to go back to the-reve-
nue-sharing ‘morieys. Out of the revenue-sharing moneys thig last
year, only 1 percent of that total revenue-sharing figure went to
services for seniors and services for-the elderly. ‘

I think that would teach us a lesson as to what would happen to
these programs if they wereput in the block grant proposal.

I thank you for -your support and for the opportunity to be here
today and to share these thoughts about the Senior Companion
programs across the country. . <.

ank you very much.
‘Senator DENTON. Thank you very much. (
[The prepared statement of Mr. Pribyl follows:]
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TESTINONY

70: Members of the Senate ‘Subcommittee on Aging,Fazfly,
and Human Resources .

:'om'”;'_ ;‘nbvi FROM:  John Pribyl, President of National Association of

3225 Lyndsle Ave S. Senfor Companfon Project Directors
Minnespoks, MN 55408
6123275641 RE: Reauthor izatfon of 0lder American Volunteer Programs

Vice Pressdent’
Cuttord Murph . e

Ocangeburg, S C. Mr. Chafrman and Members of the Comittee, ’ - -
Trosswer

Edward L Garrck
Pitsburg, PA

On behalf of the Senfor Companion Programs across the country, ' -
1 would like to thank you for this opportunity to express our
opinfons concerning the Senfor Companfion Program.

Secr d

N.:ﬂm As you are all aware the Senfor Companion Program fs the

Henderson, KY youngest and smallest of the three Older American Programs,
.~ With 62 projects in 1980. 75¢ of the projects are memders of

the Senfor Companion Program Directors Assocfiation, which

began in November, 1978.

The purpose of the Assocfation §s to provide an opportunity

for expression of opinfons on matters affecting Senior ’

N Companions across the country and to provide a method for
comnunicat fon among the project directors <n a regular basis.

fhe Assocfation has had a good working relationship with the

/ ACTI0N agency for the past thres year$s and has had a positive
fmpact on the projects. A pol) taken of the project directors
in June, 1979, gave overwhelaing support to the ACTION agency
an. to their philosophy of seeing senjors as a resource in
today's socfety.

. The local support that the ACTION agency gives through the
regional and state offices has been very supportive to-the
programs. The personal nature of the state offices assists
the projects and helps them to get answers quickly to problems

A that a specific project may be dealing with. These state office
personnel end up being the key people to the success, of the projects.,

‘ .
v

L
The Senfor Companion Program has expanded since the original
18 projects were funded in 1974, dut we are still a very small
Progran in comparison to the number of fsolated senfors that are
fn need of companfonship. ln the arecas where the progran is )
operating, excellent accomplishments have been repcrted, f -
affecting both the Semor Companjon and the person served.

T o
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TESTINONY CORTINUED. ... . # . .
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e . o
As. you know Senlor.Companions provide one-ta-ore visitation on a regular basis, ’
(20 hours per week), to individuals who are fsoiated fin the commnity. Senfor :
Companions do what friends do for friends and’in many cases the gift of friendship o
_can cure miny fllnesses and Drovide much comfort to the fsolated frailt elderly. i
r » : .
In.Ohio there is a Senfor anfon who worked with a“stroke patient, continually -8

-encouraging her with her therapy and now hat gotten hér-to the point that she no -
longer needs a Companion, 3,

’

Severa! Senfor Companfons in Ohfo are ls;??ned to homebound wheelchair clients_and
give thea the necessary support to remdin in thefi own home.

Another Senfor Companion was having lunch with her client. The client began choking -
and the Senfor Companion administered the Heimlich method and saved the cTient’s
Yife. ‘

A unique aspect of one Ohio Senfor Companion Program is the Senfor Companfons are
visiting with patients in a Hospice Program, offering support and comfort to both
;_uuent and family as they prepare for deuh\

’ ;I:e fol}ou'ing examples are from the Phelps County Senior Companion Program in
ssourf,
\

She is 57 with a crippling condition resylting from a stroke. He, at 67 1s stricken
with Parkinson®s disease.

In some other commusity the Means would have to remain fn a nursing home. However in

Rol1a, ‘there's no danger of that, thanks to the Rolla Apartsents and the Senior

Compatifon’ Program, . .
Mr. and Mrs. Meanc iived in their home in Pulaski County for 14 years until poor ‘

health forced them to enter a nursing home, Thanks to Rolla Apara!ﬂfs and its \
facilitics for the handicapped, they are now able to have their precious possessions

;ur{n{ounding them in a new apartment high on a hill overlooking the Forum,Plaza and

olla.

Most important to the Means and their present 1ifestyle is Grace 0*Connor, their Senfor
.Companion. Grace assisted the Means in their settling-in process at the Rolla Apart-
ments, helped them organize their furnishings from & larger home to apartment 1iving.
Grace now serves the Means three days a week, assisting them to continue independent
1iving by taking them to their doctor, shopping for groceries and helping”in meal
‘preparation, 1ight cleaning and laundry. She even shampoos Mrs. Means hair each week.

12

Grace is one of sixty Phelps County Senfor Companfons who serve & useful role in -
society hy helping another older American continue to 14ve as independently as possiblc. ’
THe services rendered by the Companions vary with the needs of each person. Cumpanions
have,written letters, made phone calls, served as .advocates or escorts and stare

mutua) interests in plants, hobbies and 1imited recreation. dut Companions do more.

They bring to older Amerfcans with whon they work, #armth and understanding and the

security of receiving service from someone who intimately cores about thei” well

being. R
\ R
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v means 2 lot to thé Middletons who once lived on a farm.

Iwo years ago, the Middletons were appointe¢ a legal guardian who placed them in 2
boarding home, Some time later, upon learning of the Senior Companion Program, the .
guardian found a house suitable for his ¢harges and a care plan was set into place.
The whole week's schedule include, visits from a Senior Companion,the home health
nurse, a homemaker and daily meals from the .local nutrition site. Fred goes each day
to the sheltered workshop.

- So it is,t.at with just a little help, two boarding home residents dre once more

o happy ih a home environment.

In Mobile, Alabama, a 78 year old mele Senfor Companion is a?signed to a bedridden
man whose wife recently died. The Senior Companion spends a few hours each day with
this client, fixing him meals, doing errands and keeping him in touch with the outside
wor1d. Because of this Senior Companion another person is able to remain 1n his own
* home.
-, I

Another client in Mobile is &dopble amputee and lives in her own home. A Semior
Companjon sees her regularlyand) helps her get cut into the community to keep her as
active as possible.

‘The following example comes from the Senior Companion Project in New Hampshire.

Ahout a year ago the Director of Elder Services, a pr jram at the locai community :
mental health center, was called in regards to a .:.0man who was about to be placed, in a
nurs ing home. This women is 70 years o0l1d, living with her husband and bedridden. The
husband had her in a hospital bed and had been trying for months to care for her. She
had been continually losing weight and was down to 80 pounds.

In desperat fon Elder Sersices was called and the counselor made his first visit. After
talking with the woman and her husband he determined her biggest problem was an
jnability to deal with her own aging.

A Senior Companion was assigned, as the only therapy needed. Her job was to nurture the
woman and provide the rusband an cpportunity to get out of the home. The Companion is
a 86 year old gentle, loving woman with a strong capacity to nurture. She delighted 1in
being able to have amther person to care for and cook for. Every day she would bring a
new goodie she made or a new recipe to try there.

Within six months, the hospital bed was returned, the woman had gained 20 pounds and the
three of them wera shopping for new clothes for this woman.

e 99 ,

.

e

N .
- .
5 - \h '
; In ¥ rural counties care for the elderly is provided only in t‘e\m;;sing hones.
helps County, persons can come out of institutions by having reguter_cervices
@ of a Senior Companion. Such is the case with 90 year old William Middleto an\d his
N son fFred. . ~ .
v g .
/ By having the help of Companion Art Geisler in grocery shopping and companionship, -
7 William and Fred are once again in a home where they even have a small garden. This
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TESTIMONY CONTINUED....
®

These brief examples poiht out the cost effectiveness of the Senfor Companion
Program. in a recent survey of the Minnesota Senfor Companion Program, the Senfor
Companions were asked how many of thefr clients would have to be institutionalized
1f they could no longer visit them. Their combined response was 264 of 406 clierts
would most 1likely be institutionalized if it wasn't for the regular visit of a
Senfor Companion, .

As we look at federal spending in 1981 and try to come up with some savings, 1 feel
we should look at programs 1ike Senfor Companions and realize that for a few
additional dollars to provide a Senfor Companion to an isolated senfor, 2 greater
savings of federal dollars could be the result if that client is able to stay in
their own home for a ionger time, Pt

Long Term Care and In-Home Health Care are two areas that will need to expand fn
the 1980's. I strongly believe we should look at several types of in-home care,
including the use of volunteers 1ike Senfor Companions. Using volunteers to
complement other professionals visiting an in-home client can $peed up the
rehabilitation process and again be cost effective. I feel the potential for
greater achievements from the Senior Companfon Program are there and needs just
minimal expansion to 21low it to happen. . N
The Senfor Companion Program Project Directors are very disappointed in the

$1.480 million rescission in the current budget request for the Senior Companion

Program. We are’all very aware of the current budget problems but if you combine

the Senior Comanion Program rescission with the proposed cuts fin other federal

programs that affect senfors, such as Comnunity Service Administration and Medicaid

the result will be very difficult for the frafl elderly. 1 would ask this committee

which has responsibility for authorization and oversight, to please review the

proposad rescission and see if restoring the budget to the current figure would end

up heing more cost effective in the long run.

The Administration speaks of the safety net of programs that won't be cut because
they affect the truly needy and isolated. The Senior ~ompanions who must be low
fncome to be fn the program should certainly be in tiis safety net. In several
states the Senior Companfons annual income before joining the program averages
$2500 or .less. .

Currently eighteen state governments have allocated $2,000,000 to support Senfor
Companfon Program activities. This fis excellent support for a program that fs only
in its 7th year of operatfon. As a result the fedaral dollars generated an additional
funding source which equalled 20% of the total budget.

The original Senfor Companion Program projects are in tneir 7th year of operatfor

and have tried tc mafintafn the same quality and quanity of service in their projects
with very minimal increases in budgets. This to me shows the dedfcation of the

project staffs to give up salary increases to continue the benefits for the Senfor
Ccmpanfons. Unfortunately there is a 1imit to what one can sacrifice. With the inflation
rate constantly biting into budget benefits to the Senior Companions, this must be
looked at. Transportation benefits, the essential element in the Senfor Companion
Program, needs to be expanded if we are going to expect low-fncome seniors to be abie
to get to thefr assigned people on a regular basis.

N \ .
N
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[ TESTIMONY CONTINUED....
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The Senior Companion Program Directors are very pleased that the Older American
. Volunteer Programs are not included in the Administration's block grant proposals.
. A lar?e majority of directors feel that,the block grant proposal would have had a
K negative impact on the Senior Companion Program.
4 Progran fdentity and credibility would be lost if there wasn't a national ideitity ’
£ to follow. Past experience with block grant proposals has been a real political .
fight as to who gets the funds. The frail elderly can easily be left out of tne .

picture. An example of this would be that only 1% of all revenue sharing dollars
90 to prcgrams for the elderly. .

PETEd

The Senior Companion Program Directors Association is in agreement with the Foster
Grandparent Program Association on recommending the following authorization levels
for FY '82, 80 million, for FY '83, 90 million, and for FY ‘84, 100 million. We
realize that these are not appropriations but your commttees' approval of these
authorizatdon levels would demonstrate your committment to the continued strenghteéning
of our efforts.

- e emem

Tr;ank you for considering the ideas put forth in this testimony and thank you for
your support for the Older American Volunteer Programs under ACTION,

Y

Sincerel

Y7214

%bhn Pribyl
President,
NASCPD
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Senator DENTON. Mrs. Morse?

Mrs. MORSE. Senator Denton, I am very pleased to be here today
to represent the retired Senior Volunteer Program Directors Asso-
ciation.

I am also the director of a program in Atlanta, Ga.

I am well aware cf the fact that there are some RSVP directors
and others in Alabama that have filled you in rather well on the
Older American Volunteer programs. I spoke with some of them
last week in Nashville at a conference, and they were telling me
some of the things you attended. ’ ,

The Retired Senior Volunteer Program Association represents
about 500—exactly 500, as a matter of fact, as of last week—of our
711 programs across the country. ¢
- That is approximately 250,000 volunteers. I would not want to be
quoted on that as being absolutely accurate.

I am not going to go into my testimony. It is quite lengthy in
that many of the project directers across the country wanted to be
included in that testimony and submitted a oae-sheet statement on
what is happening in that project.

So if you do read the testimony, which is my formal presenta-
tion, there are many, many ideas of the kinds of things that RSVP
volunteers are doing nationwide.

" All of us seem to be doing surveys. The National Association of
RSVP Directors did one a couple-of years ago which is included in
the testimony. It covers many, many aspects of the program includ-
ing the number of directors, how long they have been on the job,

he size of their project, the size of their salaries, the number of
volunteers, and how many stations they are impacting in their
communities.

_We are currently doing another one which I will make available
to you when it is completed. This one covers what has been done
with the supplemental money we received last year and, by the
way, that was the first supplemental money that any of us have
received since the béginnirg of the program, whick tends to abso-
lutely amaze me; we have come from point zero to just under

300,000 volunteers with no increase in funding. .

Regarding the legislaticn that you are proposing, I have two
qu%itions: ’

e first is that I would like to see the Senate subcommittee
extend the authorization for 3 years as the House has already
done, and also that the authorizing levels for each of those 3 years
be established at $40 million for fiscal 1982, $45 million for fiscal
1983, and $50 million for fiscal 1984. .

Now, I am well aware that these are not appropriations but they
are ceilings for future expansion of thé program. I think this would
be a very important signal to the project directors and the volun-
teers and the potential volunteers in this country of the continuing
commitment and support of the total Congress as well as the
Senate, for our programs.

I would also like to mention the fact that last week at our
national association board meeting, the board of directors went on
record as unanimously supporting the Senior Companion program
effort tt%d have the $1.480 million rescission in their 1981 budget
reinstated.

[ o6
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I hope that you will support this, also. o

I hope you will ask me something about this: I would like to
“include some supﬂort from .us on the reauthorization of WISTA,
rather than your hearing an overall indictment presented in earli-
er testimony. There have been some very g coordinated pro-
grams happening across the country of which I have some docu-
mentation, with VISTA/RSVP and with VISTA/Foster Grandpar-
ents. I know_the kinds of things that have happened and I have
E;rsonally had several VISTA’s working with my program and

ow what can be accomplished. ‘

I would liké to reemphasize the fact—it is a fact that everyone

knows, that the population is increasingly growing older and' this
older population will*continue to increase. I cannot see us not
continuing to use this resource of older people. I think, over the
first decade of our service in RSVP, we have proven them to be the
most valuable resource this country has.

You have heard from the volunteers yourself. I cannot say more
than they have about.the kinds of things they have accomplished.
But I think we are just beginning and the pot atial is fabulous.

I hope you will ask me some questions.

Thank you.

: [T}}e prepared statement, -with attachments, of Mrs. Morse fol-
ows:

. e
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"RETIRED SENIOR VOLUNTEER PROGRAM DIRECTORS, INC.
34 TENTH ST., NE, ATLANTA, GEORGIA 3097 .

' &.!Gmim,m.mofﬁ)emu‘dttea:

I am Eleanor Morse, Project Director of the Retired Senior
Volunteer Program in Metropolitan Atlanta and President of the
National Association of RSVP Directors. 'Tank you, so mxh; for
asking me to come to this hearing and tell you about this very

special program.

In 1971, Oongress funded eleven RSVP demonstration
projects and, based on. their initial success, funded FSVP nation-
wldei_nl972. The rationale forsudta?mgramwasbasedmﬁn
knowledge that there were millions of retired people, in this
ocountry, who had experience, skills and talents that were valuable
and needed. The premise was extended by acknowledging that all
pecple need to feel noeded and useful and that many oldexr pecple
were being denied these basic emotional feelings of self worth.

The mandate of Congress - to help retired persons to
avail thenselves of opportimities for volwteer service in their
own communities, is easily acoomplished because the need is so
great. Nen-profit agencies and institutions need all menner of
assistance to extend their services through this woimteer support,
axd—;ki::p&'ple want torhelp. It is a perfect match.
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»Wh\niqminﬁatg_ny_'x_\e_whoismyamofaga,orom,m
.mhmmsaﬁ-mdmdmybemmvol\mw There are no
h\ocno:edxmtimalmqﬂ.mmu. Becmnaﬂ\ereazeoasuinuxzad
vhlhvolmtearing m&pd(etmammhbmedforﬂmm
m\n.dot!mvuemtbeebhhovolmmet v&.ﬂxa\uzabmadspectzm
otmlmmpimlwdm‘m,ﬂpwotﬂdmmdmu'up,
_ wide ranging. mmmmwéﬁmu-m‘m, critical areas
"% couseling in the ares of crininal justice (youtli offendars), they are
meming hot. lines for crisis centers, working with half-+vay houses, teaching
buicmadingu\dwzlﬁngsknlsinleandngumtem,mﬁdngwlﬂtdﬂdm
mmmnigmamiuewmwmantampmjm of
which T have been the Director since. 1972, encarpasses £ive counties
: ‘haamuuollmtoleoOwlmteexs meofmn:specialpmjecbsisg
) ndwmﬂnrapypmgmwiﬂxmwlmbeemmﬁdnguiﬂxduldmmm
o pﬂtlplahmdicapsmﬂwmxsudtavicdm The list onadon. To
oy further enphasize the extent that being needed and plays an the will
= ‘-beingo£o\mvolmbears,xbeuevau1at, cawervaﬂvaly, at least 5% of the
volmteemaxebeingkeptontofnmingmsbecmseofmeuimnlmt
* in this program. Usingaltxdbaseofse,OOOumualnursinglmmlts
X 13,700 volunteers, nationally, a savings of $109,600,000 is effected.
This is considexably more than our federal budget.
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Several RSVP projects, fram various parts of tha cowntry, have sub—
;xd.tt:edmepagastawmm,whidzclearlyalmmevariety of comamity
mvolmtbyvol\;meexs,hpacﬂmmalllevelsof need. (See attachment
I). ‘ .
mnmmmmumofmwmuyhasamﬁémp
Of 500 Directors - 708 of the total mmber of Directors. Our purpose is 4
to provide national vigibility for RSVP; topzovid'eammicatin'ndxamel‘
ﬁorhxnvidmlpzojectsmdtoxepmsmtﬂnsasewedbjmby/ o

nnhseodaﬂmisamuydamgamwymmeinvol\;an.anéofm
volunteers in helping to keep people out of nursing haB_es, mental institutions,
prisons; and thelr involvement in mengypmgrms,fbced income comseling, etc.
I will be glad to make this survey available to this committee when it is com~
pleted. -

RSVP has come a long way £rom point zero in 197). Based on 1980 statistics,
there are 274,000 volunteers in 704 projects. These volunteers served 57,137,

600 hours at a cost of 46¢ per volunteer hour and at an overail cost to the
feceral govermrent of $96.per volunteex,

. . The cost effectiveness is good, but we have been rore amazed that this
growth tack place with projects working on a fixed budget for 8 years. The
increase in federal expenditure in fiscal year 80-81 is greatly appreciated.
The National Association suryey will show how this additional money was used,
where and how expansion has taken place and some specifics on volwteer place-

F S
ments in' arcas which have an impact on special needs of othexs.

&
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Lo ' ijectsal.!.mrﬂwmtrymwxypleasedmﬂgratemmatm
) appear to be po cuts imuinent for FSVP in fiscal year 81-62.2nd that this

\, p:ogrmvdllmtbephcedinu\epmposedblmkgm&. We feel strongly
@ tlatblodtgrantiwnldrasdcanymdxmfmdsmlngmpmjectsbaoause
of the adninistyative costs of additional bureaucratic levels of authority
and that ulf telyﬂnpxogrmi:&elfwinbededmbed. ’mi.s.isasu:mg
" statement, I know, but we have long felt that no federal agency, except

m,mmmw,mmc,m,mmaéw
of volunteerism. To further enphasize this point, a 1979 survey, doe by the
mdml&mdadmofmmmcmmisamdad In that sirvey, 82% of
‘ dummmmspaﬁlngdmlymmdmtmmcandbestpmﬂdaa
Lo national focus on the efforts and effects of volunteerisn. (See attachmnt ).
; Minaeaseinthanmbe:ofolderpeopleinthiscomtxyhﬂbeenwen
documented since the beginning of this century. By the year 2000, the older
poguadmispmjeceedmmach3zmunm;;eqo1eorclosem'13aofuaover—
all population. I.ifeexp'ecwcyhasincmasedftannéyéarsinls?omﬂ
for women and 69 for wen, today.
ﬂedﬂftinthepop\nadmandthemcmaslngllﬁe-spanamanﬂnumg
A hopxesentawldevarietyofpmblanshommitiesinﬂeixabintyhopm-
videmcessaryservioesﬁorﬂa“ofﬂnsemueinstiwtimalizedorfau
inhotl'lecatagoryoftln'milelderly'.
ﬁxemainfng%tofﬂxispopulationisﬂatugetgzwpforﬂ. The
potential of RSVP is immense. mhere is little dowbt that as conmmity needs
increase, wiﬂmchangingﬁademlarphasisandsupport, volunteerism will play
an increasing role in stabilizing support syst:ans.'meevex-gmh\golder
pop\dadmwillbeinvolvedhoaumhlaxqerdegreeinpmvidingexpertise.
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Inflation, with particular emphasis on the' growing cost of transportation,
mst be onsidered. Its inpact on the ability of older people living'on fixed
incomes i3 increasingly drastic. There is a potential of loss of local suport,
by sponsors and local funding groups. Nine percent of FSVP projects nationally
amspmmdbycapagmdaswbrﬂnmmmlty&wimhdrdnismtimmq
8% are sponsored by Mental Health and/or Ment;.u’mtaz-datim Associations. "
These projects*and those in rural areas are especially vulnerable. Considering
this, T would like toifecomend that the authorized level of funding, for RSVP,
be established at $40 million for FY '82; $45 ndllide for FY '83 and $50 million
for FY '84. RS'P ¢an, then, expand over the next few years and incresingly help
bonnatﬂnneedsofo&mmidesmdatthesme'ﬂmcmunuebohavem

.impact on the physical and mental well being of our volunteers.

I would also xecommend that your bill extend our pyograms for three years, )
as Goes the liowse bill, Your approval of this extension and an increased funding ,'
ceilings would be an important signal to Project Directors #hd volunteers of your,,
continuing commitiment to the concept of RSVP. /

In June of.this year, we will begin a year-long celebration of the 10th
Anniversary of IGV\P. Ibe}ieva that in this first decade of the program, we
have proven, beyond doubt, that older Americans are an unparalled national
resource - a resource that must continue to be explored, expanded and wisely
used. With your continued support, we can do just that.

Gentlemen, thank you.

ATTACHMENTS
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(Note: In the interest of gconomy due to their voluminous content,
Attachments #2 and #3 were retained in the files of the Corrittee.)
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Retiredl Senior Vol’u\nteer Program

- ONIO DIRECTORS ASSOCIATION

~

To give a pictre of RSVP in Ohio means to attexpt to shov the great diversity
in our state, vhich is reflected in our thirty-one Retired Senfor Velunuteer Prograzs.
RSVP projects are located both ia high density urban areas, including surrounding
suburban residential developments, and in the large aress of rural, predominately -

agricultural, counties, \

There are more than fourteen thousand (14,000} older adults volunteering
through RSVP projects in Ohio, and these Volunteers share over 2,150,800 (yes,
that's two million) hours of their time and special talents esch year wvorking at more
than sixteen hundred Volunteer Stations in their local communities. Size of the
projects varies: zecording to location, with the largest having 2,000 volunteers
(City of Cleveland) and the szallest located in rural Nev Lexington (117)Mthe
median is 400 volunteers.

Each Ohio RSVP is individuslized to its community, but there are some
corczon denominators. All volunteers sre age 60 and over, ard they work with
beneficiaries vho represent a wide range of sges. There is Snvolvement vith
children, both in traditional school settings and. with nmentelly and physicilly
handicapped children. Retired Senior Volunteers are also involved in helping
older-persons. Local nutrition sites could not function without volunteer help;
the hozedbound senior vho receives & call every day is mssured that someone cares
eno’.gh to check that they are all right; =any elderly sre escorted to their
doctor by & senior willing to drive vhen‘there iz no pudlic transportation
availsble and the local senior vam is already scheduled; low-cost/no cost repairs
to the homes of fixed income elderly in Cleveland Heights are coordinated through
& Skills Bank by the locsl RSVP project. These are Just a few of the vays seniors
volunteering through the Retired Senior Volunteer Progras help both children and
older adults in our state.

Energy conservation and education are a major progran focus for seventeen
RSVP projects in Ohio. Volunteers help vith nevspaper, glass and Aluminun re-
cycling, set up workshops for information on home vinterization, conduct home
energy audits, and aid lov m°°°f persons in cozpleting forms for energy assistance.

Lorain County was one of the first projects in the nation to recruit and train
older persons to work as ombudszen (and women) at nursing hozes. Cieveland sponsors
projJects as diverse as bi-lingual tutoring and care for the handicapped; Marietta
volunteers assume complete responsidility for operating a tourist inforzatiun
office in their historic town. .

Most Volunteer Stations are non-profit social service agencies, vhose progr =s
are enbanced, and in soze cases depend for gurvival, throush the use of senjor
volunteers.

. / . B

RSV'P/mrectorn in Ohfo see a continuing need for and expansion of volunteer
service by older persons., Seniors themselves benefit from *heir involverment, and
the contribution to their com=unitiss {s {nestizable.

~

Teri Monteith, President
RSVP of Portage County, Ohio

LU9 S. Meridian Strcet
Ravenna, Ohio LLu266
(216). 296-1233

~ i
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Retired Senior Volunteer Program -

4%
CITY HALL lMANlTOWOC, WISTCONSIN 54220
PXONE .414-6&4-3331 -

(A

{
March 12, 1981 R {

-
(

’

~ Ms. Eleanor Morse
{ RSVP of Metro Atlanta .

* .. 34 - 10th Street, R.°E. .

Atla;u:a. Georgia_ K 30309 .

Dear Ms. Morse: " )

+

The Manitowoc Retired Senior Volunteex Propram

will be starting it's 9th grant yéar on June 1, 1981.
! Therg are 660 enrolled:active’volunteers providipg

approximatelz 6,600 hours of volunteer service

_monthly to the ‘city and county of Manitowoc at

fifty-one volunteer sites or statioms.

. Manitowoc RSVP volunteers are providing one
particularly vital health service ‘to the community;
transpontation for out-of-town medical appoint-

. ments such as cobalt treatments, CAT scans, kidney
dialysis and other therapy treatment at a hospital
- forty-five miles from Manitowoc. '

Also, RSVP volunteers are tutoring on a one-to-one
basis through the Outx<ach Literacy Council cof
Manitouwoc County teaching non-English speaking re-
sidents such as Mexican-Americans, Vietnanese,
Japanese, Laotian Hmong and Spanish speaking

~/ resilents. AR

Many more volunteers are needed tc mext tte poals
‘of the!9th gract year. Federal funding is very
vital in order to maintiin successful ongoing RSVP
programs.

Sincesely, ° - R
. Q&Vﬂé‘/ 4@‘47 . . - .
- Fiyllis Novy, .

Manitowoc RSVP Director. '

-

PN/hk

*What you do speaks so loud that | can‘t hear what you say.”

.
-

R




. : 92 .

-

traffic’laws, using a catalog, grocery shopping, cooking, wearing
appropriate -olothing etc. There are volunteers in the Hospice yho are
‘1istuners and comforters for the dying and their families. RSVP vol-
unteers provide home services to the elderly, such as transportation
to the doctor, nail cllppipg reading, snow shoveling, home repair and
weatherlzation, shopping, l8undry, letter writing, meal delivery, and
telephone reassurance. RSVP volunteers bring warmth and understanding
. to handicapped children and adults.

- L}
Peter is a 97 year old nursing home resident who in thc past has spent
- . wost of his time in the activity room perfecting his. varied craft
- skills. This apparently did not meet his needs for companionship,
-“being part of a group, sharing himself. Since'then he h&3 become an
, ~, RSVP volunteer, teaching craft classes at the Brown County Senior
Center. His classes are very popular with the older folks, since he .

a member of a group, but it's leader. He often comments, *What did 1
* ever do, before this!?" . N

>
. @ " 4135t John St., Green Bay, WL 54301 (414 4351101
[Y5 S Supported in pact by Unded Way of Brown County

.

.

__ O e e e S ~ R . .
ERIC. S

brings with him so nuch energy and enthusiasm. Peter is, mow, not only

s

- -
4 [
S . Voluntary Action Center, Inc. .
. . 4 \VolgxwyAchonCm:e: - Retired Senior Volunteer Progom
A B Liyn-Sachs Tuyls Drrectos .
N \\ N -
. o h N ™
[ B .
\ RSVP of Brown County: An Overview L ‘
v ,
LT '1980 was the fourth year of funding for RSVP.in Brown County. Dur- ’
- § that year 202. older adults enrolled with RSVP. By Deceaber 31
= + 1980450~ RS¥P-vounteers—wercactive—inmour These—vol
NN u;teers contributed 77,500 hours.in that year at a cost of 56¢ per
N hour. RSVP is, lndeed, cost effective!
' RSVP “volunteers are readers, carpenters, instructors, companions,
N .. cooks, servers, shoppers, entertainers, typists, researchers, editors,
' writers, repairers and much more. There are RSVP volunteers tutoring
. the Hmong refugee families, not only in school type learning, but in .
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+, RETIRED SENIOR VOLUNIELR PROGRAM OF GRUNDY counn'r - LocaL Sponsorn: TRENTON JAYCEES

Qur 329 seNiors GIvE OVER 40,000 HOURS OF SERVICE YEARLY I 24 NON-PROFIT STATIOHS,
AODING IMMEASURABLY YO THE QUALITY OF COMMUNITY LIFE WHILE BENEF ITTING THEIR OWN SELF=
ESTEEM ANO BHYSICAL-MENTAL WELL-BEING. WiTH ONLY:$20,778 FEOERAL oOtLARS IN 11 MONTHS
LASY YEAR WE PROVIOEO THESE VOLUNTEERS WITH OVER 5,000 ONE-WAY TRIPS ON OUR BUS AS wELL
AS MEALS, |NSURANCE, TRAINING ANO SUPPORT. LOCAL SUPPORT, CASH_ANO INKINO, GENERATEO
IN OUR COUNTY TOTALEO $IO, 81, REFLECTING THE VALUE THE COMNUNITIES PLACE ON VOLUNTEER
SERYICE ANO STAFF SUPPORT.

.~ OUR TAX ASSISTANCE VOLUNTEERS TRAIN YEARLY ¥ITH THEIR PROGRAM GRE'4INC FROM HELPING
15 SENIOR CHTIZEHS THREE YEARS AGO TO HELPING OVER 300 tow ANO RETURN NG OVER $12,000
Y0 THESE PERSONS. OUR YOLUNTEERS WORKING AT THE GOUNTY LIBRARY THE PAST EIGHT YFARS
HAVE COMPILEO A NATIONALLY KNOWN GEMEOLOGY FILE WITH OHE TEACHING A RELATEO COURSL AT
THE JUNIOR COLLEGE ON A VOLUNTEER BASIS.

AFTER TRAINING VOLUNTEERS GIYE HEOICARE, MEOICAIO, SOCIAL SECURITY ANO IH HOME
CARE INFORMATION TO OTHER SENIORS. THEY SOLLECT, SORT, CLEAN, REPAIR, WRAP ANO OIS~
TRIGUTE SEVERAL HUNOREO TOYS YEARLY YO THE UNOERPRIVILEGEO CHILOREN ANO SERVE AS A
TRANOPARENT T ICURE T HEAT-STATYTS ~WORKINGwi FH-THE-LCounz v HoaLTH HURSE THEY ASSISY ..

WITH THE WOMEN ANO IHFANT CHILOREN PROGRAM, SERVE IN THE OFFICE ANO HAVE ESTABLISHEO
AN ON~GOINC ViAL OF L4FE PROGRAM TO MAKE ELOERS FEEL MORE SECURE IN THEIR HOMES .

>
OvER 30 PER WEEK SERVE MEALS, SEW, SELL CRAFTS, QUILYT ANO 00 OTHER TASXS AT THE
AREA SENIOR CENTER; OVER 40 PER WEEK ASSIST LOCAL NURSING HOMES BY SERVING JUICE ANO
COFFEE, OELJVERINC ANO REACING MAIL, PROVIOE ENTERTAINMENT, HELP WITH CRAFTS ANO GAMES,*
ANO #0ST IHPORTANT PROVIOE A COMMUNITY LINK ANO FRIENOLY VISITATION TO RESIOENTS THAT
FREES THE STAFF FOR OTHER SERVICES WHILE ENHANCING INSTITUTIONAL LIFE. TEN GO WEEKLY
TO THE HOSPITAL TO OELIVER MAIL ANO VISIT wiITH PATIENTS NEEOING THEIR CONGERN.

VOLUNTEERS OEL IVER HOME~BOUND MEALS, WORK AT THE ELEMENTARY SCHOOL LIBRARY, ASSIST
Wi, THE BLOOOMOBILE RECULARLY AS WELL AS MenvaL HEALTH AssociaTion PROGRAMS. TO AssiIST
SEMIORS, 55 ANO OVER, IN SUPPLEMENTING THEIR INCOME, VOLUNTEERS PLANNEO ANO IMPLEMENTEO
A SEKIOR EMPLOYMENT BUREAU WHERE SENIORS SiGH UP FOR PAIO WORK AN PLOYERS COME FOR
REFERRALS WITH THE SERVICE FREE TO BOTH CROUPS.
-

VOLUNTEERS WORK IN OFFICES SUCH AS THE CHAMSER OF COMMERCE, CANCER SOCIETY, HEALTH
Mumse, CounseLine CENTER, SeErvrce CENTER, SENlor CENTER, RECIONAL PLANNING COPMISSION,
AREA AGENCY ON AGINC ANO THE AREA FIts LIBRARY. THE wWORK 1S NEEOEOG ANO MAKES THE vOL—
UNTEER FEEL HE OR SHE IS NEEOEO. .

r .=
3 A_VOLUNTEER €HTERS A NURSING HOME AS A RESIOENT, RETAINING VOLUNTEER STATUS

ENABLES THEM TO PREPARE TO REENTER THE COWUNIYY_; VE WORK CLOSELY ¥ITH NURSING HOMES

70 XEEP RESIOEMTS AS VOLUNTEERS ANO TO SIGN UP NEW RESIOENTS ALSO SO THAT THEY FEEL

KEEBEO ANO USEFUL. NO PRECISE STATISTICS BACK THIS UP, BUT WE OAILY SEE SENIORS RE~-

COVERING FROM STROKES, HEARYT ATTAGKS ANO OTHER ILLKESSES BECAUSE THEY WAVE A GOAL—THEY

ARE NEEOEO % OUR COMMUNITY YO HELP OTHERS.

FLOY. 1S CERTAINLY NOT TYPICAL OF ALL SENIORS, BUT SHE IS TYPICAL OF OUR PROGRAM
AND YOU MICHT LIKE TO MEEY HER. SHE 1S 94, LIVES ALOHE AT THE EOGE OF TOWN; ANO GOES
WEEXLY TO THE NURSING HOME TO SERVE JUICE ANO COFFEE TO THE 'OLO FOLKS," ACAIN BOAROS o
OUR BUS ANO RIOES TO THE SENIOR CENTER FOR LUNCH WITH "THE CLALS," COMBINES THIS WITH
SHOPPING IN TOWH FOR HER NEEOS, AHD RIOES OUR '8US HOME AFTERWAROS. SHE SELLS CRAFTS,
HELPS IN OUR OFFICE ANO IS REAOY TO 00 MORE=-INGLUOING PLAYING CAROS WITH US MONTHLY
WHEM OUR CARO CLUB CATHERS. FLOY'S CNVOLVEMENT WITH RSVP CIVES HER HOBILITY ANG HEANING
ANO GIYES OTHERS CARE ANO CONCERN--wE NEEO THE FLOYS OF THIS WORLO, ANO THEY KEEO US TO
REMAIN IN YHEIR OWN HOMES ANO REMAIN AN ACTIVE, INTEGRAL PART OF THEIR COHMUNITY.

D. JANE BARTLETT,
PrOGRAM DIRECTOR
RSVP of Caunov CounTy
TRENTON, MissouR)
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Human Interes e$ and R.S.V.P.
Involvement in wund ty

f, ¢
A, Mxs. A., Volmteer, confined to using a walke: and wearing a back brace
made and contributed 10 lap xobes and crochet shoulder shawld given to
persons in the Nursing Hares and shut-ins. Also, Mrs. A is still main-
taining the responsibility of distributing RSVP Fliers (describing RSVP
-functions), RSVP oiming events, etc. at Commmity Park Bazaars where
FSWP, ’);s a booth.

B. Mrs. B., WidaaVol\mbeer, is semi-blind’ and balls all yarn for Craft Council
cxocheters. Mrg. B. also circulates the sign-in sheets at the craft
meeting. Mrs. B is 92 years old and was recognized at the Knox County,
Recognition ~ 1979. "Ihis is Your Life" Cay 90's Special Recognition.

,t
C.. Mr. C., Widower Volunteer, 90 years old, was zed in April 1979.
kcognition with Mrs. B. "This is Your Life" Gay 90's Special nition.
mu&cmlightofﬁ:eyearwasthatm. C. married a 89 year old
- 'ménber, /Jue, 1979, ‘They are living very hapgily together and contgnuing
to be VEry active ih RSVP Volunteerism in thearea of Husband and Wife
Tean jects. ’
D. Mrs. U, is a widwVolimteer, v.hoha..expeneneedthelossofoneam She
opera the electric sewing machine, sewing gecmetric quilt shapes together
and backs them. She also is the xeader for Mrs. E. Widow Volunteer,
\;gkzwoxds and indexes all transiexable informaticn in the County Ootmissioners

E. /Bisawidow 85 years of age, weighs 90 1bs. She does jure xope
excreises with children wnder 10.  She recently broke her wrist but vows
to/be back “jumping with the children” by late Spring. She also does
\#lmbeer work at the local craft council, meking qmléi

/ ComamityInvolvement Activities

‘1. The Craft Council amated a crochet afghan that was raffled and all
proceeds went to the Xnox County Kidney Foundation to be usad towards ,
, the purchase of a kidney machine.
2. WUnder tht RSVP Homebound project, a qroup of Senior Citizens are
involved in distributing the Talking Book to Isolated and Handicapped .
Seniors mnd other age growps in the commmity.

_Submitted by,
Na Emma Myexrs - Project Director
Knox, Holmes, Ooshocton and Ashland
counties Kno~Ho—-Co C.A.C. .
Hiawatha Community Sexvices Building
! P.0. Box 930 -Sychar Road *
Mt. Vernon, Ohio 43050
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RETIRED SENIOR VOLUNTEER PROGRAM- . é
St. James, Missouri

- ,; . i\- \" 4
. v
The‘PheiQs County R.5.V.P. is located in the historic "Old {
Depot" in St. James, Hissouri. The Depot also serves as a N
gathering place for various senigﬁ citizen Groups and as a A i
rest stop for the older citizens of 3t. James. The progranm . -
consists of approximately SO volunteers who donated over
10,000 volunteer hourssduring the year of 19€0.

ra

T 2

- The activities our volunteers perform are as varfed and .
diverse as the volunteers themselves. Activities include
teaching arts and crafts in area nursing homes, repairing
ganes and furniture for the Headstart Program and aiding :
in the preparation of meals at local nutrition sites. ]
Voluntecers also aid in the delivering of meals to the' home ’
bound and frequently visit local nursing homes to-read, '
visit, and aid patients in letter writing and daily routines.
Volunteers can frequently de seen working with the children
of Headstart Qu a one~to-one basis and with the various
Scout troops of the area. Telephonewreassurance and home !
visitation are also a vital part ore3h§ program. Volunteers
are also involved in community programs such as the
Community Betterment Program and other area projects.

*

One of our most avid supporters is also one of our most
. active volunteers. Lois Schulthies moved to our rural area
. three years ago when her husband retired from”a job that had
kept them in the St. Louis area for most o? their lives.
She found that the quiet country life was a little too
quiet for her. Her doctor referred her to the R.3.V.P. and («/
She was quickly placed in the Headstart Program in Gt. James -
on a one day a week -basis. One day quickly became two days
and now Lois is there for *hrre of their four day week,
Lois has bheccme a very important element in the program
but she will be the first to admit that she hes received
. much nore than she nas given. She feels that there isn't
a more plesant ‘'way to start a day than by having twenty .
children flook to you with smiles on their faces and hearing
a cheery {"Good MHorning, Miss Lois".

-ERIC s o 4




" ANDREW COUNTY MINISTREES

~

T PRO.BOXT? D >

4
. > Savonnoh Mussourl
g e < s ‘ X
. S - . 64485 >
RSVP, . :
o - CRISIS MINISTRY .
. ECUMENICAL WORSHIP . <, o . .
. YouT™ . ’ . April 3, 1981 - *
,anVCARE o MR -
: CLOTHES CLOSET : ‘ . e
?f .Senator Thomas Eagleton , T
; 439 Federal Building .-
: Washlngton, D, C. 20510 . .
ie Dear Sir: : . N .

I would like ,to acquaint you w1th ur Retlred Senior Volunteer
A Program  in Andrew County, MiSSouri. ﬁe have 200 volunteers
< . in the County and they avegage ovet 23000 hours per month work-
: ing in 24 workstations. Listed below are a few cxamples: .
H . Nutrition Site: Volunteers wash dishes, cook, serve food, © B
* ' p[an and carry out programs and.keep the daily records.

. Oats Bus: Answer phone, schedule rides and tours and .
1 . participate in fund raising for:the bus. R
- . E.0.C. _Office: ““Answer phone and take messages. R
¢ folling Hills Library: Deliver books to shut-ins, dust . B
3 and straighten books.

Kut~Ups:  This %roup meets once a week., Last year they
completed 34 quil€s which were donated to the crisis closet.
Clothes Closet: Sort clothes and help peaple select items

é they need. . .

Rosendale C.W.F.,: Make quilts, mend and wash clothes
° for the Clothes Closet. d -
: Andrew Couhty School System: A “bucket brigade" to help ’
7 . children. o - : . A
*  Park Ave. Apartments: Hold exercise classes twice a - ;
week,
One to_One: oHelping each other so_they can stay in their o
own home.

I trust that the above information will enable the committee
A make a more knowledgeable decision and that the Retired Senior

. Volunteer Program (RSVP) will be continued. B)
Sincerely, ,
7.6¢ ﬁk‘//{ﬂ/ . - ..
Lee Packer, Director ( . .

- Andrew County RSVP

"LP:ch

- I3
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Retired Seriior Volunteer Prograni

-

PHONE §62-3586—P. 0, 80X 3686 GLENSTONE STATION-~SPRINGFIELD, MO,

ApriI'l, 1981

.
‘

Missouri has a totakgf twenty thr‘ee RSVP_projects, scattered
throughout*the state. Almost 7000 Volunteers serve both rural and
urban areas, An annual figure on)murs would exceed 1 million.

Sponsors in the state range from small comsunity not=for-pr t/it
groups to a metropolitan office of aging. ’ /
’ /

+ « -
The opportunities for seniors to serve are lﬁnitless.{rhe
uniquéness of the RSYP program allows each project to develop as
many opportunites as feasible and to design them to fit the nceds
of the community. )

Many Retired Senior Volunteer Prognﬁm have pyojects that they
* have developed. These range from ‘energy projc&s,—homc health care
projects and discount programs, (all ée:’ipg other elderly) to
. school volunteer programs where none existed ‘béfore. RSV's' have
A been involved in widowed persons service, telephone reassurance

and peer cou:Icung.

L3 ..
_ Some prolects have developed recycu'ng prograns and others have
-supplemented the traditional volunteer roles in communities.

Because Missouri's elderly population is increasing rapidly,
RSVP needs to continue to be aware of the nceds of retirees and
of the comxinities they populate ia order to expand services to
all segments of the community. \ .

d

»

»

- A Project of
SPRINGFIELD AREA COUNCIL OF CHURCHES

e
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-+ | -Retived - Serior Volunteer Prbgram e ‘

PHONE 8562-3585—P, 0. BOX 3686 GUNSYO&“TATMNW!ELO, MO £5804
April 1, 1981

¥ ‘.
N - ‘\‘) B s RS_VP . ‘
. " The Retired Senior Volunteer Progrdn 4n Springficld, Mo. is .
’ beginning {t's eighth program year. Serying mostly in the.city of ¢
P) Springtield and soue in the {mmediate surrounding area; the progran ‘
has grewn to 505 volunteers sef¥ing in” thirty sgven sites. During -
' 1980, a total of 48,627 hours were recorded, valued at $150,744.00.
v . I . -

ST

T e e

. . .
{. Senfor valunteef in the Springfield RSVP project serve their .
peers through telepHone reassurance, nursing home visitation, theiy, o
vork at Title VII Nutrition centers and Senior Citizen Disdount .
> Program. They work with children through public schools, the Cerebral
‘I -Palsy Center, Creene Valley State School and the Boy's Club.

QF = Mg A S o 0,
v

N
o . . They work at Crosslines, a clothing distribution centerNand with
i the Springfield Police Departmentin Opexation Identiffcation. They
i . perform. clerical assignments st Various not-for-profit agencies and ',
K organizations, work slcpgcide dther volunteers in hospitals and havé
%54*- T prov_!dcg the service of assembling materials and mailings for almost
T - wregy not-fdr-profit group in Springficld, including.+¢he .CQuncil of
éﬁ * ChurChes and all of 1ts projects. v
& o - - .
Many ‘times retirement comes as a shock to someone who has led an hd
s active life as part of this country's work force. The need to, be needed—-

the ipportance of involvement--does not, occur to many until they have spent
zonths or years of inactivity. Poor physical health and depression often
result from just slmply not having enough to do or having a purpose in -

-, ' life. RSVPs are encouraged to seck volunteer assignaents in ficlds N
G . wherg they have developed skills throughout thofr working life or to - ~

° . launch new carcers--learn new ski..f in the volunteer arena. *
N .

-

AR Rexwln

b ~ Sne mafor project undertaken by the Springfield RSVP is the Senior

. . Citizen Digcount Progranm. In five years, over 13,000 cards have been

P {ssued to retirees in seventeen counties in southwest Missouri. Senjor ,
. 7olynteers solicit the particdpating merchants, issue the picture

N " ™ indentificatioms cards and help with distribution of,the annual merchant . .
Lo oL g‘ulde. . . . . @
i- . Storles are endless about individual vblmtccrs and the benefits

’ . NS they ‘weczaive froz’community fnvolvement. Ernest has been & member of & *

RSVP aince 1975. Disabled with arthritis of the spine and wearing a brace,
. he works three ta five days at the Springficld Boy's Club, teaching

R crafts. "That's my pleasure. Working for thes and with them. We give °
cach other something. I teadh, them a lot of th3ngs and they touch me a_~

- . lot of‘thlzgs." . -
N b
. p . .
> A 1. . . Rosanna Bradsbaw
' . . Projéct Director
e e s
T RBijh . .
1. » .
? A Propect of -
. SPRINGFIELD AREA COUNCIL OF CHURCHES hd
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.
RSVP of Northern New London County #As membership of 396 N
volupteers serving in 43 agencies and éﬁganizations ghroughout
the greater Ndrwich, Connecticut, area. Seniors from Norwich
and ten surrounding towns gave 38,710 hours in 1980 in such
varied assignments as visitors to homebound people, recreation
aides in convalescent facilities, clerical assistants to human
services agencies, hostesses,at historical exhibits, library aides,
Nandcrafters of gifts for needy children and eclderly patients,
entertainers, lqtter-writers, nutrition aides, and drivers.

. .

RSVP became the ‘sixth depariment under the sponsorship of Norwich °
Community Services, Inc. ih 1973 afd is a valued and wel l-supported
component of this multi-service agency. RSVP interac'ts creatively
with the other departments, networking to recruit volunteers and
then placing them in useful and caring assignrfents that reflect the
tradition 'of service of the sponsor.

Ohe volunteer station recently summarized the value of RSVP in a
letter of thanks: '"We dan't know what we would do without RSVP
people. Givg us more-we need as many as we can get!" The worthy
of the work performed by the volunteers is, of course, equally
balanced with the worth® of the volunteers themselves as/caring,
giving, useful members of the community. Each volunteer is a
unique package of .experiences, skills, and creative energies

that serves as a shining example of positive, life-asserting
attitudes to other citizens. .

A special project of the Norwich RSVP illustrates the complex
give-and-take aspegts of the program. A consignment craft store

in the city 1s an outlet for the hand-made articles of Noxwich
citizens, and is staffed by RSVP volunteers. Procgeds from the
store support tlic RSVP program in a small way, but more to the
point, the store is a great source of pridt: for both its staff

and its comsignees. In an effort to extend the hours of opdration,
a recruitment effort called on students from Norwich Free Academy
to volunteer to work with senioks for an afternoon shift at the
store. A recently widowed woman responded to the newspapeér notice
and expressed her willingness to work with a student two afternoons
each week. One day, shortly after this arrangement began, the young
volunteer arrived at the store with her mother in tow and announced
~that she wanted her Mom to meet her new friend. A dinner invitation
followed, and a bridge of caring was built and}‘tossed. ¢

‘
Norwich RSVP volunteers are cyrrently undertaking an exciting enefby
project destined to become an important resource to the greater senior
community. A greenhouse is beiny designed to demonstrate solar heating
potential and to become an experimental st .tion for small-scale indoor
food plant 'production. An enthusiastic group of volunteers is now
learning abouz grecnhouse operations and will participate in every
phase of the planning, construction, and maintenance of the greenhouse.
They will then train thear peers to adapt greenhouse techiiology for
private use to reduce heating and fcod costs. “ ( .
. Y A .

RSVP 1n Norwich continues to be a celebration of 1ife’ and a highly
effective human energy conservation program. Plans for continued
Growth "inv the caighties Offer prospects of renewed vitality to
northern New London County seniors. '

e . . . .
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OUR FOUR-COUNTY RSYP STORY

’} .- The Clinton Retired Semior Volynteer Progran involves persons
<60 years. of age:and older in four counties in tlest Central Nissouri,
Henry, Hickory, Cedar and Benton. The project started almost nine
years ago under the sponsorship of the Intecschurch Coordinating” Cdun-~
cil, an ecumenical organization involved in a regional ministry to
persons in an area which wds changing because of the presence of Lake
of the Ozarks,. Stockton, Porme de Terre and Truman Lakes. Among the

concerns of t

fe

sponsor were the elderly in the area, both retired perw

sons and those in recreatiom.

this four-county ‘area is over 6D years of age.

Almost 298 of the.'total population of
In this area 37%

.

overty level an

of the population, as a whole, has income below the,g

it is evident that many of the elderly are included

RSVP, with its goal to maintain a program in Benton, C?da:r,_
Hlenry and Hickory Counties, involving 200 volunteers at 25 stations, ,
fell within the ministry concept of the Interchurch Coordinating Coun-
cil and ICC welcomed sponsorship. The program has grown each year
and at the present time involves almost 300 volunteers| regularly and
they contribute over 40,000 hours in service to their local communie
ties. Our project's annualized budget level is $29,375; if the 40,000
hours were computed at the present minirunm wage scale they could be
valued at $134,000--what an excellent investment for the federal
funds budgeted for this project! And, 2s a "fringe benefit", the
satisfaction experienced by the volunteers because of their inyqlvement
through the progran in the community! Inagine an older personf a RSVP
volunteer, commenting, quite truthfully, that she has neler had s
much fun in her whole life~~it happened to us! . /.

n this 37%, .

.

-

]

-~

In this project we have had cur little "guccess

our momentary thrills

but cur biggest success story~~the

re
Citizen?

i

tax forms and has already, this year, appl

s
stories",
ng we are
2 elated about--~is the cdonsistent successes:, the RSVP volunteer
who h onsistently assisted senior citizens in pre};arin their Senior

for perséons living all over Henry County, including the pursing homes;

ed for $20,000

our nany volunteers who work in seniof citizen craft sh

8 where crafts

which have deen produced by senior citizens are marketed and the money
returns to the genior citizens to supplement their incgme; in the-vol-
untesrs in Cedar Ccunty who teach a group of severely handicapped and

mentally retarded children so that they may batter c
life; at the many volunteers vho make articles to
of the children at‘Higginsville State School, and
resident who is an RSVP volunteer, making scrap book
State Schaol; at the nany volunteers in senior cente
‘contridbute to a better quality of life for many, man
at the safety, comfort and pleasure of many nursing

2

ope with everyday
iihten the lives
the nursing honme
s for Higginaville
ra who each day
senior citizens;
onme residents

becsuse of the activities of volunteers; at the eaflerness of our voleun
unteers to cooperate with training in the fields of energy, conserva~
tion and crime prevention, and thair willingnegs to take part in work.
shops designed to i ve the quality of life, both mentally and physi~
cally.' Truly RSVP 8 nake a difference in these four cqunties An |
Rygral Missouri! ’/ i .
Mary Frdnces Clary, Director
Retire?’ Saniot Volunteer Program
Benton) Cedar, Henry § Hickory
Counties, Missouri

78-991 158

x
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Qﬁ}NEBAUG VALLEY RETIRED SENIOR VOLUNTEER PROGRAM - BROOKLYN. COSN

The Quinebaug Valley Rptxred Senior Volunteer Program, sponsored by
what was then the Q. V. Health & Welfare Council and i{s now United
Social and Mental Health Services, Inc., began July 1, 1973, ®ith a
budget of $30,496. Ey November of that yeor there were 11 wolunteers
working for a single station (non-profit agengy) giving 64y hours per
month of their time and talents. Sipce this fnauspicious fart, there
has béen a steady fncrease in volunteers and their stations. 1In Fiscal
Year 79-80, 240 volunteers provided 19840 hours to 63 different agencies
with, a budget of $44,935.

The Q. V. RSVP office .operates with a full-time director, two paxt-
time coordinators (one a CEJA worker from the town of Thompson at
30 hours ner weekmand the second at 14 hours per Weeck), a 25 hour

. per week Secretary, and a 20 hour pey week Senior Aide,van driver ,
(from thé Q. V. Senior Citizens Center). The brogram involves two
sewing workshops, four clerica}l workshops, a chorus which entertains
especially in nursing homes, plys a var%ecy of individual assignments
in libraries, nursing homes, pursery schools, day care centers,
hospitals, the local community college, public health nursing officés,
and many others. There are also craftr and clerical assignments done
by home-hased voluhteers who,jbecause of physical, emotiondl, or «
family problems find it difficult to get away from home.

M - ? .

. o, - .
A mini-case history of a few volunteers should illustrate tife varied
aspects of our program.
Mr. C.. a 78-year-old former theater manager. has been confinedy
a wheelchair for 18 years. As a hofiebound volunteer, he does a de--
tailed reporting/recording process on a monthly basis, regularly
cal}s 40 to 50 people to help set up a monthly workshop and makes a
daily phone call to ancther pexson who is homebound’\ ‘This takes ap-
proximately 20 hours per month_ and,according to Htm& gives purpose to
shis days. .

Mr. B. is 67, a retired offite worker, As an advocacy volunteer he =
has been a court watcher for the Victim/Advocate Program ang has
acted as a liaison between the prosecutor and the Victim/Advotate
Program counsclors.. He gets a great deul of satisfaction out of
his weckly 8 hours, in court and His feeling of personal involvement
{n the restitutiof made to victims of crime. g .
M ‘ yd . . . 3
Mrs_.A., 76 and-a widow, having sold her house, lives in an apartment
in her daughter’'s.home. Being in a new town, she has felt the need
for companionship -of people . her”own age and has been” responsible for
helping RSVP.to set up a. sewing workshop in thke Town Hall. This
woskshop meets for a couple of hourstevery otler week and has pro-
vided much needed layettes, maternity outfits and hospital “johnniec
coats' for the Visiting Health Nurses as wélhl as a necessary social
sityation for herselr. .
. - . >

Mrs.D., 79, is a volunteer working with the.Q. V. Comminity College
Library. Not onl{ i{s she there for 2 to 3 hours twice a week to help -
with filing and placing books,’”she has alsa been responsible forecbm
piling a resource of reference$ titled “Education for the Gifred"--

a list of special interest to those working with children of ex-‘
ceptional ability.

. .

The RSVP in the 10-tqwn Quirfebaug Valley area not only ‘makes it easier
fot many agencies to cdrry on their duch needed ptograms. but enriches
and improves the liyes of manv'of the elderly. . .

April 2. 1981

Submitted by: Katherine Savage, Program Director
. . &




§~ |

’;’Aw/ THERSVILLE comw&/mrlggganf ngl’alﬂ /
/

e
e .o /1‘
. wmnnsvuu Mo auo Lo s .
Y’ Phone (su)ss;-mo -t
. . " . .- .
- /o - ; e
e / : S ~—
. T i SgANARY OF ™HE REJTFD SENIOR VOLUNTEER» PROGRAM ,,. .
. N . - .
. " o . - . ’ A4 /- . Iy
RS . NRME F TH'= PROJECT. Cazuthersville's Business and Professional ‘.
~, -~ e , Nonen s Retired Senior , Volunteer Program - /
M /s . “ . 0
. L« NueR o ssmon,vowvrxésks' 192 %" e e
’ <o N ER OF VOLUNTEER Tationst 17 o A L T
. . PR . -Y
o * vmrs OF uouxs \TED EACH YEAR TO THE céurm- Over so‘,ooo:, ...
A . /DIRECTOR OF THE PROG Ba:bara MzCall e .y .
x h t L
’ ) GROGRAPHIC- LOCATION: The prograp-site is,located near the '
LN . ! o Jennessee and Arkansas Borders.and is . -8,
s, Ny AN ¥ in the’ lovar bootheel of Missouri., s
" v A . » The offece for the county is locafed N /
4 .. l & 4t the Caruthersville Community Center, . e v
' - / - * 1101 Carleton, Caruthe/rsville Mo, .
“ f
R éomh.ma OF THE COUNTY SERVED: #5,000 o e
" . INCOIW A SERV‘D.. Peniscot County h‘es nbout the lowest average ’
. ingome in the state/of Missouri and has the' ° ]
largest number of Helfare recxpients in the
4 State, ~ ’
.
N . N L
/ * . /
1/ ’ " ’
// o .
/- . .
4. , ! . - K
4 . " . At ’1 .
! .
3 ored By
Dvwmuho u»onolemeb ‘ ’
. 00N With s 0

Moma of Aping




The Retired Scnior Voluntcer Prograr was introduced to tiic ro- .
sidents of Pemiscot County in- tho Spring of 1‘71,'73. and was officiu)’:

.1y granted in July of the same yoar, RS.V.Pi is inherently a .
local program with~funding and technical asgistance from the” ‘.
goverument agency/ fiction. Y

; -

The lzqal‘mgi.irod Senior Volunteor Progran encouragess organisa-

tions :and agenciles to dovelope a widgvarioty of volunteer op- 5

portunitios for rotired persons. Volunteer, opportunitics are

arrangsd to match tho intorests, ‘abilities and physical capacities

of older persons wiishinp to bocopé vélunteers tarouglt 2.S5.V.P.

Oldor persons are actively encouraged .te contribute their tine, .

ex;mricu}:'-and skills to\f:lci@.ietato solutions of local problc:ms. .
. C . . . q . .

* Véluniwex hssipnoents’ ire listed below: . o

’ L3 -
1. Voluntcers tcach illarato studonts on a ono-to-onf: basis start-
ing with tho. lotter A an? continuing through Z in tho Each One )
Taach One Program. Tho student nust learn to recognize, pronounce
and printeletters and loarn to write. Hany of the students aro .
oldar xnd hayvg never learned towrite his or hor namo.

. o . . . Vv
2. Sonior Volunteers complete modical r cords for clinics such .
* %es Prevention, of Tlindnoss and Voll 3aby’ Clinic. These Volunteers

hucll" wit)hinoaulatiﬁn récords for dipthoria, whooping cough, polio
and ruvella. . i . .

l S D
3, Our volunteers also make toys.for foster chlldren, clothes
for thu nocdy gnd bibs-and lap robes for tho rosiseats of the *
nursingﬁhonos.. . R .

&. Ve aave voluntoers that totally naa 2.meal site in Steele, o,
Tady &r2 certain that tables and.chairs are set up, dishes are
washed, floors, kitchon and dining arca aye clean, money taken

.aad doposited dnd the food jius been servad, not tb mention all

the paper work, e alse have threo neal sites that otier volunteers
work.in. Thése are senior citizeds meal sites. | .
., T -~ - -

S, Voluntcers in the Portageville ared work yith the Vial or Life
frogram. Taey record all valuabe infarmation for eldorly person ¢
‘with a physical problem and insurc that this infoinption is kopt
where it is easily accessible to ambulance attendants that may.
be called in cuse ot ¢mgTBency. A . *

D R . N ..
*6., Senior Citlzengmiax credit forms gro also conpleted by R.S.V.P.

volunteers. Tie tIX.team travels all over the county to make
certain that all the elderly peoplo of tho ‘county have opportunitics
to iinve thelrx tax credit forms qonplcted.. .

.
pl
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. |
7. k.S.V.P. volunteers work in many difgeren:ktypes of jobs  in |
suca places as public schools, nursing hpmes, Day Care centers, |
*-Informatioi and Referal officcs, Blood Banks and even making |
quilts and clothing for victims of burn‘outs. These volunteers . f -
also Jdelp with a variety of community Projects to halp other . !
organizations. Such as the Area Agency on /,ging in their crime
pravention programs, by iastalling lodis on the lomes of clderly
people, o ¢ .

“a

P - s » ‘¢ s s .
3. ‘temiscot-Couaty RSVFS is also involved in rccycling projects
¢ /

. et
tarough the- recycling of oil and th¢ recycling of newspapers. This /
is 2 good project to iavolve the cokrunity in for a comnuwlity / p
betterment project and the recyclidg aspect is great, /

d 3 .

2.8.V.P. is not restrictsd to any income level however, we do |~
wore work for &ie low income of our arca. There are no educational )
requirements- and we do not limit to certain individuals. !

: ;

JThe resideats of Caruthersvigle have becone acquainted with- -
a very uaique velynteer by’the @ of S. C. Dunehew. !r. Dunehew
and a1s sceing-eye dog make repfl#r trips to the comrmunity center.
ar. Judeaev has buea blind for & number of years. This blindness,
Cous nat present a pandi-cap for hin however. e nanages to volun-
tzer at tue Conmunity Center each weck.
-' *'r. Dunehew takes a very active part in the R.S.V.P. Propram.
¢ mswers the telephone for Information and Peferral and substi-
tutes 1s thé paysical fitness leader. ‘le only have one problem .
wuea r. Dunehew comes to the center, we have not found a job
for ais dog Butch.
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ST JOSEPH RETIRED SENIOR VOLUNTEER PROGRAM, 1412 N.- 3rd. St. Joseph, MO 64504
Cwen Marlin - Birector N ¢

.
. -

’ . i ‘l‘he St. Joseph Retired Senior Volunteer Ptogram began in ‘;eptunberc.f 1972,
R f It is sponsored locanj by lnter fraith Comunit/ Services, he.. The purpose of
T the progras is to provide neaningrux part-time volunteer opportunities, which

e

-enable-persons.over. 60 Jears of age to participate more fully in the life of the -

- — S .

compunity through volunteer service.
. _ During the program y{ar of July 1, 1979 thrc}ugh June 30, 1985, 350 individuals
. shared their expex‘oience. skills, and talents threughout the compunity. The vol- . Y
unteers donated 54,366 hours of service %o 36 workatations.
Retired Senior Volunteers helpéd with the city's heat scan program, vhich 4
attezpted to show:homeowners th‘e level of heat.escaping from their howmes, and
i inform them of wass to prevent heat loss and keep down energy costs.
i Children from three da; care centers are transport_ed at.reglflgrlv scheduled
times to loca} nursing homes and housing for eld::l'/. upere' the residents par- ’ .
ticipate as R.S.Y.'s in a Crandma/Crandpa program. The Grandmas/Grandpas and
o ch il dren /take ;;'5rt in activities to expose the clhildren to the love and care ' g
of older adult;f , Of course the re;idents_ days are made’ brighfer by the smiles
and happr voices of the children, '
. Flossie [1liot was a school teacher, living most of her adult life in
K:lnsds City, Y0. Recentl; she moved to §t, Joseph to' be near her daughter.
This meant starting over. Through R.S.V.P. she has been able to put her teaching
skills to good use, We provide her with transportation to nursing {nomes six
times a ponth where she has her devoted classes. fﬁhe uses. books, maps, pictures, s
new spagers and megazines to’stimulate conversation about past experiences and

current events. -For this individual R.S.V.P. has meant the difference between

- S

being put on a shelf and continuing to make a valuable contribution to those
;mund her. What a contribution-to offer learning experiences to those who are

', so often forgotten.
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Sorpuniti 'Retiréd’Se’n%‘or‘ - ‘Connecticut. RSVP
.>." - Volunteer Program Directors Association
RSVP came to Conrecticut ia the earlf part of 1972 with a pilat
project 15 Hartford. In the next year and a half eleven more RSVP

projects wure cstiablished throuphotit the state.

AOQO 2svp voluntee;s in twelve programs in Connecticut are serving
an estirated 80,000 giher COnn;gticut residents. The Connecticu§
RSVP volunteers have contributed more than 475,715 hours of service
as of October 1, 1980. Most volunteers serve with more then one
. ) 'Kap(ncx.\and over hal? serve gore :Eanionce 2 week. RSVY volunteers
sérve all c;nnec:icut residents repardless of health¥r tncoge.

RSYP also gerves as preventive mental health, 3y feeling needed,
wanted, and usefl, genlor citizens have so;cthiﬁa t0 anticipate and
a reasta o get out of bed. RIVP says to each and evéry older
person r/pardless of are, race, income, health or degree of disability -
"éoaeone still needs you, You have a value in shis cozmunity and in
this State. fThere's something unjcue and speciala;n you which can
N hglp sozeone else", Tizme and tize apain we hear the oomment -

’ :"Oh? you don't need 10 thank us! ¥e thanx you for maging &t possible
. ) for us to heip.“ oy . :
25VP is a ﬁar:nership between all levels of government, the private

sector, and our growing pool of senior citizens.

NMary Anna Schoenfeld
EA Chairperson

older americans are a national resource
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AMERICAN NATIONAL RED CROSS

’ DANBURY AREA CHAPTER
v »2 TERRACE PLACE
-/
[ DANBURY CONNECTICUT
LY
. ‘ ‘ AETIAED SEHIOR VOLUNTLER PROGRAM
N -
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RSVP of Northern Fairfield County
Mary Anne Schoenfeld, Project Director
’

.

KSVP of No.rthern I-‘azrfield_Cou:‘.ty has been.opaxating since
September, 1973 serving Danbury and six other surrounding ‘
cpmunities. During th Tisllbal year‘ ended June 30, 1980,

200 seniors were enrolled contributing a total of 31,14C
volunteer hours to 72 volmn'téer stations. K
In cooperation with the loeval cable access IV channel,

RSVY repularly prepares video tapes Jr locel sablé telecasting

on a program entitled, "Not For Seniors Only”., Through this

medium RSVP volunteers are ;;;.'ven special recognition as they

iare interviewed about gheir past life.and present vrlunteer

.

activity., In additio gcial prorrans on enargy conservat ‘011-

~ad
. - .
health, safety and crime prevention br-.nr 1nfomation of ,‘f'
r ‘ticular interest o gentors. This project hes been

jnvaluable as an informationul tool as well as providiny the
public with a posi tive tmageof older people living busy,’
+

- active lives of serv‘ce t! their cormunity.

v A -
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vingston County RSVP Program started in Septesier 1973, in this the eighth
year peogran we heve 230 volunteers whc. do more than 40,000 hours ¢f volunteer
work, each year.
The N.uul task undertaken by Livingston County RSYP is the pudblishing of a new
County History "Livingston County History, Celebrating 150 Years, 1831-1981". The book
off the press this Harch and is a hard bound book, seclling for $35.00 and containtng
348 pages of history. The editor of the book was & SSVP volunteer and more ttan rifty
other volunteers participated in the writing, paste-up and proof-reading for the book.
troceeds from the sala will go to help with the 30% nitch required from local funding.
book has received wide acclaim from the community.. %o date aore than 700 copies of. N\
book’have”been sold. . .
One of the most popular. programs has boeh tho School Volunteers: We have had
achool volunteers in avery school in Livingston County doing s wide varisty of jobs aukh
as telling stories to kindergarten children, saking and playing loarning games, liaten-
ing t6 children resd alowd, or listening to oral ook reports, doing drill work with
aultiplication tadles, giving career talks, providing heritage prograns, sharing hobbies
and special interests, working it school lidraries, grading papers, going on field trips
and many other tasks. Schools have included Kindergarten through.12th grzde, the State
School for the Retarded, parochial achools and Missouri State Training School for Girls.
In a typicel month we might have forty volunteers involved in our school prograns.

An innovative program has been our Marionstte Theater.. This spring we are completing
our sixth ysar of semi-annual productions for all of the elementary school children of
the county. The County Library gives us financial backing and provides space for the
theat. RSVP wvol 'S make the marionettes, dress them, run the shows and sometimes
writy the scripts. Shows are given in December and April to an audience of 1200 students.
Currept production is Peter Pan, but previous shows have been folk legends, American his-
tory, Missouri history, and Christmas stories. : )

A popular program during the past year has besn teaching English to four Pado-Chinese
refugee fanilfas. Twelve former school teachers were enlisted to work with the familfes
in their homes and with the children .in school tlsssrcoms 1o teach thes English. Two
men were able o pass the Missouri Driver's test as the result Qf coaching from the RSVP
volunteers and all family members becass proficient in English during the study.

RSUP volunteers-work with the Grand River Historical cloty in setting up the
museun, keeping the mussum open and getting out a newslet from the Historical Soclety.
Other voluntesrs work regularly at the library, st the ¢ -0ut desk and behind the
scenes monding books, putting on book covers, and shelving books:

RSVP volunteers help to alleviate poverty by working in three different used cloth-
ing prograns, they alsd participate in a Neighborhood Assistance Program where a house-
,tq-house survay i3 done to determine what home repairs are needed. RSVF volunteers carry
on a Crime Prevention Program marking valuables with a metal etcher and recording assigned

mubers in tha Shariffs Office. “ e e

» RSVP.yolunteers assist in nutrition by deliveri: bile Meals, keeping the finan-
cial recdrds for Mobila Meals, and working at the ho 1 with routes and lgbels for
Mobile Meals. Othen'voluntsers work in the Congregate Meal Program.

RSVP volunteers work with the retarded in the State School for the Retarded, st the
Sheltered Workshop and with the Therapeutic Resocialization Progran for Ex-Mental patients +

Volunteers work with children at the uvirvt,on'County Health Center, at Peter Pap\
School for handicapped children, and at Head Start. : "\ -

RSVP volunteers assist in telephoning for the local Chamber of Coomerce, they do o’
sailings for Univeraity of Missouri Extension, they assist with the work of the Anerican
Cancer Society and are on callifor special projects for the City of Chillicothe.

RSVP volunteers carry on an active nursing home program, assisting with recreation,
visitation and reading to patdents. <

RSVP volunteers operats; gift carts at the Hospital, and run cooperative gift
shop'at the Senior .Ceriter where handicraft mede by Senior Citizens s0ld.

‘ Our oldest volunteer is Mrs. Iva McDaniel, who at age 103 seldom aisses working
every Thursday 1g the Senior Citizen Gift Shop. She is a living adwrtfsement for how
RSVP work kesps older.citizens involved and useful mesbers of the comsunity.
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Eleanor Morse; NARSVP
34 Tenth Street N.E.
Atlanta, Georgla .

From: Janet Benoft, Director

11 Granite Strest

New London, Ct. 06320 .

(203) 442 8396

Here is the information you requestqd:

<

. 1. 266 volu.ntenra presently enrolled
2. 38, 363 hours donated during 1980
3. Progran began in October 1973
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Thelr work s m's“‘ .

P w 9|

Jockle Slgersmih of u-!u
room 8" &m. “They're reslly
mu. They 30 one Nz Job for Sea-

{

\ Retired Senior Volunteer Program
-, of

Southern N'eybondon County

March 31, 1981
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Eiatr Liviliee, who btads the. .T'f‘.‘
room there, 3ays that the twb‘

3tremendous amownt: of worl "

"'Ibb invx;enent Mm- and
hﬁ Tarlt «\pf th nluse
1. Lavalle ex, 8 1-

alde.uwlu deplr&’:‘.

olhegthings, would bmtoﬂnd um
W bibe ahd rudber
m lor volgntedry lld oot

our othtr work woul

g Ay nmli m detieated to the

l my é0. “'It makes you leel
good.. 988 lnlh She s visited
the chud at Sesside o3 saveral
seearions nd worked whh the mea-
ull( hwdlupped u ber pre-volus-

.




-, Jupor romty muog-_i_._lourod sggg‘t_' Volntur Pmm
P s’oqu w ‘Senior Citivens of’ cmnp -Inc. Vo

The lbund Seénjor.Volunteer Prop- in Jasper;Comnty wes: ormiud in. .
. October.of 1979, under.the. aponsorship ‘of Carthage Park and locmuon.
.. n, -’ouonnp -vas! w to Sunor Citiseme of ‘Carf by Inc..
Jume-of 1980, " EEUY

mm it month of-hbnny. 1981, .the .mpu- Gcunty RSP had 2L vol- 3
. »umn vuh 552 houre of wolwhtesr service. . .
. . * .
‘Our valmtoou ‘AR scun in xm m-ooh !omm.ﬂomrly ntu'aod
:ehildrens home mt Mp. Femily Sexvioes, home. dounrod aeale vith
-the. Auu Agency on Aghl‘. and have. Mlopod N oponunc s thrift
nnd cttt Tohop” £ Mo for .oumoy tuncpomuon tor the- oldorly. .

A volunteer- lnﬂon. Sundiine- Thrift . shop, ‘10 a vory lnccuom ottuon
. ‘4n the sense of hov -much service and: nppcrt it gives the’ ‘Sunshine Home
. fof:the -severely. retarded’ children: Ve have. four-voluntéers at the shop
e and! R mntod 811.000.00 ‘dn 1980 for: tho npport of the hose.

Anotbor Yolunteer Station thnt 10 mcnlm 1- the hc.o deljvered .ult
prop- to the elderly. .RSYP has eix volmuu, tut deliyér forty meale
rdny.nvo days.a veek to- .sbut-ins. The meale aré P st the N
Rutrition- Center and delivered within thirty ainutes packaging, Our
fooling: 10 that these forty “people-have an omm& to etay in their
bomas & 1ittle-longer with this uruoo. ‘The voluntesrs in mesle de-

1livery do not mnurny nnd to.be adle to. drive,> in faot one half of

the voluntteers- do'not. They:are riders. M areotill ablo to volunteer., -~

Ve fesl that an BSYP volunteer doés M tlunco they are holping themselves

and othérs to become fore ncom and be more informed citizens of this
ou\mlty. ¢
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N ) OVSRVIEX OF SCOTT COUNTY RSVP PROJECT
- 3 Ellle Knight, Project Director

” The Scott County Missouri RSVP' serves an ares of 412 sq. miles in
, Southeast Missourl with over 6,800 Senlor citizene 60 yeare of
. age or older. Eleven rural communities with 200 RSVP Volunteers ?
. serving in 28 different stations. Sederal Budget $27,51T with

. Referral (tax service)

P . one {1) Director and one (1) Secretary/Bookkeeper paid out of
&, . . " Grant. .
i ° - ’ . a
. Stetions Served by Volunteers RSVP Volunteers People Directly Served
N Mental Health Clinic - 3 Counties 8 225 in Southeast Ares
b R . o in.State .
No. Extonelon Pr:eiiéhwl Screening 24* 306 Annually
; . Nutritfon Program - 3 communities 116 400 Daily
< Red .Cross Blood Drives - 3 32 00 Denors . |
H mithl -
: . Z
S +* = county Health Departments; Well- 35 205 Monthly
. Baby Clinic, Blood Pressurs
= ciinic, Family Planning Clinic -
o 4 communities -~
) 8
Nutrition Program’ to Komebound 30 120 Daily PR
- Eiderly - 7 communities .
public Blementary Schools - 2. 5 60 Daily .
communjt ies
. Senlor citizens Crafta - § 46 65 Weekly
communicies
Hoepital = 1 community ’ - 56 51 Dagxy?
Thrift Shops - 2 comaunities . 46 20 Daily
“ SENO Homa Health Agency, North 13 60 Daily
' Scott County .
. .Cerebal Palsy Clinic - 1 community, 4 38 Dally
Southeast Missouri
'’ Heal Start - 1 community 1 30 Daily
. - -Nutsing Homes - 2 communit fes . ¢ +o— 40 Dafly
Senlor Citizens Information & I 10 312 gefting $12,319

retumed to Sr.
citizens in Soott Co.

PRATRY
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KANSAS, CITY METROPOLITAN REGION'

v [y

i'7 KANSAS CITY, MISSOURI 84112 +  TELEPHONE 818 / §31-18450

" 008 WEST 4TTH, SUITR 3003

The Retlires Senfor Volunteer Program of Greater Kansas City providde neaning ful .
voluntear opportuntties for persone over- 60 years of &ge in Jackson, Clay and* “
Platte Countlae in Missouri. -300 RSVs Graatar xansas City contribute

“more thyn.105,000 hours service annuslly; AR average of 30 houre per month, -with
&'cost per volunteer hour of 86¢.° , . ‘ R .

R SN . i N . ! :

Xansas.City R3Vs providd-an extension of: service- in many ahd versatile assign-

mentss. As inetructore,’\dental aseietante and one to.one with residents in

nureing homess recovery + 1 information desks, delivery of mail,.bosks and '

flowers, ‘eergency _,.cg;zcnbuuumoﬁ_cruphho. patient escorts,

Tecords, child-care in hospftals; maki. | inge; volunt Coordin~ . -

ator and recoxrd-sseigtant; one to one Sith handicapped youngsters and adults?
. home residents; crisie.intervention; inetructore,

making’ 1sp robes

records, -hastesses; Wusictans in nutrition ‘sitee; assemdling disaster materials

afd kits; clerical and pudlicity for CARE; delivering 'Meale on Wheels';

recorde, "public relationé, dookkeeping, clerical and mailinge in RSVP office: .

‘gpecial education' aifes in pudlic school system; constructing visual aide for -
start classes; child care whils parents participate ia support group: étuu- .

portation of blind to age independent liwing; t portation and aidbs in

nental health facllity; clerical and mailings for United Wsy with currant re-

cruitment in procese for training and“supervision of youth for repair of homes

in Bispanic neighborhood; counselore for Job Corpe graduatss and "drop outs® and

varied assistance for doys with emotionsl and pnycholoqiocu problens.

Oone of our RSVs ... a 79 year old widow has been volunteering almost 40 years.
she played s vital role in impleménting Homebound Services and private Parent
counselling; is a founder of United Cerebral Palsy of Kansas City (served on
the Board of Directors and the Advisory Board for many years), recently completed
‘A long term as Director at Large with the United Cerebral Association of Missouri
Sha is a founder of Good Shepherd Manor (a residential facility for yhung men,
over 16 ysars of sge with multiple handicsps; she was Director of Vclunteers et
the Manor, recruiting and training all volunteers until September 1978. She ix
a founder of Priends of Good Shepherd Manor and ie & member of the Advisory Board
She is & co-founder of Carian House, a newly founded residance for handicapped
nmng'voun. As Director of Volunteers, she herself volunfeers as a part<time .
usemother and teacher and is known as "Aunt Marie® and "Mother Marie®. Many of .
her volunteer hours are unrecorded. As e meaber of tho Retired Senior vVolunteer
TOograId of Greater Xanusss City alone, she has almost 4,000 hours volunteer servic
for 1976~1980, even though sha experienced two major hip surgeries in 1977. Some
of the awards she hae Ceceived are: 1945 Award for Community Service from
council of ocial Agencies of Xansas City, Volunteer Service Bureau; 1976 Cer-
tificate of Merit - AARP for ¥ondting more than 300 houre from Veterans Admin~ ’
istration volunteer Service; 1976 Outstanding volunteer Service from MARC Special
Service Award; 1976 Special Award for services as Coordinator of volunteers from
Good shexi:herd Manor; 1979 Matrix Honor Award from Women in Communications; 1980 .
Recognition and Apprecistion Award for outstanding, visible contribution to the ,

1ife end work of the church from Bishop;Sullivan) 1980 Award of Merit for time
and effort in the beginning of a new comrunity and Carian House from Bsnedictine
Sisters of Kansas City. " .
IE EAR{ 1y _ong of the world's most special individuals, She ovesflows with
: m"a ve. 'hgu%?:oﬁah?;wf O/%Ugma";g:ﬂ"ﬂ.lw" Sscyices and sdminisiesed by (he Voluntary Azion Cenler
*©

ISYP 3 8 part
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- Retired Senior Volunfeer Program
R S .
P 0. Box 116 i o Director:
100 Volley Forge Drive " " . FREDA MAY
Kirksville, Missour - 6350) - (816) 6658224
oL ADAIR COUNTY, MISSOURI™ s

Xirksville JayXees have sponsored the Adair County RSVP
since its inception in 1973. There -are presently over 300
active volunteexrs 2ssisting approximately 40 different vol-
unteer stations. .
The Adair County RSVP is especlally proud of the accept- '
ance "and support they receive from the local community. We °
are a United Way agency, office space is donated as well as .
most transportation and printing costs.
Special projects inglude Senlor Citizens Property Tax
and Rent Credit pssistance. To date this year, this project
alone hay brought a raturn of over $5,000.00 back into Adair .
County. Because of the publicity given-this speclal project,
RSVP volunteers are al‘le to assist senior citizens that would
otherwise never have knuwn that they were eligible for any
kind of refund. Assistaice with this project will contiuue
until June 30. o
In our county court house the local) Historical Society
has & museur of Adalr County history, this is kept open for
the public entirely by RSVP volunteers.
RSYP volunteers that have been widowed for some time
and adjusted to life without a spouse are trained.to assist
recently widowed persons to help them through this devestating
time in their,lives. They understand how the ngwly widowed
person feels %ecause they have been through thd same situation
and are able to give hb{o for a new life. PN - '
Blanché Scott's children arid grandchildren can never

£ind her at-home, she is out volunteering somewhere almost
everyday. They say before she' joined RSVP shé used to complain
to them all the-time that thsy never came to see her. Now
they almost need an appointment to fit a visit'into Blanche's
busy schedule. She,says that she volunteers for selfish reasons
because when she is out of the house and busy helping some- -
one else she doesn’'t have time to be lonely or thlink about / : ;
her problems. .

« 'RSVP is definately a two-way street, much needed vol- . ;
unteer services are provided, and the senior volunieer knows [
he still has much to offer his community after retirement. -
He knows he is needed apd wanted, and because of this he 1is .
happler, healthier, and more content with life. °*

L3

- » @
Soonsored by
LA TN |Ayr':r< *




RSYP U
RIS ”
Raeured Slentor Votunteer Program
Someone Needs "YOUR' - Help
< . " Herrleon — Davides
Tc}l,ph—olo 816.428-73188
Y OUR: Geana “

. ~ - NARCH 30, 1981 o L .
,Thomnn County' Sstired  Seaior :Volunteer Progrsm has sted
K} sight years ¢f service to.the community -in-this nr{ rural ‘srea-of Northera
N Missouri 10,000 persons .in-eur county. with 256 over 60; e all of
o our RSVP-prdyrays are planned with this in mind, x han:-pmx.‘!.lncly U8
S “active vulwiteers who-contributed 40,284 hours of servics during 1980, *

‘ e hs s 8 e N o . e s -
- B OdP-Yolunteers. are. placed at the -ulu-purgop,unior'ccnur in the
-autritior site and:eraft cooperative, at the rary, nur -home, -.county
: health vait, gheltersd workugz, Py Tetarded ‘school; united s, community
‘dettezieant iupu. 5 T of commerce, housing-authority, comunity services
. ‘adminiatration center, Red:Cross, and cancer unit, . oy
« N [ . .l.' Lo . A rn R
T . All-of-the.aging. programs.in Harrison Courfty are sponsored by the
. Harrison County. Council on Aging and the Retired Senior Voluntesr Program
is.a program that reachés outy and touchss many psople in our couut{.
People reaching'pecple is an RSYP_committment we are all proud of in
Harrison County. -

o . -The respect’and-admiration of our involved senior citizens who .
contribute 20 muth™to the nesds of others less fortunate in our area is
widespread and admtred 2)l, We have noted some of our new voluntssrs
have changed their whole outlock on life and haxc ain become involved
and interested in-their community and fellowmay: They are sgain function-
ing:as nudod‘h beinge and are contributing much to their own lives
as.they volunféer themselves to others. Their feeling of being needsd -
and .appreciated has given our voluntesrs a new lease on lifs. .

e —

A nuaber of our RSYP voluntesrs servé on advisory bosrds and contribute
& vealth of. experience,; dedication, devermination and drive td-our prograns
They have invalusble knowledge sxpgrience to contribute when given
an opportunity to do s0. Their dcroh!.f abilities are utilized in svery
aspectof eur contin progrimyf benefiting our senior commynity. The .
RSVP volunteers are truly a virtdafly untapped resource of Harrison County,

\ Ve '‘have-'sesn many older psopls have ir lives turned around when

they becoms active and involved ‘as voluntedra. We have one naw voluntesr *
that has mads ‘an almost miraculous change in her 1ife through' her
voluntes At to) putrition sits. She cannot read or writs, has dizbetes
and arthritis and 1s mildly retarded and was quite shy when around strangera.
When thie lady was brought to the Center to sign an x for her signature so
she could become. 8 voluntesr we were somswhat skeptical as how much she
might” contribute to our program. However, she asked to voluntesr in the

_ kitchen as a dishwasher and seemed to have found her spacial niche in lifs.

Ner sunny.disposition and positive outlook on life is a joy td behold.’ .
She, now, attends church mz Sunday and is'conctantly encour others
to join her at church and also aa a voluntesr. This lady 1a truly a
. chesr lesder for RSVP, - We
.. . Sponscres by ACTION .t
7 owd- - M . -

Harrison Cownty Council on Aging
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Ry MU FENIOR v_o;um'g;ﬂ PROLRAM ‘Or CRUNUY COUNTY = Locay Sronson: TRENYON JAYUEES ¢ >

L]
- Ouw 226 3en104s CalbC Ovew 40,000 wnouns of =:av-ct.’v|:nu I 23 MON-PADF 1T STATIONS, .
. AODING INMCASURABLY TO YHC QUSLITY OF COKMUNITY AIFC wHILC UCHEHITITHC THE B OwN SELF=~
- LITCEP AND PuYSICAL=MENTAL wCLL=BCING. »¢TN ONLY 320,1)0 FCOCRAL poLLARS In 11 #ONTHS

LASY YCAR nE PROVIDEO {u:u VOLUNTECRS WiTH Oven 5,000 Swe=wAY THIPS Ok OUR BU3 A3 (Y {{ .

. AS MLALS, INSUTANCE, THAINIRG ARO SUPPORT. 1.0CA. SUPPORY, CASW AND INKIND, CCHERATCO S

~- . 1N GUR COUNTY TOTALLO $10,i81, ACFLETTING THE vALUC THE COMMUNITICS PLACC ON VIAUNTECA C v
> SCAVICC AND-STAFS 3UPPDAT. - ) .

.
: Ous TAx Asslwm;'c VOLUNTECHS T4AIN YCARLY w1TH THCIR-PROCRAN CHOWING $ROM NCLPINC - N
. 15 SCAIOR CITIZENS THRCE YCARS ACO TO WCLPING OveR 20C wow AND aérudwine ovew $12,060 :
o T THESE PCASONS. OUt VOLUNTCEMS WORKING AT THC COUNTY LIBRARY THC PAST CICHT YLAR3

MAYC, CCWPILED A WATIPNALLY KNO-N GLNCOLOGY £ILE WiTH ONE TCACHING A"ELATEO cOURSC AT
- THE JUNIDY COLLESE Clt A VOLUNTCCR WAZIS. <, v . , i
- » L2 - -
2 AFTCT TRAINING  VOLUNTCCAS GIVE MCOICARE, m.ZT.a, soc1aL sCEURLTY AND 1% HOMC
‘. CATC INPOAMATION TO; OTHCR SENIORS. THKy GOLLLCT, %ORT, CLCAN, RCPAIR, WRAP AND OIS= X
TV = TRIBUTIL SEVERAL NUNDRED TOYS YCARLY TO THC UNDCAPRIVILRCCO CHILDACN AND SEHVE AS A . )
: CAANDPAICNT §1SUNE, 1A LiKAD STARY. PORKING MITN TNC C?nn IHeALTH NuRSC THCY ASSIST
L ) «1TH° THE OvEN A INFANT CHMILOALN PROGRAN, SEAVL IN THC OFFSCE AlBave CSTABLISNED
AN gN=COINS 1 OF LIFE PROSRAN JO MAXZ CLDCRS fl:l:*li~ MORC SCCURC 1A THECIR“HOMES.
- - Qved 20 PLR wELX SCAVE HCALS, SCw, SCLL CRAFTS, QuiT AND DD OTHER TASKS AT ™e N
ARCA SEWIOR CENTER; OvER D PN KCCK ASSIST LOCAL NURSING WOMES Ov SCHYING JUICC AND -
COFACE, DELIVENING AND RCADING Malt, PROVIOL ENTCRTAINMCHY, HCLP wITH CRAFTS AND GAMES,
AND MGST INPORTANY PROVIDC A CONNuUNITY LINT AND FRICNDLY ViSITATION YO YCSIDENTS THAT °
FACCS TWC STAPF #04 OTNCA SCAVICES w»iILE CNHANCING INSTITUTIONAL LIFL. Tew co weerby
0 THE WOSPITAL A6 BELEVEN MAIL ANO VISLT wilW PATICKTS WCCOING THCI¥ CUNCCHN.

v, N

. \
'Icl.uﬂl::ls-'ot';.lvm FOME=QOUAD MEALS, WOTK AT THC CLEMCNTARY SCHOOL LIDILANY, ASSI3)
WHTH THC PLCODMOBILE REEUTANLY Re afLL: AC MEMTALZHEALTH ASSDCIATION PROGAANS. JO AZSISY ' -
SEMDIS, J5 ANO OVEN, 1N SUPPLLMNTING TNCIN INCOWL, VALUNTCERS PLANNCO AMD IMPLEMENTCU
- - A QCRIDR CHPLOYMENT QURLAY HMCHRC SCNI?RS SIGN UP SOR PAID wORK ANO CHPLOYLRS co‘l(. FoR
ACFERTALS w1 T THC SCuyICC FREE TO BOTN SROUPS, .

- VOLUNIECRS wume 3w GFFICCS 5UCH AS THC Cwamatit of Commerer, Cancew Sociedy, HLAwLTw
; 3 NutsE, GUUNSELING LEN.LH) wLitvice SENTEH, ~EMICR WL, RCCIONAL LANKING LOMMISSION,
. ATCa RCEHCY O HGING AND THE mRCa FiLM 1BRARY, TwC »@RK 15 NCCOCD AMD WAKCS JAC vou= - *
i UATCEt FOCL W 02 SHE 1S SECOCO. 9 )
~ *
« IF a VDLUKTLLR CNELAS & WURSIKG HOPE % A ACSIDCNT. ACTAINING VILUNTCCH FTATUS
E_— ENABLES THLP TO FICPARC TC ALLHICH THE CCMMUKITY, $€ wORK CLOSCLY“uITH NURSING AOMCS
'10 AFEP ACSI0CLT ¢ A% YOLJATCTH- aKD YD SIGN UP NCw RES1HCHTS /,\/ﬁo SO THAT THLY FCCL
* NECDCO 8D USCHUL. ¢ PRLCIST STaTIB10CT LACK YMil uP, WUT ST OAILY SCC SCHIONS RC-
' L COYCAIUS FAON,STRUKES, WLART ATTaCnS mhD OTHEL ILLECSSES CLCAUSC THEY HEVE W COAL=—-THCY
ARE NCCOEL 1N QUR COMMUNITY TO MCLP OTWCRS. “ / ¢ b
~ \ A

O PLOY 1% COTAqLY BOT EvPICAL D2 ALl SENITHS, tuT su/ 15 TYPICAL OF Culk PROCHAM .
- AnD vOU WY LIKE 10 WCET SCA. 4L 15}, LINCS ALONC AT TwC CocL OF TCeM, ahD CUCS .-
LrERLY TE PHC.AUTSING #OFL TG SCAVE JU CC AND COFFCL TO THML OLY FOLKS, AGAIN DOANDS

’ UL L3 A% <1303 T8 Twl SEMIOE COMTCH FOR GuNEhk +1TH  Tug CIALS, COMIIACS Twis 3 1Tu ’
A
B SHEPPING 11t TCuh FUD NCH HCEDS, AND R4DLS OU BUS. MOMC AFTCINARDS,  ME S{LL3 CW&t 13, e
“i - WELPS 1N GUR UFFICE ANO 15 RLADY TO GC MORL==ILCLUDING PLAYING CANLS - ) F% UL MONTHLY P
v 4 enEN VUL CAES-CLJD GATHCYS, 1LOV'S INVOLVIMCLT wiTH TuVF Cives wCY BORILETY AND ML X106
ra— . axg CIvES SInERe 2AX @hD CONCCAN==LC NCCU THC rLOYS oF Ynl_s wORLD, AND TWCY NEED UL T
N . arwaay 1/ g L1 n.MES ANU ALMAEN AR ACTHVE, INTEGRAL rAfx OF TRL IR COMNINITY, .
. — .
: . e L ’ .
N o fhe Jawg Batncrr, . o
. Frocaam Digcion . - N
i oF Caunovy Coumiy - v
H PEKTCN, “isyeuds /—. .
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Retm}/ Senior Vobmteer Program

PHONE 85235869, 0. 80X 3684 GU-‘?W STATION—SPRINGFIELD, MO, 65808 .

-~

spril, 1981

-

PN

Missouri has & totcl of twenty three RSYP prejects, scattered
throughout the state. Almost 7000 Voluntcers serve both rural and
urban areas, An annual figure on hours would exceed 1 million.

SSponor- in the state, range-fron small communfy no:-for-proﬁt
zroupt to a metropolitan office "of nglus. .o :
ﬁlho porturilities for seniors t rve are ‘limitless. 7The
N unlqueneségof the RSYP program allovs-each project to develop as
adny oppohuu!‘tes as feasible and to design them to fit.the neceds
of the Zoamuniiy.

\Hany Rca_md Senior Volunteer Programs hsve projects that they
have developed. These range from energy projects, home health care
projecu and.discouat prograns, (all serving other elderly) to
sﬂpol voluntoar prograns where none-exixted pefore. RSV's have
been involved ‘4R widowed persons service, telephone reassurance .
and peer counseling.

Some projects hsvt? developed regycling progr&s and others have
supplemented the traditioansl volunteer roles in commuynit

Beuusﬁ Missouri's elderly population is_increasing rapidly,
RSVP needs to continue to be aware of the needs of retirees and ¢
- of the communities they populate in order to expand scrvlces to
81l seg s.0f-the = ity.

of.
SPR\NG'IILD ARZA COUNCTL OF CHURCH(S
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. RSVP °
Cardinal E(nu Xnnimto
1 Jaclyn Mgyer, Program Director
. April, 1961' .
¢ < lSVP, at Cardinal anu:‘ Institute will begln n mth rau on June 1,. 1981.
,In tbouxyuxn Apprmduuly 1,250 genlor volunteers’have belonged to the
/ and perf. 3 a myrisd of c ity seivices. At pregent there

u:tivo voiunv.chu. close to 100 of whom have been with us since our ’

. !hh yarg. Lu\ yeay they gave 103,000 houn o.t voluntesr:service in
. n. Louls Tity ‘5 % louls County. v .
The hourly cdst to Rsve for thesc voluntuu has been averaping about
80 to 83¢ per month, Comparing this to the cost of the minimus wage,
one can ses the coet effectiveness of this propgram, and what:these °*«
senlor volunteers mean to the viability of so many non-profit ‘organi-
-sations who are trying to etretch limited dollars.as far as ponlbh.

lumuuy. RSVP volunteers are pqr{oqung rany Qfsthe \uuu u-ignionn.
obut as examples of others, I mention, 77. year old Kred who “transports®
sick children back and forth to their. x-rays in a’litile red wsgon at
Children's Hoepital. Seeing these children sakes. him grateful for his
own good health, James S.;, 70; is using his love and kpowledpe of the
histary of his country to tell othars the story of the Great Westward
Expaneien, ?l o twice—siwoek ‘museun guide at'the Gateway Arch on
the st, bouL- riverfront -hich is npontq! by the National Park s&vicc. .

. Recently, ten residentd of a senior citieegs” hou-i omplex have been
working on a epecial project with a day care center telling their

real 1life stories to 5 and 6 year old black children. These story tellers *

tell what they did as they were growing up, what life was like without
electric lights, telephones, telwwisions, what a stredt car looked 1ike,
etc. The inter-action between thgu youngstere and pecple in their 8n's
is beautifud to sea.
e .
Two other RSVY volunteers make regular visits to the state prison work-
ing.with soon-to-~be-paroled pen and their fanilics, halping them to bridge
B the gap between life in priscn and 1ifs back home. .

. . .
> (\ ! These are only a few exasples.of meaningful Rsvp assingments - mmingml

in maintaining the dignity and self worth of the older people and .
nanlng{ul to the rociphnn of thelr wc and concern, ‘-
our pxogrn. and all,RSYP prograns, is only lmitéd in Yts growth by the
fiscal restraints plaléd on it. 1t Is our hope that it can be expanded
to serve many others, or that it will at least, remain constant and not
be subject to budget cuts.

>
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e phome 24717
. 70: v Eleanor liorse, NARSVID «

ROt Patricia Cornish, Executive Director Z3liccaCotmish/
e R.8.V.P. of Greator lew Britain 4 -
DATE:  April®2, 1981

The R.S.V.P. of Greater New Britain has been in existencs since
1973. Presently there are 426 R.S.V.P. volunteers in the program.
Our voluntsers gave over 40,000 houxs of sarvice dusing the past

“ year to over 55 non-pfofit agencies. R.S.V.P, of Greater New Bri-
tain has a variaty of special rrojects including the R.S.V.P. Sing-
ers, craft workshops, Pticuny vVieitcrs, the Cansuls-of Life pro-
gram, advocacy, and tslephone reassurance.

I vould like to o!sm thie story about a very special volunteer vho
has helped 1 to understand the importance of veluntecring.

ura. sulmn u}s widowed five years ago after having cared for har
amputes ‘husband Yor many ysars. BSoon after his death, she began
to feel s great to be with people again and to feel useful.
The Senior Center\Director, arraaged a meeting for lirs. Steircan

r and together they aexplored various volun-
ithin days she was given trial placement
ttedicine Unit at New Britsin General Hospi-
d escorting patients to and from their

s felt so comfortable with the job

and was so praised for her ity to reassure and relieve patient
apprehension that she began to e five days a wesk and
would sometines come in as vell on the week-ends.

Today f{irs, Steinman linits he:ult m\u’ full days at the Unit
and her duties hsve expandsd to £il}. for tha secretgry vhen
she is out of the office. Because of, competance and vibrant
personality, this young and attragtiwp in her saventiecs

has been offared a nurber of paid johs. Although she could use
the monsy to supplement her limited income, she chooses to turn
down all offers in favor of the preforred revards she feels come
uniquely through volunteorisn.

rooms for therapy. §

older americans are a national resolirce
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RETIRED SENIOR VOLUNTEER PROGRAM

RAY COUNTY
309 West Foyle Phone (336) 776-5656 .
RICHMOND, MO, 64085
April 3, 1981
NARSVP ) . g
Eleanor Morse, President h
34.10th Northeast : . -
Atlanta, Georgia 30367 . Y
Dear Eleanmor,

The Retired Scajor Volunteer Pr@mn is vital to Ray County. Since our prograzm
begah in July of 1980 we have recruited 75 voluntecers. We have & variety of

vork stations vhich give our volunteers 8 chaice to fulfill their needs of belong~
ing and contributing to their comamunity. We have volunteers who read-books for
the Library and give oral and written reports to the head librarian so she knows
vhat, catagory to file the books under and their content. e

-
We bave voltliteers who help the children do arts and crafts at Head Start Center.
Ninety per cent of the people that coze end volunteer at our Senfor Center
(Nutrition Site) are RSVE vulunteers. They work in the kitchen, prepare hoac
delivory =eals, serve meals, cet tables, clean kitchen, do arts and crafts, give
devoticnal and record keeping. All their tacks are tc nuaerous to mention.

RSYP Voluntcers help with the gift shop at our local hospital, us well as read
and vrite for patients, pass out Juices, etc. We have RSVP Yolunteers who help
at the Ray, Couaty Health Department with their Well Baby Clinic. Volunteers do
secretarinl work for the Parks and Recreation Departzent. There is no end to how

-valuadls our volunteers are. °

Our 75 voluntee have generated a total of 8018% hours in’our nine conths of
existance. We plan to generate over 20,000 volunteer hours witnin the next year
as well ac recruit 50 additional .volunteers, We plen t0 recruit more vork
stations for the additional 50 people.

We bave a volunteer who is very special and the Retired Senfor Voluntrer Progran
is special in her life. She vas 30 lonely and withdrawn, she vas e vidov. She
stgned up a5 an RSVP Volunteer and vas assigned to our Sepior Center (Nutrition
Site) for volunteer work. It was at the center she began tc blossoz like 8 :
tutterfly froz its cacoon. The change in “er i3 unbelievable. She met a parti-

-efpant-of the.Sentor Center and they fel)l in love and are nov Mr. & ¥rs. Jesee

Phipps. She is so happy vith her new popsition in life, vith the Retired Senior
Volunicer Program and her nev husband. She safd her life i3 novw complete.

8inc . -
s
sharyn K/sta,gner . i
ale Director

cc Rosapna Bradshaw, RSYP
Springfield, WO Spentosd By attien end Rey County Fetlowship Conter
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RETIRED SENIOR.VOLUNTEER PROGRAM

THE GREATER NORWALK AREA RETIRBD SENIOR
VOLUNTEER_PROGRAM

. The &Feater Norwalk Area Rétired Senior Vsolunteer Program(Norwalk/
Westport/Wilton/Weston) was startdd in 1973. It presently has 400
volunteers serving in 80 non-profit and community afen.nes: schools,
¢hild and adult day care centers, the courts, the libraries, adult

and youth probation, the ill, the aged, the mentally and physically
handicapped, youths, children, etc. The types of assignments are as
varied as’the volunteers themselves.. In 1980 Norwalk Area RSVP
volunteers generated 35,090 hours of §ervicc.%g%§u0r them-
selzeg as good neighbors who care about what happe their coml
nupities. . - '

One volunteer was referred by his daughter who feared he was
close to suicidal because he.had 108t much of his vision through
& stroke., He was a young retiree in his early sixties who spent
his tiae alone in his house brooding. Finding a volunteer spot
for him was a real challenge because of the initial reluctance
. of .community agencies and his own fears of failure. Now Paul
volunteers 28 a playground, monitor at an elementary school near
his home and as a Red Cross bloodmobile aide. Best of all his
sight hac improved. The chapge is remarkable because his first °
words to the RSVF staff perfon were, “If you can find a reason
for me to get up in the morping. I°'l1l bless you the rest of
my life. I came because my daughter asked me to, but there isn't
a thing in the world I can db, I never did anything but work ..
‘a8 & sheot metal worker all my life.* His voice was low and
he was obviously ill at ease. Recently we had another call
from his daughter in which she expressed her gratitude for as
she put it, "Bringing my father back to life again.* This
man )8 finding a reward in service to others and a renewed
interost in life. .

For 1981 the Greater Norwalk Area is focusing on promoting -
both inter-generational volunteer .assignments and those in-
volving handicapped adults and children. . ¢

Q 33 SOUTH MAIN STREET, SOUTH NORWALK, CONNECTICUT 06854 * 203/838-7875
RSVP 13 Sponsured by Norwalk Fconomic Opportunity Now, Inc.
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Mississippt {s a small rural County in the bootheel of Missouri
with a population of 15,667 citizens. We are mést greatful to have a
Retired Senior Volunteer Program for our pecple.

Our program is now eight years old, We have a total of 202 volun-
teers who are serving between 5,000 and 6,G00 hours a quarter. Some vol-
unteers have very 1ittle outside activities other than their volunteer
work. The majority of these volunteers are low-inceme, 1:/ving 2lore and
have no means' of transportation. Even if they would 1ike to be more
active, they wouldn't be able, without the supportive service we are able
to provide them through R.S.V.P, ”

ncially as well as placement of volunteers, All of our worksites are

ningful to the-volunteers who work tKere, and meaningful and important
to the people they are serving. Our voldnteer jobs are so varied that
even those (and we have some) who can‘ read and write can still serve as
volunteers. .

:ﬂ Since the beginning of R.S.V.?., we have had great commnity support
2

Our volunteers work in $pecial Education, (one to one) help with the
Prevention of Blindness annud®l Eye Clinic, install locks and peepholes for

“Crime Prevention, one keeps books for Home Health Care, many telephone

sick and shut-ins 1iving alone just to see if they're okay, some take other
elderly shopping, to the Doctor etc., help in Headstart, one volunteer
works in an elementary school nurses office, several help othemseniors\
fi11 out Tax Credit forms and help with Social Security problems etc., -
three (3) volunteers help other seniors learn and do ceramics, volunteers
help at both Senior Citizens Nutrition Sites in East Prairie and Charleston,
volunteers operate a Thrift Shop in East Prairie to help low-income people
with a source of clothing at min cost, with ali monies going into a
fund to help R.S.V.P., two (2) grbups meet weekly and make lap robes for
Nursing Home Patients, cancer pads\and also learn niw arts and crafts,
volunteers are Relping to put "Viaks of Life" in hcmes throughout the
County, we collect aluminum cans fo¥ recycling, ‘and other services too
numerous to mention.

-

The one volunteer job I'm very Jexcited about is only one (1)} year old
and going strong. It s volunteers|working through our local Probation
and Parole Office./ Thé volunteers ¢ounsel young offenders, helping them
with day to day pfoblems, money mandgghent, help them find Jjobs, a place
to live and any pther help they may {need. Our Probation and Parole
Officer is very greatful to our R.S.V's, and is continually asking for

more!
»

Many great friendships have develloped between our volunteers, their
worksite supervisors- and those they gerve! Especially in the Special
Educatton Class, where some of the §tudents receive the one to one at-
tention and T.L.C. which many don’t receive at home. One morning I was
delivering & volunteer to the school and standing at the door looking out
was a young boy. When he saw us drive up he ran, £iened the van door,
helped her out and they walked to the bujlding with their arms around each
other., They had a 1ittle trouble when thdy reached the door. Since the
volunteer has arthritis and must use a caffe, the door almost wasn't wide
enough to accommodate-two people embracing and a walking cane too! Oh!
Wish I had my camera! What a lovaly picture I could share with others,
It would h\ave truly been 2 full story of R.S.V.P. in Actionl

- ‘ /tﬂé;ca;u, /{@o’tecfd_:'/
/¢ o
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-ALTRUSA CLUB RSVP OF

. b . . . ' N
The -Altruss RSVP Project of Popler Bluff, MO bagen gpsretion dn June of
1973. In s county whose populetion ie ¥ uroxiutou 34,000, o heolthy pers!’
centage, of whigh are seniar citizens, snd whose low economic etstus end rursl
M*ug
consunity neede heretofore urserved. v N
Over the eight guro of operstion the project bse grown in both’-mmp
ané diversity, The 200 senior volunteers who dopate 25, houre of servise
annusllpy, to thair comsunity, exemplify sn unmatched level rgy. a8
siteent in ebaring their time end talente for the benefit of oth i
RSVP stande for: . . s R Vo
Respect ... for theirsel?, snd ths Coapsbilitiee they possess end cex otildl

. use, - -
Service ,,,, to 01} mankind; the abaring of their 1ife'e etorshouse of ,
experience, L N
Voriety ,,.. » chbance to continue to grow, expend their horisons, snd resch
AND greater holght-. . ir 1120 1 e . th
Burpose .... 8 meeningful gosl for their 1ife in retirewen: yosre} the knowe
: o1008e that they sre atill wented, ngeded snd oprecistes,

The RSVE volunteere serve in varioue capscitise et the noneprofit
sites thrusout the county. ru.{ provide the msnspower to esalat in the o
eration of four different nutrition programs » ® mental heslth clinic, welle
baby clinice, tslephons reassursnce oorvices, dissster relief sasistsnce proe
grenp, oducohoul servicee in the achool eyetens, reéreetionsl ¢nd craft
prograaming for the elderly, bosehound weal olivery, hoapitsl end nursing
hoss care, seaistance to 1low incoms femilies through’s thrift etote snd overs
night wission, toys for tote and Chrietuse food buakets for the needy, sere
Yices gesred for the rebsbilitation of youth offsndere, snd senior e1biZen
tax sesistencs, - .

Ve are extresely proud to note thet for each of the lset thr-oe ysere an

»

.RSVP volunteer has been ths recipient of the locsl Business snd Professiensl

Women's "Senior Citisen Of The Yesr" swsrd, Leet yesr's honores, Yeryedspgaret
Brickell,.sversgee s totsl of 100 voluntesr hours esch aonth end eervee st four
ditterent RSVP etations, - .

Our volunteéere slsc include seversl hendicapped -individusls, one of whom
bee besn dlind aince the ags of 9 and hse sccumulsted 3,460 houre snd one who
loat hax right arm in 1546 and hss sccumulsted 2,205 houre, ‘ .

Ih® Sesrs Youth Center Lilsery snd Butlwr County Presschool Screening
Clinic sre tvo epecisl apecisl rot:th we have worked bard to develop, The ™
Sears Youth Center 1s » Misaouri Stats facility for youth offendere which
houses ainty yo Ben for sn sversge stsy of eix gonths end utilizee the (PFC)
Poaitiva Pear Culture Treatwent Progrsm, Two yesrs sgo the edministrstion st
the centar spprosched us with s requeet to balp them eetsblish end msn ¢ lie
brary fecility which could be used by the young wen sttending .czzy, ot the
center, Six dedicated voluntesre rolled up their s o, canvesssd the come
sunity for books which they clessified cataloged and o oind, ond began to
orgsnize the library in s smsll rooe .itnchod to the clessrooms, Thru their
offorts and with the #1d of the staff snd sdminietrstion et the center, ﬁ:
library ie now & state sccradited facility housing 1,050 volumes of read
saterisls, including refersnce books, daily rnewspepers, snd ssgatines, oteg
and is manneq 20 boure esch veek by h-.ma RSV, volun‘:uu.

Anotber successful project bss besa our snnusl PreeSchool Screening
Clinic which screens childrsn from infency to agé.five in their epeech end
langusge development, pereonal snd socisl skills, Yisiofh end hesring, end
dentsl develorment, Psrants rsceive counseling on reening reeults st the
ond of the rrocou, and sre referred to coopersting nciee for further
sssistance if their child ebove @ prohles in spy of thess sress, Our f1fteen
valuntesre who sssiet with the snnusl clinic run the registration desks snd
sduinister tte Denver Developeentsl Screening Exss,,,s test which identifiee
davelopmental prodlems in childrsn, Ths clinic hae besn’'vary esuscessful over
ite thras iura of operstion snd screens spmroxisstely 800 youngetere esch
year., Childran fros all incose levele resp the benefite of the teats, nnu,
would cost in -excese of §150,00 it oduinistered on sn individusl besie,
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_BATES=ST. CLATR KTIRED SENIOR VOLUNTEER PROGRAN, Ruby Holt, Director oL

.

- P «

<. ‘Thevmetired Seniur Volunteer Program in Bates-and St. Clair

M . Cousities- are: sponsorsc by.theBates-St. Clair. Senlor Citizens -
Congress, Inc:’ Thers ars 27-volunteer eites. Soms of thp volun- X

. teer activities ure as follows: : s g

‘The ,city.of Butlex,.po tion"4,109 did not have a bus or .
‘taxi service except £or 'the Oats trips,.'In order.for the elderly
to have transportation :0°and from the;doctors offices,.pay bills,
- ‘buy-groexies and’other.shopping, -the.City.of Butler officials
aade arrangements with.a local:automobile agency whereby:the agency
immhhu, uﬂ:: car. The umu:od.iun{og.%lug::on sexve ;‘:Lgrh:v:u
te ‘Operatoxs. - dexly pay « one ‘way. u
- -this ‘asans of .trans, tion -luylo\yv ‘income and elderly would
be .at’a savers - tage. « L
, T Trained.volunteers bhelp other senior citizens £ill Jut their
circuit breaker: tax forms. -Assist-with tha bloo 4 mobile and help
B in any way possible with the Health Yaire. .
Our Metired Sealor Volunteer Program’conductsd a.Crime pPre-
*  wention Rrogram. Twenty-five Volunteere were trained to mark and * “
Xecord property-£ox tha elderly. Also one volunteer installed
locks,.  The registration:.numbers were acquirad from the county . B
sheriffe oftices in each-county. ! ~ {
There H
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are .tsleph Te-a prog in operation in several .
comrunitiee. Voluntsers are placed in three craft shops which are . .l
opened in an sffort.tc give low-income elderly an‘opportunity to .
increass their . Voluntesrs are:serving in two nutrition 4 N
sites. .Without their services the nutrition sites could not coatinus )
to 'serve meals to the elderly. N .

Volunteers ars helping:the Head Start progras in many activities.
One town has a Pood and Mutrition Program (e.g., Pestors Pantry).
Ths volunteers till the gurdens, plant, take care, harvest and give
? the.crops to the low-incoms elderly. 1In the spring, eummer and fal}
- - the sen catch fish and divide them with the needy elderly. LS
‘We have ons retired nurss who takes blood pressure for any
- : of the senior citizens who attend the nutrition site. She has also
7 voluntsered as a school nurse, halping to organize an accurate
immunization record system, R : ~
Iy The Red Crose have requestsd many items that could be usod in
P case of an emsrgency. There are several workshops in which the
3 volunteers uUse their hande in af’effort to help othars. Some Of the
v articles:mads are donated to'the Childrens Mercy Hospital in XKansas
i City and to-two -different homes ‘for boys.
: § We have a retixed echool teacher of 30 years who is‘teaching a
H Vietnaness family the English language. .
R There is alot of visitation to people who are in nursing hoze H
- and hospitals- or just.homebound due to health. « ,
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. Thosa age 90 nsged not feel old, or be inadtive. If we have
e taken a-little care’of our health, and used good judgment in choosing .
. Qur i:mzuﬂu:;ix Iu:h:.bu‘n are .three things that affect us as the ! T
; on: st that our memory begins to slip a- little; v .
(mh:m > s as we once did,” Gh-heh, X !o:ggc the o:h;:v:vg‘.“t ’ )

u o 90yrs. Btil
puts in & h}g.‘ gt.'l.oxt vit:q? 'lwgh.)l drives on long trips, and

- - The past year .we maintained 225 volunteers with over 33,000 krs. : R
. ' The Annual Recognipion was held March 21st., The oldest vOluhtoor was '
- 94.years o0ld. The volunteer with the most hours had 1045 hours )

voluntssred for the year, L
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~Senator ‘DENTON. Again, any of you who feel ixiclin'ed to-do so,

-although: i direct a question to one person, you may chip in and

offer your‘opinions,. - - . . S
‘What are the ‘advantages you believe would be derived from

sponsé’i:é«admi,!‘listerin'g more than one of the older American pro-

" I'will direct that to_ Mr. Tottey. . -

Mr. TorTEY. Yes, sir. Thank you. . . S

I happen ‘to be .part of ‘ajoint program. The Office of Mental
Retardation in New York State has a joint program of :Foster
-Grandparents and Senior Companions. The Senior:Companion com-
‘ponent is completely State-funded, has no, Federal-funds involved.

he ‘reason ‘it came about is-because of the great success of the
Foster -Grandparent program. The legislature and the Governor
were convinced :that a Senior Companion program would be very
valuable. The benefits.have to do, I think,:first of all with being
able to demonstrate the across-the-board: ability of older persons to
- work -with young. childrep, teenage- children, young adults, older

adults, and-to provide a service to each group. .

I‘am talking particularly about serving developmentally disabled
adults, because: of our particular Department of State, and being
able to provide a spectrum of services-to’ these persons, not only
Joving -attention and care, but training, tutoring, particularly help
with deinstitutionalization and to work together to provide a con-
tinuity for those children- who become young adults, in order to
help them to move into young adulthood. ) :

We -have been able to provide that continuity with Senior Com- :

panions once the Foster Grandparent Service is terminated.

Also, in the area of administration, we have been able to be verg
efficient about this because we have already had in place wit
. State support the plans for transportation for the Foster Grandpar-

erits, the programing, the training, experience with Foster Grand-
parents; and, as a matter of fact, all of our field staff are supported
-by the Stute. b oo

Therefore, the efficiency of combining these two programs with
what we already had in place for the Fost{gs Grandparent program

is great. We can simply add a Senior Companion component with-

out all the added expenses of developing all those separate systems.
I think this is of great advantage and certainly one of the things
that enables us -in New- York State to ‘sell this program to the
legislature and the Governor. .
r. PriByL. I certainly concur with those remarks, the efficiency
of the staff and the cost-effectiveness part.

Also, in ‘Minnesota, our sponsor also has a Foster Grandparent
rogram. I think the biggest advantage I have seen is that we have
our possibilities for every volunteer that walks in the door to

participate in. That volunteer could be a Senior Companion visiting
people in their own home. We have some Senior Companions that
-visit people in hospitals and nursing homes. i

We have Foster Grandparents that visit people in institutions,
State hoepitals. Wiz have also Foster Grandparents visiting with
. children in their own home. . T .

So, in that way, we look at the volunteers, talk to them, and find

volunteer opportunities that would recally help them grow and




-

-really: give_them a good meaningful..opportunity to provide the

service. That has really worked out well, * . .

: Mrs. Mogsg:-Senator Denton, I do ndt personally have a“combi-
nation - of.programs but. I know ¢here «dre Senior Companions-and
'RSVP programs working. togethet under one sponsor. This seems to
be a very Viable-way for. these two-programs to operate.

. RSVP volunteers in- many instances are doing things similar to
‘the Senior' Companion program and-can fill in when needed, if the
.dSe,nio’r"l:Compdhion is il or cannot. meet his responsibilities that

ay. . | .. -

‘But I thinkthere is a very good sharing possibility between those
" two.programs. I am sure that if you asked.the ACTION agency for
. . specifics on:results. of this combination, they would provide it, they

would be glad to send it.to you. : - "
. Senator DENTON. Mr. Tottey recommended the establishment of
""an Older American Volunteer Adyisory Council. - o

Am.I.correct in assuming that you two agree with that proposal?

Mrs. Morsk. I-think he was calling it a policy council. * . |
. Senator DENTON. Yes; policy council is what he called it.

"Mrs. MoRsE. Yes. 5 -

Senator DENTON. Mr. Tottey, you mentioned that if we wish to

receive. further clarification as to your concept of ‘that council at a -

later time, you would so submit it.
..I would request that you do so, sir. .
‘Mr. Torrey. Be glad to do that, ’ ‘
Senator DENTON. In view of potential cutbacks in funding for
social service programs, do you envision increased pressure for
utilization of volunteers to perform functions ordinarily provided
by publicly funded groups? - :
Mr. Tottey? . ,
{Mr. TorreY. I would say that we are already experiencing in my
. particular program, and I believe across the country, increased
requests fromegencies for Foster Grandparent services, and for
Senior Companion services. i
. Certainly the cutbacks in terms of‘funded programs have an
effect on that. 1 think also it has been growing in the sense that
Foster Grandparents and Senior Companion programs are becom-
ing m i being able to provide a service that is
and necessary. : ‘

demand at this particular time. I think it will grow.
Senator DENTON. Let me follow up on that with ycu.. :
Yol mentioned the fact that you—at least, in your written state-
ment, which I scanned as you made your oral statement, you
mentioned having met with Mr. Pauken and discussing a number
of your copcerns'with hirh. , .
Did that suggestion include your reference to the “solely econom-
ic, cultural;.or environmental in nature” restriction?
Mr. TorrEY. Yes, sir. . - . .
We discussed that briefly and he has some concern about that
restriction but he did 1t commit himzelf one way or the other in
terms of what ke would do about it. '
He did say he would look into it.

~ .
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, I think the two are combined and,, yes, there is a great
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Senator DENTON. What efforts have the ACTION-funded OAVP
programs made to increasing public participation, to augment
pablic funding for volunteer programs for .older persons?

Mr. PriByr. Mr. Chairman, there are several areas in the coun-
try where there is a project working. with-—Seénior Companion pro-

gram, attempting to get corpcrate funding. The initial plan was
working with specific insurance companies to try to get them to-see
the need of sponsoring a Senior Companion program and, as of this
- date, I do not know if that has been funded yet.

But I know they have been working on that for quite a while.

Another area that I feel very strongly about is that I think the
many stations where the volunteers serve, if they are requested,

will contribute substantially to the program in the form of the -

different benefits that the Companions receive, such as the meal,

transporta®ion allowances, and annual physical.

If-we, as directors, take the opportunity to really sell the pro-
gram and not be afraid to ask for those benefits, I think great
results can take place. . - .

In particular, our particular program, we are receiving between
$70,000 and $80,000 every year in those benefits.

I think that shows the commitment of those volunteer stations.

Mr. TorTey. Mr. Chairman, I would like to comment on that, if 1
may.

I am always very impressed with 'the ability of our project direc-
tors in the Foster Grandparent programs across the country seek-
ing sources .of funding to expand their programs. A great many

. have spoken to me about the fact that they have approached foun-
dations, corporate headquarters, and so forth for funding.

I think, however, our best record in terms of finding other

_ sources of funding has been in terms of the public sector. I believe
now there are 40 States who are involved in supplementing the
Foster Grandparent Federal funding with funds of their own.

I can think_ of New York State which has now close to, I believe,
000 or 800,000 involved in supporting both Foster Grandparent

and\Senior Companion programs. Michigan has over a million. A

number of States, including California, Alab.ma—I cannot name

all 40. But there is a great Involvement at this time because of the

© project directors I think mainly who have gone out and solicited
these funds and shown how they can support these programs.

Mrs. MorsE. The same thing can be said for RSVP in Alabama.

The Association of RSVP Directors just this vear received ap-
proval _for funding from the State legislature. There are several
States that do receive fundini from the legislatures and I believe
Dana Rodgers mentioned in his testimony there was $13 million
coming from State governments to the three programs over and
above anything else that they were getting.

There are many projects who are receiving funds from various™
sources. The list is long—anywhere from United Way to founda-
tions, businesses. There are those of us, though, who are sponsored
by agencies which are United Way agencies and we have to abidé
by those kinds of restrictions in raising funds.

Though there are alW#ays some problems, many organizations
gnq businesses in town support the projects through in-kind contri-

utions.
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It could-be-during the timg/of a recognition ceremony for volun-
Pl ‘teers :‘when -busiriess: just: cofnes forth with all kinds of things for

" ¥ thevolunteers: -

o -But'l do want. to support what John said. : >
5 .2 T'think:if we-go out :properly and do a little more in-the way of
o getting .some support from:the stations.where we place volunteers,
£~ we_might-surprise.ojirselves:-because we do get some meals, some
g7 . .transportation. : ) : h :

£+ There-are few in our, program. that will- come up with the insur-

‘-7 _ance-for volunteers. We. probably need:-to push it a.little more.
&, ‘Senator ‘DENTON. :Mr. Tottey; with -regard to your suggestion

"*" " .about.lowering.age eligibility-for the Foster Grandparent program,
P ;vhatreaég the special groups fge. which you would like to see the age
;&:" owe. R .. Lt » , "u‘ ’ .
v :Mr: TorrEy. 1 think, sir, that the main group has to do with
. native Americans. This was presented in some testimony in the
D past to .this subcommittee, I believe, in 1979, and that issue was
# %+ = never resolved. . H P ) -

B . .I think the young woman who presented the teltithony presented
' a very:good case for the fact that in order, for \nstance, to haye
‘. . men in‘the program, their lifespan is lower than the average fnglé,"

and they need to have that age limit lowered. i,

I think that is the main area that we are concerned about. Thére
may: be' others. I am not aware of them from our association at this
time. . }

Senator DenTON. We very rauch éppréciate the specific legiéla-

tive and administrative suggestions, as well as the information you

have placed before this subcommittee. Let me assure, you that only
time prohibited my asking ‘Mr. Rodgers many questlons about the,
Older Amerzican Voluntegr program. .

* I will be submitting additional questions to him in writing.

ble—we are considering; as Dr. Kyles said, ourselves being very
w_r; when never in‘history has there been a nation as wealthy as
is one. . . o . S
In spite of the imperfections with its distribution of, wealth, we
have never had it as equitably distributed as‘we have it now. We
have a Washington Post cartoon that showed the poor wretched

e American being fed some tax cuts and asked to save that money
L when the man is all broken down and skinny frem starving.

©W_ .  Having seen the rest of the world, I am afraid we misperceive
... where we are too often in the media. I feel that we have gone on a
[ kick for many years of throwing money into things like dru

rehabilitation, alcohol rehabilitation; rehabilitation of criminals. :

, would rather see the emphasis put on the other side of the type of

the development of human nature, where we prevent that from
happening in the first place. ) . . )

or example; an older person who is lonely might take to.drink-

G- ing. A young perfon who is abandoned or heglected by his parents,

I perhaps ab? by them, will not get into trouble if he runs into a

I I feel most supportive of the thrust of these programs. It was a
: very upbeat morning for me. I can sev that we have only begun to

tap the potential here. ’ . . .
A . .My own general disposition in looking at cur country and the
. . sociologicat, familial deterioration which I believe is understanda-

PR
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lady. that wants to help him or her out and prevent him from

becoming an alcoholic or teenage mother or whatever, by some
good commonsense which older folks seem to have plenty of.

So .in“terms of cost-effectiveness, I certainly agree with you.

These .programs“are, as well, education with the right kind of

values. I think these are the piaces we need to concentrate rather

_than in the other end of the pi where some of the products are

. very dlfﬁcult to purify and very expenswe to do, and are prolifer-

So I thmk it is the- reduction o
those victims and I think it is prograi
ke{ to the solution.

t is a rough statemeri but_I certamly appreciate the kind of
peopltla] who ‘are involved in these programs which you all exemplify
S0 we

those victims, the m;mber of
s like these that are the real

not attend and other pertinent material submitted for the record
[The material referred to:follows:] B

~—

p—g
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. At this point, I order printed all statements of those who could °
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; - Ay N
T > Honorablé: Jeremiall Denton -’ . LN .

.Chairman, :Committeé on’ : . LN s -

Tabor &.Human:Resources. e . v 2 S

_:UsS,. Senaté: - N . . i
Washingtoh,-:D.C. .20510 . LT . T

> » . ., . . . N :

Dear Mr.”Chairman: . .7 .- T

. R ' - o y

thank you for the kind words in your letter of April 14, 1981, in A

. which you-also ask sevéral -questions about ACTION's domestic volun- :

tary service programs. I'will attempt to respond to your inquiries 1

* in ll~q}r6bt~|pd‘c0lplete a manner as possible. : o

‘el L

a\iﬁ:,,é.‘ﬂ,@. \ .t
5 WSRSONDC 2025

" april 21, 1981 L .

-

. 1. Review of VISTA Projects - v

* Mr., James Burnley of Greensboro, North Carolina has receﬂkly
been appointed Director of VISTA. Heand his staff’are now at
work on the review I mentioned at the hearing. The previous
AMministration's VISTA Progtam Criteria Have been rescinded .
and a new system was put in place, effective .Aprix 15, 1981,

in which all new and renewal applications must be submitted

“to My. Burnley for review and approval. The previous empha- fl
sis or community organizing has been dropped. We .estimate .
that most of the current VISTA projects wishing to renew Pt~

will be submitting applications

over the next 6 months.

Pgéjects~vh1ch are determined not to be working
. sérve the poor will be revamped or terminated.

directly to ’ &

It ig not

possiblie to estimate at this time the level of'frads which :
- wili bé freed up as a result of this review and resulting .5
action. .

The Administration's proposal for ISTA in .FY 1982 calls for
2,891 new trainees, all of whom would be. assigned to projects .
which comply with the current Adrministration's guidance and . L
direction, It is pur request, and our hope, that the Congress :
will approve the agency's authorization and appropriation re- 3
quests so that Tom Pauken and his new team can nove forward o
with program initiatives directed toward the, problens of M
young people and other low income people. .

. . e
As you know, the Administration has proposed to phase out the
VISTA program gfter FY 1983 and, in fact, the FY 1983 .VISTA
authorization request of $10,372,000 simply reflects a phase
out“budget designed to cover project cgnmitments'made in FY
1982, . A

-

. . -
PEACE'COAPS + VISTA » UNMIVERSITY YEAR FOR ACTION + NATIORAL CINTZR FOA STAVICE LEAANNG -
POSTEAGAANDPAALINT PROGAAM « RLTIRED SENIOR VOLUNTEEA '-00.:“ o SENIOA coubm:&n 'EOGRA“

- Pl -




ERIC

132 .
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Joint Sponsorship‘of Older American Volunteer Programs

Joint sponsorship of Older American Volunteer Programs by a
single organization is authorized under ACTION's existing
legislation. No changes in the legislative language were
proposed because none are'needed,go permit joint sponsorship
of projects.

In fact, 70 joint sponsorships currently exigt. ACTION
encourages joint sponsorship of Older American Volunteer Pro-
grams where such a practice makes sense from b%th a program-
matic and an administrative perspective. This lis reflected
in the nymber of communities where joint spons&rhip exists.
1 would point out that the limited resourcés available and
the number of communities where Older American Volunteer
Programs do not exist - especially Senior Companions and
Foster Grandparents, -- often argues in favor of reaching
out to unreached communities rather than adding resources
where some already exist. For example, in*Alabama, ACTION
has Foster Grandparent projects in Birmingham and in the
horthwestern part of the State. When funds became available
to start the first Senior Companioh project in the State, -we
elected to approve a request from Mobile rather than add a
jointly=-sponsored Senior Companion project in Birmingham.

I should\also add that in mery areas the State government has
funded out of local resources a Senior Compadion project

which is jointly managed with the Federally. funded Poster,Grand-
parent Program. New York and Califgrnia are exa es gbfég
immediately come to mind. '

-

Senior Companion Program

We totally aygree with your statement that the Senior Companion
Program has the potential to play a greater role in providing
long term care to the frail elderly. ACTION's policy direction
i3 to place as-many Senior Companions as possible in home, as
opposed to institutional, assignments. Currently, of the 3,820
Senior Companions; about 81% of ‘the volunteers serve the

frail elderly 1in their own homes.

- ACTION ig cooperating with the Office of Management and Budget

and other federal agencies, including the Department of Health
and Human Services and the Veterans Administration, in a long
term care study which focuses on the needs of the

frail elderly. We believe that home care is preferable to
confinement in nurding homes or public institutions on both
humanitarian and economic grounds. We believe that Senjor
Companions can be a valuable part of the home health care net-
work. Increasingly our Projects are integrated into that,
network., »

-
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4.. Older Americans Volunteer Program Policy Council Concept

S.

O

ERIC

Aruitoxt provided by Eric:

ACTION does not favor the concept of an Older American
Volunteer Program Policy Council. We strongly believe in
consulting with, and learning from, thej widest possible range
of informed and interested persons. We\believe that the pre-
sent system provides ample opportunity r the expression of
views on policy-matters by all intereste rties. Each of

the three Older iimerican Volunteer Program¢ Yow has an indepen-
dent Projecl Directors Association, and we r larly consult
with these groups on policy and other issues. We also listen
to volunteers, officials of sponsoring wrganizatjons, local
public officials and private citizeng and groups.

.

Minimum Age of Older Americans Volunteers s

The minimum age for participation in each 55 the older American

Volunteer, Programs is sixty (60) years. ACTION supports contin-
vation of\ghis minimum age without any ®special case® exemptions.

It is our viGW that these programs have scarcely reached a/stgn\- “

ficant fractiomn of men and women over sixty who are able and
willing to serve. The argument has béen advanced that since
nen have a statistically significant lower life expectancy
than women, and Native Americans of both sexes have gtill
lower 1life expectancies, that there should be a commensurate
reduction in the minimum age of eligibility, so as to. provide
those groups with a fairer opportunity to serve as Foster
Grandparents, Senior Companions, and Retired Senicr Volunteers.

-

;E;;BN—CJ;;ently funds Poster Grandparent péojeccs in . \\

Wisconsin, South Dakota, Oklahoma, and Arizona which are
either totally or predominently comprised of Native Americans,
as well as a Senior Companion project in New Mexico. A number
of RSVP's also have significant numbers of Native American
Volunteers. None of these projects has suffered for lack of
qualified velunteers, although the very rural nature of ‘most
of the arcas served, along with the lack of managerial exper-
tise in some places, has creat® some difficulties. ;/ﬁz/ﬁit
believe we have begun to reach the point where lack of Native
Americans over age 60 is impacting on these projects.

It is true that cach of the three Older American Volunteer
Programs has a disproportionate number of women participants.
iowever, 1 believe this is reflective of a number of important
facts, and not just the actuarial tables. First, a signifi-
cant number of men in their 60s are still active in the labor
force. Second, volunteer service sgtill is stercotyped by
many people as “womens' work® although this perception is
;apidly changing. Third, and I believe this is especially
true of the Foster Grandparent and Senior Companion yrograms,
tife nature of the service ig seen as more natural and appeal-
ing to women than to men.

’
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The low percenta

concern to ACTION, and we are taking steps to attract ‘more

males. Foster Gr

a natural and ap
model for teenag
may have been 1i

enior Volunteer Program, there are similar assign

ments along with
tion. In Senior
home maintenance

. .

ée of men in these programs has been of

andpsrents are working with troubled young

. ‘people who h¥ve entered the jgvenile justice system. This is

pealing role for men who can provide a role

e boys whose sole contact with adult males

mited to pushers, pimps, hustlers, etc. In h
such male-oriented_projects as home weatheriza= i

Companions, the need for assistance in simple
for the frail elderly, alogg with the needs

of older _men who are in need of assistance, can be a satisfying i 95

assignment for male volinteers.

1 saw juft such
a 68 year old ma
great friends wi
down, by the leve

Ad At

le Senior Companion was helping, and had become
th, a 90 year old man living alope in a house
e along the Ohio River.

a situation in Kentucky a few weeks ago where )

Program initiatives such as these will, I belleve; attract
men into OlderGAmericans programs.

1 would also point out that these programs are essentially

designed to enga

ge the service of retired pérsons. At a time |

when there is serious reconsideration of the trend toward lower

retirement age,

and indeed there in expressed interest in - .

raising the retirement age to 68, it doesn't make sense to '

me to lower the

eligibility age in these programs.

I hope-this- response meets -your-neecds. - -1t _has been an hotor _ ______ —

and a pleasure t
ative of ACTION.

\

o appear before your Committee as & represent-

Sincerely,

Dne Rodigpr

Dana Rodgers, Jr.
Acting Director

129 ‘
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E' ‘ Honorable Jeremiah Denton

" United States Senate
washington, D. C. 20510

Dear Senator Defiton:

Enclosed are the answers to the questions by Senator
Metzenbaum that you transmitted to Dana Rodgersy who
was Acting Director of ACTION prior to my conf?‘ma-
* . tion on May 7, 1981, Except where I bpve spec fically
noted that the answer is from Mr. Rodgers, the answers
are mine. I trust that this procedure is satisfactory.

T e Tup e s AL ade e

Sincerely.

. S 0. Lok,

Thomas W. Pauken

Director :
: Ehclosures
PR ] ‘ '
P
> L’ .

. % PEACE CORPS o+ VISTA o UNIVZRSITY YEAR FOR AGTIGN . NATIONAL STUOENT VOLUNTEER PROGRAM
FOSTER GRANDPARENTS + RETIRED SENIOR VOLUNTELRS
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1. Question:

IS

2. Question:

Response:

Y

3. Question:

Response:

¢
.

4. Question:

‘Response:

Response:

How many poor people are served by vIsTA
Volunteers each year? -How many have been
served by VISTA. since 196572 Have you-dfhe
any research ‘or. performed'any evaluation
studies as to the' effect the redu_tion
proposed for FY '82 and the FY '83 phage-
out will have on, the poor and near poor
,served by VISTA?

A recent survey of 45% of all VISTA sponsors,
conducted at the end of 1980 contained the
sponsors' estimate that volunteers had.con=,
tact with an averaqe of 906 ‘people in the
poverty communities to which they vere
assigned. It should be noted that no duta :§
corroborating this claim was gathered from
independent sources.

VISTA has not conducted periodic surveys of
the number of poor people. served by the
64,000 VISTA Volunteers who have served in
the program since its inception.

A

ACTION/VISTA has not undertakeh any résearch .

or evaluation studies as ‘to the effect the
proposed reduction for FY '82 and the phase-
out in FY '83 will have on the poor served
by VISTA.

How many current VISTA Volunteers are low
income people-themselves?

A survey conducted at the end of 1980, with

a 45% response from all VISTA sponsors,

ég licated that approximately 308 of VISTA
1unte9zk are themselves low~income.

How_many VISTAs are recruited locally from
the area they serve in?

A 1980 random sample of 25% of All1 VISTA
Volunteers indicated that 44% of the
volunteers lived in the community served by
their project prior to joining VISTA; :another
19% of the volunteers lived in the same ’
metropolitan/area or county served by their
project. .

How many community volunteers does VISTA
generate at the local le¥el and what type
of financial resourcea do VISTA Volunteers.
help to mobilize at tle local level in low-
income ‘tommunities?

*
The most recent figures which VISTA has on’
the number of community volunteers and
amouiit of financial resources generated at
the local level are derived from the 1978
p :
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5. ~ Question:

Response:
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6. Question:
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" conducted in two phases:

This survey was
1 a- questionnaire
was mailed to all volunteers .and followed
by -on-siteé: intefviews with 295 volunteer
on 70»pt6jéé;§;‘;Prbjectqﬂwere-aeleciéd.by
random ipmple.\,Tﬁé“figureé cited'below
come-ffom 'the onrsite interviews. -The .
volunteers themselves [and*not ‘the reputed
sou;qbqepf‘tﬁq,fupds).were~§skgd,Qp,l;st all
funds _generated-and localrvolunteer recruit-
ment for their projects*ﬁug;hg:théir service,
only cash contributions (as:opposed to in-"*
kind contributions), were counted. According
to the survey, the 195 volunteers serving on
70 projects mobilized $6.5 million for their,
communities; each also recruited an average
Qf 15 local volunteers. It should be noted 7
that no data corroborating these claims was
gathered from independent sources.

~>!

In a time when other vital social programé
available to the poor are being cut or
eliminated, why are you supporting the phase-
out of VISTA, the only full-time anti-poverty
program whose main focus is.on self-help?

. .

VISTA Activities Study.

5

economic program, which includes budget re--
ductions, tax cuts, and simplification of
Federal vegulations.

I am urging approval of the President's total -

Tne success of the Administration's program
will reduce inflation and increase employ-
ment to the direct benefit to the poor ani
all Americans. Furthermore, VISTA is not the
“only full-time anti-poverty program whose
maip focug is on self-help." While it may be
the only /federal government" program which
can be sd described, thefe exist a multitude
of private nonprofit self-help programs which
serve the poor and will Le better equipped to
do so upon the transfer of resources from the
government to the people which is at the
core of the Administration's economic policy.
Mr. Rodgers, in a memo to ACTION staff
informing them of the phase-out of the VISTA
program, you are quoted as saying,

."while VISTA has done much work in
addressing the poor and conditions of
poverty, it is believed that these

limited successeg do not justify the
continued outlay of federal funds to _
support the program.* Would you expand

upon your reference to the *1limited
successes?” What kind of successes do

you think would justify coéontinuation?

. T\ %
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There is.no renable evidence whj.ch would . P
. . »lubauntiatc the‘view that VISTA*zu a program;.
\ - o over s £1£teen-year peri.od, -has been' a signifi~
oot cant:causal: agent "in"the measurable.reduction -
’ v of*levels«of pover_ Jodn the'United States. SR

L P,
- % ‘Response:
At O

; » A 'l'here are: avmmber of*alternate approaches
e »torredicing - the" levels “of:poverty in this’
\ country. These-include™ transfe:‘rpaymenta R
A r.he +poor j, :block; grants: -to stateland: "local,
v govern-enta 85 - that. programmatic’ ‘and’ 1ncome
auisunce ponciu cantbe’ carxied..out a4t the-
. local "level, ‘and’; fomulating andpimplementing
A - . :a-national economic policy which-will stimulate
(4 . employment and tedice>inflition. .The Admini-
o ) . stration's’ proqram ofteu« “the best: hope for
LR : making poor people unpoor, Tt
7. Question: - In the Stats of Ohio’ there-are. curtently 147 4
VISTA Volunteers working on 35:projects rang- A
ing from'a statewide ‘senior citizens-associa- i
tion; to. neighhorhood self-help clubs to food -+
x cooperativesto’ a project where disabled VISTAs .
) are working:with: .other’menibers of the disabled Tl
community . and- addreuing the. issue of independc K
ent lj.vinq -for ‘the disabled.: On numerous pro- B
jects’ throughout ‘my state- I understand there =
are VISTA Volunteers working side by ‘side with H
RSVP, PGP,: or SCP volunteers on projects as e
© - . diverse as & community cannery that=-w{ll allew vk
7 senjor citizens to obtain fresh producy all -
year .round-'at reduced prices, and a refligee -
resettleient program where VISTAs and P -
will jointly develop and operate a TEFL pro-
gram for Indochinese refugees. Do you consider
these to be worthwhile projeqts?

‘Response: ° The basic-question is not whether VIST)\ T
Volunteers are engaged in a number of o
- worthwhile activities in Ohio or elsewhere; :
e ‘ it is rather whether the net gains e
: s accruing from these projects justify the - 5
.+ Pederal investment and, in a broader and :
: moré fundamental sense, whether direct
Federal ‘support of social action prograns L
is as valid a public policy option in the ° 5
effort to stimulate this nation's economy
, as is the Administration's proposal.on budget
reductions, tax cuts, and regulatory reform, .
-t which is designed to stimulate employment
: and productivity and curb inflation.
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9. 6u§itiop:

-

Question:
»
‘Résponsei

e

Response:
7’
10. Question:
-/7
Response

buring thd‘ﬁouse Appropriations COnmiqpee o
hearing: sy- colleaguc,.Congrcs:nan Stokes
reqdested;that you. docan evaluation and.
1npact*studv -onithe.effects of the. proposed
acnt:.1n~VISTA‘on the<poor, Have you done
such.-a- stndy? I askﬁthlt acopy be"made -
availablefat -oon as posuible.

As stat:ed 'abo'
been done:on»

~reli
impact“

Not too" lonq ago the ACTION?Agency and visTa
celebrated‘the 15th'Anniversary.of the-VISTA
program and-the-accompliahments of thé- 70,000
Americans who have setved«as VISTA Volunteers.
Mayors, Governorl, -Membérs of Congress, the
corporate-community, .entertainers, the Church
community and a vast array ‘of people in the
-.private sector, participated in the Anniversary
celebration, all of which led to increased
support and recoghition for the program.  Why.
then, are you advocating an end to this program?

ble:, atady” has -ever
VISTR*on poverty.
- N

‘ .

I don't see how_ the celebration of the 15th
Ahniversary of VISTA in the Carter Administra-
tion relates to the question of whether VISTA
is a proper use of limited federal resources.
We plan some new voluntary initiatives to work
in a positive way vith the private secbor.

Qn M~rch 16 you testified hefore the House
Appropriations Labor/HHS Subcommittee ‘and
specifically stated that the redv~ed budget
for VISTA did not represent a phase-out of
the program. When did you become aware of
the decision to phase-out the VISTA program
in FY '83? Did you participate in any
meetings prior to that.date in which~“the
phase-out of VISTA was discussed?

1,
ACTION's legislative proposals, which include

t by Mr. Rodgers:the phase-out:of VISTA, %.re submitted to

the Congress on'April 6, 1981, To the .
pest of my recollection I became aware of the
decision to phase-out VISTA about one week
‘earlier, or about March 31, 198l. I ‘did

.not participate in any meetings concerning
the phase-out of VISTA prior to‘;hat time.

- A}

\

E

”
Fem

.o

¢
.

e

.

- t
B AN R LTS N B R TR

AT PR

bodvomrr ¥ e e Langenin o

X33l B

Mgy

e 1hante v 3T AL SN

Ve -

o




\:

11. Questjon:.
) N

-~ LY

-

'

: umbrella;

. Older:Americaiis Voluntéer $rograms’ be moyed

—Of ACTION's

of this decision, I'conhtacted each member
of the'Senate” and+ House "Appropriations

‘Subcommittes in.writing' to:agquaint them:
ce At-significantly

: N o
I should. add::that as 'soon;ag I-was dware-

with this gécision, sin
-amended: my earliexr téstimony. .

TheZe 13- gerious ‘talk: about:"the :Peace Corps
"being:zemoved-totally. ‘from tha ACTION: -
brella; “If this-happens:and if you, are .
Proposing ‘éghigeégth~;dt:\vxsm,'v,?wlgy:"qhoﬁ;.‘d‘
ACTION: remain~intact?’ ‘Why-shouldn't the

;§1§Eﬁﬁére;gperha§s\goﬁgbgfadmihi$ttaf4bn on
‘Aging an§vA¢TIONvb?adiggeng;eq% ‘-

#

N v i N . 7
First, the Administraticn and-the leadership D
of ACTION .are:opposed to thé“proppsq; to ¥
remove Peace. Corps from the ACTION "Agency.. g
sicond;;rebresenté;iveq of the project 5t
directors of each of the three Older" ¢
Americans Volunteer Programs -- Foster oo,
Grandpareénts, Senior- Companions and Retired -- L
Senior Volunteers <- have testified before - Ll
-geveral Congressional committees in support -3

stewardship of ‘those programs, L

ang;: they have specifically opposed reassign- ,
ment of OAVP to, the Department of Health . R
and Human Services® Adminigération on Aging. '%
\

Thﬂ}ﬂ, I have stated that/I intend to comple~
ment our excellent Older.Aamericans Programs
with a new emphasis on programg for and with
youth. These youth initiatives, and bthers -
focusing or~Vietnam era veterans, will build . Do
on ACTION's proven expertise in the design .
and implementaticon of citizen volunteer M N
programs, N ’

Finally, the concept of a Federal agency .
built around the theme of voldﬂtary citizen b
service is more important than ever as the
private voluntary community accepts a
larger share of the responsibility .for
«addressing human and social concerns in
communities acdross the country.

ACTION plans sto build a strong partnership
with private voluntary organizations and G
with the business and labor communities. il

For these-'reasons, the Administration does :
not favor any attempt to disband ACTION. CE
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12. .Question: ‘With: the-potential for .reinstitutionalization
R U ‘of: the:draft, VISTA femains’ the.only full-
’ time:program:with avbuilt-in.sfructurs’for.
. -alternative:domesticsservice? .InJlight of

. oo thig; is it"wise.to'be-reducing:and:eventually
oo : reliminating -the program at:this time?: .

oo
AR

» vul,

Response: There-ig; of-coirse, no Administraticn plan:
’ to-reinstitute ‘the draftiat’.this .time..
~ Further; :alternative .seivice: during”World
War -II7 -the-Korezn'War and:Vietnam involved
3 many:private organizations’suchlas-those
R ., sponsored by ‘the :Friends and:other religious
° . groups;.and .in fact-VISTA-did:not even-exist
. . until -1965; well after the first two conflicts:
. 1 havé éited. I pérsonally doubt that VISTA
*-  would be an appropriate vehicle for .alterna- .
. tive service in any event, since by its
- nature it would only-take a limited number
: of persons, most of them ressonably highly
. . educated or trained.

I therefore do not see any connection
between thé phase~out of VISTA and-a hypo-
thetical renewal of the draft.

13. Question: Whgc are your plans for VISTA througi .
‘ FY 83?2 I understand that interim guidelines

have been sent out regarding VISTA. Vould

you pleuase piovide tgq committee a copy of

. those guidelines eve if.ihpuﬁ.feionly in

. - draft form? s i ,

.

rs

Response: tUnder the proposetl budget of $27.7 millior
a for VISTA in FY '82, 2,546 volunteer

M service years will be asgigned to approxi-
mately. 500 sponsexing organizations. At the
$10,372,00C proposed for FY '83, volunteers
who enter project assigruents in FY '82 will
be allowed to complete twelve fnll months of
service. It is anticipated that all VISTA

- projects during the final two years of the
program will focus on "institutionalizing”
those activities begun by the Volunteers
which ma{ have gome usefulness so that
communj ties which so deuire can continue
the efforts.without vngﬁ resources.

The VISTA Guidance Papers.of September

/////,/ 1979 have been superseded by the attached

‘
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rade:ql%keqtltiﬁ?nggige-ot'gpril“ls.
.- 1981;. The:revisich-deletes the require-
m ment .that VISTA:projects.must emphasize
-community organizing-as:a necessary
- ,elument of ‘a>VISTA.project; requires, on
--an interim basisy-that all:VISTA projects -
are.reviawed and approved-by-the Director °,
of “VISTA; and:provides -a mechanism for :
the orderly -phazing out. of:projects’
+ -which:do not meet: VISTA requirements. - LI
i A ¢
Additiona}ly, tho“atyuchodmprnjlp'}981
_ RmemO,. "Thoughts 'from ACTION/VISTA
Leadership on VISTA;Program®‘was trans-
mitted. to ACTION'¥-£ield staff to’ give them -
soike "early -general .guidance in terms of - 3
future program:directions, It is. our . o
. Aintention‘to-follow this-up with more N !
detailed.programmatic criteria which will -
be published as well in the Federal . sl
Register. . L
2 A . .
14. ;Question: What has VISTA Qone to address the problemg'
of Older Americans? What type of projects .
and how many projects:are addressing . L3
problems facing the elderly -- whether it o
. : be in the area of.:legal rights, ‘health care, ’
conservation or crime? ‘How many VISTA
Volunteers are themselves senior citizens? -

‘Response: ACTION legislation :gqﬁires that VISTA : ° "
encourage "fullest participation of older -

Pérsons and older,person membership groups
as volunteers and participant agencies...”

v

TN e ewste ngon S € b6
B Ym0 * e
-~

An October 1980 survey revealed that over y
one-quarter of the total 4,375 VISTA
Volunteers were serving pebple\G0 years of
age and over.  Fifteen percent oY VISTA~ :
Volunteers are themselves 60 yeads or :
older. Ten percent of the volunyeers are . -
assigned to organizations which gferve
senfor citizens exélusively, while others
are assigned to public or privats nonprofit

N organizations which sponsor senior citizens : X
progranms. , ’ ¥

Among the wide variety of activities involving v
VISTA Volunteers and the senior population
ares scoordiation of meals-on-wheels and
othet nutrition programs through senior
centers, home rehabilitation and weatheri-

4 zation programs, rural transportation sytems ¢
for the elderly, low-toat medical and pharma- :
ceutical programs, and senior safety prograns.

Ny

]
|
|
|
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v e e
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of. countﬁtho p'huing\ont of ".‘zS‘rA wuL . |

- .o not:mean:the end of'.services-by and-for: . - ;1
" -the -elderly. - ‘Our owniOlder American’ 9_‘;

Voluntou' PEOGTARS - cq:huiu the:special ‘

placé:of oldor Americens’ in‘our. scciety |

thtouqh ‘such-efforts as’the Foster Grand-’ :

. -parsnts-and-Senior’C \ions.'programs, ° ' RH

Furthermore, ‘the Administration's Economic .
-Recovery Plan will_result in:a revitalized

privno nonprout sector ‘which:will’ ‘respond’ . ‘

€3 the -needs of :the elderly with the com-: -3

pnlion ‘and’ q.notolity whxch are buic to :

the luuric-n chane:or. .

|

15. Question: What type of joim: progrming is currently . 1
. underway between'OAVP. and VISTA. If VISTA >

. ¢« is.phased cut, how will it affect the Y
Older Amsricans VOIuntur projects whoc rely L

“on VISTA Volunteers te maintain and -support < ‘

their projocts?

Response: At: the end of 1980 more than 200 vxsm »
' Volunteers on 75 projects were involved ‘

-in joint programming .effortse<with ACTION's . ‘.

Older Americans Volunteers.” These included :

such programs ag energy congexvation and

weatherization, -legal assistance, :fixed-

income counseling, .Clder American Volunteer

recruitment, and private sector-fund-raising

in support of Poster Grandparert and Senior .

cgapanion Proqnm. . N -

<
e

It is lnticipated that & major focus of
VISTA Voluntéer activities during Fiscal
Year 1982 will be to "institutionalize®
“efforts begun by the VISTAs so that RSVP, A
' . FGP and SCP projects gain the capability to 6 -~
fully take over support functions currently ° 1t
performed by VISTA Volunteers. i

16. CQuestion: Where was tife dbcision made to end the

. . VISTA program? In\earlier hearings you

. stated that you wer e person who . |

4 ‘' decided thHat VISTK would absorb over 90% >

N : of the ACTION Agency's/reduction in its ¥

) domestic to phase-out the VIS'rA program in o

rYy 83? ¢ M

. A 1 <
Response: . We are dhcuning two separate decisions,

Then-Ac*ing Director Dana Rodgers made the N

decision concerning how reductions in the 4

FY 83 budget were to be absorbed within -

. '
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17. Question:

Re vsp@)hse 2

A

A

.

'ACTION and specificill{’the recision :

proposals for VI‘SN‘ Jthe Senior CQuupa.piof{

‘Thesecond.decision; toiphiss-out the

VISTA program by the.close 6f.Piscal Year
-1933,. was communicated tq:ACTION by a
-repreaentative.of ‘the Office of ‘Management ¢
and Budget during .the:process-of clearing
the agency's.leqislative:program, which was.
submitted ‘to the'pongrcgrcq April 6; 1981.

T

. . e . .
What'effect will the proposed cuth have
on-“current VISTA Volunteers and nsQrs?

The proposed reduction. in.the VISIA budget
from the current operating level of $34,011,000
in rscal Year 1981 to $20,784,000 in Fimcal ,
*Year 1982 will mean.-a reduction.of #1% ir

the number:of volunteers (from 4,303 to

2,546). and ‘a’ commensurate reduction in fhe
number of VISTA_sponsoring.organizations of
approximately 42% .(from 856 to.500). No
yolunteers currently serving will be required -
to end their term of service as a result

of budgetary-constraints prior fo the .
completion Of at least one year. . ‘

-
‘

The proposal t3 phase out the VISTA pregram
by the end of Fiscal -Year 1983.means that . .
projects receiving VISTA Volunteers in

Fiscal Year, 1982 will be able to utilize-

the services and resources provided by those

volunteers for one full year.

\.
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s r . Wodposdey, Apt 13, 1900
Tre wken o o FEDEMAL MEGATEN (3] be paverty oriened inscupe and -3 ProNBnd Actiition
R Sore s vher Pus o v atbrwiaecomply Wi e o e and spemaecy et urish
g * puble Noteoy of horvgs ot _?:.,u"u'u";‘c ml:‘nlﬂviwhdo. adequate sssurances that thy following
b FUSUGIons. SISO FONNGR, SPITTY o VISTA and ol applical "{,. mh;b.uauouclmmmdmm
P rncad-alorg s ul N ngu.at‘cﬂmdAm‘ sctivl.y o7¢ oboer
o aicanorns &b agency wnnarnd ot MWIWMGWW"‘WH“ (WA:‘W prokibited
04 - LS wd hrcien e e 'O?tl“?r“v (1) Purtisap and now pertisan palitical
o ’ e . «!«dc:mud. * “Ml f’aw" registration
- N " ("""’"‘"h""",mm"",,“'m,'".. 3) Direct or Indirect aitempls to
2 AcTion he e e s (s)uuxuauwnuu
: P ) of VISTA @:idares Papyys ;’,’"od,, "‘“"'"""m,,"*“"’"“ et
. aamty; ACTION. ) . (3)&%“%&“\0,‘, ’ I‘Ammm by
L ACToc Noton of rviaton o VISTA  oerelt vbd lvwive lowincome >
™ “Cuidasgo Popors— _ . .. __ nihe Y xuﬂlmm
: - &VI‘MNWJh thldtn muoao(wd with
. - susmany: The Jollowing aetice * VISTA preject. pertisan and nenpartisan politicel
U VISTA Culdance (-)Pmu-be mmm acthitiss, including votet reglstration
%:‘h\h{m“.xatnd swpetvisien of e . activities -‘mmmwm
* Rogletet 00 Septenber 10, 108 (nldnu!ynmmdednd
the tevision: * make them available for veluakeersto © - (x)wiuvdm!m'osmr'u
1) the requirement that podam which wouid reeult In the displacement
VISTA prejects must u)lhnbomqmntunbmw of omplayod workers.
ity ing 86 & Y t0ceryout the project mmm-rnn!
g oloment of @ VISTA project. - & el Fack . acoeptance mponuﬂoaknh
oo vxsr'A“m';:c‘E poodm the ofyoien
4 ‘s have nay 29
g arpronel of O Dieciocl VBTA. - bﬂm-ﬁmmmnwm  VISTA SponsorSeicton Proces
N (!)hwﬂ«- - pplicants who meet the Project Appeoval Process for new
phasing Sut of projects which do uﬂcf'umirnd,uhm . mhad-rhaumun tial
20t meet VISTA requicements. . (-)Hewlnnnr.!hth #ponsors equal conslde
. (] and seplaces the proveat 10 the target commalty? Who VB’prrokci hmv locm
VIST, Pepers o Volume 44 wiiz] benefit from the project? + projects Haf is 10 be follow
vNs. 178 of the Foderal Begisier on (b) Does the Mwldcnaol As of this dala:
Seplener 201908, ] and planning te attain (t)\i’hulpunwnmmmum
Since this netice Coes ot involve peoject goals? . ACTION State Office to spp’y for
- msm“;;‘mt (%,mhquhy tions with “(“ms Of1ce will sed the
»e (] 1] tate -
Domestic Volunieer Service Act of 1673, :;a!idqunmumvwiy! np:t!coru P:rmllca“’n I.nqu Form
. Mmﬂymuhcawdh {d) What avidence of Jocal. or a VISTA Project Application Form,
- terrs! procedures ollowed by doet he prnlect have? Wbll tocy! {) Those which appear to the
egeecy officlels in tion does 1 have? ° te Director 10 be in compliance with
' applications, the waiung periods (e) Does the eponsoring mwucah , VISTA policies ca the bass of the Pre-
. -nqndby&dhummm have he moragerial snd Application Inqulry Form should Ye sent
. o e ™ e ' and ,':‘u'ﬂ hlnplunenuhgﬂ}cd aVlehokﬂAypigt:onren "
Boton will become elfective puser 6l ¢} Those projects which appeer &
Sl R SEESSEESTRLS
N 1 t are on- [} ac ng that the!
St o 7 MR Uk
< . . t comp! et
! mem‘ M' ) Wast e e rocndrefor st Aspilostion Forms shouss s eviewed”
<L v e . t) 1 are urew for of tica Forms
. peocedures will be exployed by sccountebilig? brﬁcsuum“tbqn-
e ACTION staffl a the selection of VISTA mwmp.uu-.m-mnwmh teoaived.’
T A sndis s epproval of sew and  res ponaible fue VISTA supervisior (a)btmud kcuvi!rhapyearlo
b I osatinyation; VISTA projects. All the u)hlhmnbndvol-um luumnaaw ovtof
N #tated eloments ust be fovad in the requbsted aprropriate for preject goals mp!hwwl!h“smmw
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o - Yederal Reghutor / Vol 48, No. 72/ \ednesday. April 18, 1961 / Notices —
. lmlcf:’a\h‘-\ﬂm $hould be notfied {2} A exiotis asore willbe ' Slgned at Washington, D C. ths th day of
43 par {cj sbove. notfted of '_‘u?p'r;":.edm avsoonss {1

‘“(_:L’!:":::l pm“"::%“%;" bren they are pubiabed i» ¢ Federal elr Duans B, Rodgers., i,

" i 3 Rigiates, Soonsors will be toid thet Acting Director of ACTION. .

- s should be scheduled for s apniication for renews] will be reviewsd 7% Ooe, 11728 Flod 1641, 0 oo N
. acond review 10 be held quadsrly on 17 - gh of e pew Solicy zc that ey e 000 e

the same day g: e exteat practical) for ey des'mn thelr apaications

. &l projects to be considered for . sccordingy, L ==
placezent of VISTAs In the cocing SYAL Sta'e Offices will review

quartar. This second review must be
comp’sted by the 83t day of the lass
fioath of the calendar quarte: (i e June
1 Stp&cb" 1. Decamades 1, March 1)
(3] Quastetly Programming Review—
Derision Day. T3¢ recommandation as
10 which peclects will be developad for
placemental VISTXy i the comep *
quaster will be race st the sacund
review of the VISTA Project Application
Forms 20 be held by each sta /district
Quarterly, e
k(:‘) Farticipatirg on Decision Day will

(1) The Stete Drrector ead whoever
boli!n deems necessary ko Lis/her
int

{2) The Regional Director or kis/her
dev:gnee. -

\fb) . or will rank the
VIST, jserApplcation Forms cndee
. conglden ;R;nlmllbvdﬂemimd
bas's

how pojects compare to
other ag they are Judged avainst
both VISTA po':ien wd requirements
and the Stets programenng stretegy
- (e ‘;- ~wra'/urban, haman qaed secias,
ete,

{c) The State Director will 2rapose to
the Regloan) Directer wh.ch pro ects
wl be developed according to thelr
razk aod the number of t2.ning eatries
which cag be placed dunng the cataing

quarter.

{c) The Regicaa) Director will send &
ccpy of the joint recomnendasion of the
State a4d Reglonal Directors to the
Directoe of VISTA for approval.

(¢} The Director of VISTA will
promptly rotly *he Res.cral 224 Sinte
Dursctors of ol decislons. Formdl act.on
£esessary o lns Mlement the decinioas
will be initisted by the Sty'e Dureclor
aftr a't approved VISTA Project
Application Forms and necessary
auxllary docurerts (e 3. Mezoranda
of Understanding) have been reviewed |
foc tecknical and legal sufficiency by the
Regicna! Director, .

(D) The Regicnal Office will forward a
copy of the complete document le to
VISTA hsedquarters.

(g} Projects will not be 1ubmitted to
Coverro~" Offices for review un's aller
the Durectos of “ISTA has ghyea fica)
sporoval

Irpierenzton [ Prosedees five
Existirg Szosecms 3 N\o on

.

o '

ERIC

Aruitoxt provided by Eic:

ex'1ng VISTA prolects to de'ermiine .
whether Loy would Le in cozphance
with /ISTA requirezents of they were
3ppled 10 the project o9 currently
conitituted, Thosa that do not anpear to
comaiy Wit be q0ti%ed of tus fact with
e ions01e foe - onvzomplisnce
explunta Spcnsone viur e reminded
Liai any cew apPleaticn for re~awal
st cowp.y wth VISTA requirements.

{2 feview of Continuation
Apzisations,

() “'por sosing organizations whoes
Mrudrenda of Agreer rot are
enewbie after June 3, 1592, will Se
reviewsd by the State and Regloral
Drrectoe and the Direcior of ViSTA M
the sppiication Is densed ot the State.
seglonal or ngticaal level, the spocsor
will be notified that ACTION inteads to
deny the apoiizaticn for renawal, aad
the spat.eoe wiii be giver an eppertynity
12 shaw cauve why the appilcation
theuld rot be den'ed [n xecordance with
ATTION procedures. See Per 2208, Tide
€5 Code of Federas 2agulations.

(1Y the application for ranewal ls,
62 0yea by the State and Reglonal
Curectors and the Daecto: of VISTA, the:
prolect will be renevied lor one yeer,
suect to *he availadllity of funds.

(c) Sponsoring organizedons whose
Mrmoanda of Agreement are
renewable between (date of publication)
ard June 30, 1981 .

{1} May be extended by State
Disect:rs for up to 66 deys to allew
revis{oa of the renewal proposal to
conform with theve rroceduses, or

2] May be cenesred for one year if the
Stata Director yo desires, If the Reglors!
Directer and the Dicector of VISTA
csncvr and 'f iheir preposal esnfbems to
these roceduses,

(3} May be gnified that ACTION
{nténda to deny the application for
renswal’(n which case the procedures
specifed in parsgraph (s} above should
be followed.

Supergession of Previove Polic Thls
policy sunersedes and replerra ‘he
VISTA Cuidance “apes pr bished st
Fart 320t el 302, oI Ny 478 Ve u—e 44
o' e “~darat Regh trear Zastarrthaeten,
1079,

»
L

!

¢ .

o
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Aruitoxt provided by Eic:
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g" FROM ;
SURSECT:

' RegpionalaDiregiors
Willard ; Acting Associate Director, Domestic Oparstions

PCTDN Memomndum

WASHINGTON, D.C. 20525

v .

DATE  April 1, 1981

R Y

\
Lavrenad !. 'Vlﬂ 'Acung Director, VISTA/SL
'

Thoughts From ACTION/VISTA Leadenhip on VISTA Progran,

v

To share vith the field staff some early thinking of the Agency's nev_
leadership on VISTA's programming direction, I am forvsrding herewith'
s memo written to me by Jiw Burnley, who will be sppointed Director of
VISTA/Service-Learning vhen Tow Psuken hss been confirmed as Directot
of ACTION. \
. ’
The memo will engble staff to get & sense of the new leadership's philo-
sophy regarding the VISTA program. Tt should be useful background in-
formation for you in making upcoming decisions on both current and new’
VISTA projects. Jia informs me that after he and Tow Pauken are on
board, he hopes to follow this up shortly with more detailed criteria
and implementation procedures.

Steps have atrcedy been taken to rescind the VISTA Guidance Papers YACTION
Order No. 4301.12 of 12/03/79). except the final s¢ 1ion, Program laple-
mentat{on Procedures. We'will advise you of the pubucuion date of that
recission as soon 4s it occurs.

As Jim Burnley ipdicates, he would velcome your,‘rencuom. Yoy will have

a chance via telephone conference call’ at noon on Friday, Agril 3 to discuss
the attached memorandum with 3111 Hoing, .Jim Burnley, and me. Prior to

the conference call, please route sny reactione you care to share with Jin
Burnley to me through 8111 Hoing.

The new leadership has requested information on projects com‘ng up for
spproval. We are enclosing two forms with this pemo. One asks for infor-

mation on projects you plan to begin in April and those you plan to revi€w.«rw

between April 1 and September 30; the other asks for information on projects
which you plan,to close between now and September 30. Please complete thesg
forms and fax them to your VISTA Desk Officer by COB April 13,

PEACE CORPS o VISTA o uNIVEASiTY YEAR IOX ACTION o NATIOVAL STUDENT YOLLWILEA PROCAIM
FOSTER GRANDPARENTS o ALIIRIO SEwiOR YOLUNTEERS

150




FEHORANDLY
T ¢ Larry Willfams, Acting Director, VISTA/SL

FROM 5 Jim Burnley

. . < ]
SUBJECY Interin Guidance on Awarding of Grants and Placement of Volunteers .
< . °

PURPOSE i }
This memo is fntended to give vou our thoughts on the approach the newv Adn nls-\
tratfon wishes to tale, on an interim basis, to thes avarding of grants and the
placement of volunteers bv VISTA. As you know, no volunteers will be placed

in new projects after Aprfl 30, 1981, Jor the balance of FY 81, Yet reenrollments
or extenslons of volunfeers.in existing projects will be contfnuing. 7Thus, it
is of substantfal fmportence to us that both the new projects approved for pro-
April 30 placements and the ex{sting projects in vhich volunteers may reenroll
or extend pe reviewed fn light of the guidelines set out below. As soon as Tom
Pauken takes of fice, we will give top priority to the develophent of a compre~
hensive "se: of criterfa to govern the selectfon of VISTA projects.

INDERLY ING.PRILOSOPRY

The new Adninfstratfon fs comnflted to the fulfillment of VISTA's statutory man-
4ate "to elirinate poverty and peverti-related human, socfal, and environmental
problems in the Unfted States bv encouraging and enabling persons from all valhs

c

ERI

Aruitoxt provided by Eic:

have a substantfal risk of resulting primarfl
tration of the %poor without contributing signiffcantly to thefr chances of working
their vay out of poverty wili ngt be acceptable. Projects dgsigned vith more s

of 11fe and all age Eroups, including elderly anJ retired Amerfcans, to perforn

Eeanincful and constructive volunteer services in agencfies, institutfons, and -

situations where the application of human talent and dedfcatfon mav assist in
the solution of poverty and poverty-related problems and secure and exploft

opportunities for self-advaprement by persons afflicted with such problems”

(ecphasis added). The U.S. econom) has severe problems which will take time to

solve; but ft has trerendous potentfal to resume its historical pattern of real,
rather than fllusqrv, grovth, Two major elements of the new Ad=inistratfon's
econoziC plans are curtailment of the recent explosivg growth of the public sector
and stimulating greater private sector activity. VISTA can best serve the poor bv
encouraging projects which develop fn fndfviduals the skills and attitudes necessary
. Lo survive and prosper fin the private sector. Projects which encourage long~-tern
dependency on governhent entitlement programs contribute nothing to VISTA's

statutory goal of eliminating poverty and encouraging self-advantement on the
part of low-fncome people.

Ero_jec:s recognizing the fndfviduality of those categorized as “the poor" and

esfined to address the unique set of problems each person has are most likely
o b2 acceptable to the 1ew Aoministratfon. Oa the other hand, projects which
Y {n fncreasing the anger and frus-

oncern for the self-aggrandfizekent of thefr leadership than for the needs of

the poor will not be tolerated. 1
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As y¢ated in the December 3, 1979 Action Order No., 4301.12, entitled “V1STA
Guicdance Papers™, the last Administration heavily emphasized tine selection of
projects designed to organize the poor into “citizen partirspation organizations"™.
These guidelines are now tn the process of being rescinded. Whise having the
prifessed purpose of “assisting the poor to break the bonds of Jdependency”, this
approach can often have the opposite effect. By accepting the idea that Axerican
society has & permanent underclass which imust be organized tu extract money from
governmental agencies and to “"confront™ both public officials and the business
compunity, V1STA miv unwittinply enhance the feeling of dependency and alienation
among its clients. N

V1SIA PROJECT BENEFICIARIES

All poor people warrant V1STA's attention. Nonetheless, with limited resources.
those groups most likely to be significantly aided over the long-term by volunteer
intervention ought to be served first and rost fully. Because the focus should be
on the development in each individual of the skills, attitudes, and opportunities
needad to become self-sufficient (f.e. getting and keeping a job), the clients
with whor a vell-designed project has its best chance of success are the young.
Troubled souch == such as the 11Kdterate, drup and alconol abysers, runawass --
are cbviously at very great risk of long-term poverty. The rfght kind of inter-
vention at a very early age may redirect them toward productive lives.

Iue new Aininistration recognizes that Section 107 of the Dorestic Volunteer Ser-
vice Act requires special attention to the needs of the élderly poor. This
probler (an best be attacked by projects designed to as<ist them in conserving
their lizited economic reso.rces from the ravages of inflation. An excellent
example of wnat V1STA can and should do for the elderlv poor is a project which
provides education and assistance to them in the weatherization of their homes.
It not onl, reduces energ: costs for ther, it has an irmediate, positive impact
cn a prodle~ whiJh such individuals are having great difficulty coping with on
their own.

However. not all projects which try to fall under the rubric of "energy-related"
are approdriate. Specifically, there may be some programs to assist the poor in
utiiizing passive solar ener,. which are econumically feasidle for the- to maintain
after the volunteers have corpleted their terms of service. On the other hand,
other projects inkolving solar enerpv may have little chance of making a tangidle
difference in the lives of those VISTA is intended to serve.

In all areas, there is no substitute for good judgement based on experience. 1
am sure that the Regional and State Directors will exercise good Judgerent in
sorting out the vheat from the chaff. Of course, the key element vhith must be
present at all times is the actual exarcise of judgement, rather than relying
silely on a mechanical review of a checklist of the documents which are to be

{icluded in » project application.
.
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SPONSORING ORCANIZAT10NS — )

Section 103(a) of the Domestic Voluntesr Servica Act limits sponsorship to
“Faderal, stete, Or local agancies, Or privats nonprofit orgsnizations”. With
Taspect to the lest of these cstagorias, I undarstand thet prior to, the last
Adninfstration, potantisl aponsore vere required to prova’ that they met the !
atandards of Section 301(c)(3) of the Intarnsl Revenue Cods. Apparently, this
raquirement has not baen rigidly enforced during the lest four ysars. 1t should
be, for both new projects and existing projects seeking axtensions. #nY lesser
atandard may vell result in tha placement of voluntears in violation of Ssction
103(a) of-tha Domestic Volunteer Service Act. All VISTA sponsoring orgsnizations
must’ 8180 havé ths mansgement snd administrativa capability to direct and support
volunteer ac:ivizin. Such capability bacomes increasingly important as our
resourcas decline. B !

A vord on the modus operandi of private organizations is in ordar; particular
attention shouild be given to their history. Organizations uvhich have s demon-
strable pattern of approaching people and problems in a constructive, cooperative
vay havs the best chance of fulfilling the goais of the Act and of the particular
project. Organizations vith a philosophy or pattern of “confrontational™ attacks
on other segments of the community have little chance of eliciting the aid N
and support of many of the paople vho can Gest $8sist the poor in improving

their lot in 1life. , .
Furthermore, organizations which have vithin their ranks individusls who have .

been successful in life should not be overlioked. These are the very people vhom

VISTA's clients vish to emulate and join {h having a substantisl (egree of control

over their oin destinies as well as economic security. Of course, VISTA needs to

guard sgainst the danger of paternalism, vhether in the form of an ad hoc advocscy ° ~

group which purports to speak for the poor or & more traditional group which takes

on an aurs of omniscience in its.dealings wvith individual cliants'

— VISTA VOLUNTEERS

Hature volunteers vith the skills needed to achieve upward mobility in American
. society have the nost to offer. Whether the volunteer be a young person who has

successfully fought s personal drug problem, s retired television repair shop

owner or 8 wvoman vho has raised four children single-handed and seen them all

graduate from high school vhile wvorking two jobs to support them, he or she may

have more to contribute than & recent college graduate who has no particular skills

or experience ralevant to the project at hand. This is an issue vhich is ultimately s
to be sddressed through ACTION's recruiting, but the nature of the projects appraved

by VISTA will have a substantisl impact on the kind of people asttracted to its
programs a3 volunteers. .
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The new Administration is sensitive to the need to ensure participation by

the beneficiaries (Section 106) and the eldearly (Section 107) in all aspects

of a project, including as volunteers. With respect to the elderly, an emphasis
on prajects vhich can attract and use mature individuals with demonsirable 1ife-
« skills will particularly enhance their role.. Beneficiarfas do not have to be

. . pushed to one side to make roor for participation in projedts as volunteers by

g other members of a community. Rather, the Regional and State Directors should
give priority to projects which will attract volunteers and support from a

broad spectrum of the compunity.

CONCLUSTON

1 want "to reiterate that this memo is not intended to be the final, definitive
statement of the ney Administration’s plans and goals for VISTA. Howvever, until
we have had the tink needed to fully address these issues, we hope and expect
that the guideline$ set out herein will be used in reviewing VISTA projects.

. he velcore feedback from the staff, both in Regional and State Offices and in
Washington.

£
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“THE NATIONAL CENTER
FOR URBAN ETHNC AFFAIRS

1521 160 Stwet, N W, » Washinglon, D C. 20038 # 202/232-3800

APRi) 14, 2981

>
The Honorabls Jeremish benton
Chairsan, Subcommittes on Aging, Yamily and Human Ssryicss
Dirkeen Building . .
4230

wasdington, 2.C. 20520 - BTN

Dear Senator Denton: '
1 would 1ike to requsst that the following cosments be added to the official

hearing record of April 9, 1981, on ACTION. ~
1 urge you.to oppose the drastic cutbacks being prop d for Vol *s in

Service to America ( VISTA ). The Mministration's fecommondation to rezcind y
$1.7 million from this year's budgst, cut the current $24 =million to $20.7 million
in fisca) '82 and down to $10 million in '83, will devastate this worthwhils anti-:
poverty program. If Congress approvesd the Mministration proposal, VISTA will

be phased out entirely by 1993. .

The Nijonal Csnter for Urban Ethnic Affairs ( NCUEA )} has adainistered a
VISTA Natlional Grant for three years. Our progras has involved cvsr 250 Volun=
tesrs in 50 low-income cosmunitiss. .

.= VISTAs in Vilkss-Parre, Psnnsylvania, set up the Nelghborhood Watch crime
- prevention progras, which involved 75 block captains cnd reduced the
crise rate.

- In Washingtor, D.C. and New Britain, Connscticut, VISTAs worked with

seniof citizens in gublic housing to improve sscurity, ventilation and
heating. -

= VISTAs in a poor Chicago neighborhood assisted rssidents in obtaining -
$300,000 in badly-nesded repairs for two parks.

- In Brooklyn, citizens who want to rehabilitate dilapidated housing in

their neighborhood are forming a local development corporation with
the expertise of VISTAs. .

The dedication and achievements of VISTA Vol s ars & testimony to the
best in the Amorican spirit. One-third of sll voluntaers last year wero low- 2
incoss residents of the comsunities vhers they wo..3d. 15% of all VISTAs.ars » .
ovsr 55 years old. VISTAs live on a mmall stipend, and rsceive on-the-job .
training, wvhile also improving their own neighborhoods. . ’

1 strongly urgs you and the rest of the Comittes to oppose dismantling

o s

e

«

:
»
»

VISTA. :

R Sincsrely,

] ﬁ‘fé R :
. x. John K. Xroaxowski -
’ President
.
.
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7and in the voluntariam which VISTA so L1y synbolizes. ‘ J

All Americans must join(in the hope that the tdnimstratim 8 eco~ .

1 policies will indeed sti te the econcmy, reduce inflation, create |
4 more jobe and thus contribute $¥the elimination of poverty end depen- "
LR dence. But such hope for ure should not lead us to abandon pro- L 2"1
- grams which are needed and f& the immediate future to help pecple .
T £ind their proper place in our private enterprise system. I am there- \.
‘fore concerned that the funds for VISTA not be prematurely reduced or |

phased out. Surely VISTA, 1ike so many other Federal programs, must .

';_ + be subjected to thorough review and improvements made wherever possible. t 1
L7 In this connection, Mr. Paymowski's suggéstions may be helpful. But
N hopeﬂntﬂweacumofymn'submmittaeandtheno‘fthemte .

itself will be in the spirit of basic appmval of VISTA as a positive

program >that can still do much to open up opportunities for Americans

thus far locked out of our American system, so that in time they may .

shed dependency on welfare or other govemtental assistance. N

mefmalobservati InﬂleyeaxssinoeVIS'B\wasstarted,

_ hawe seen evidence not onl of the great good that came to beneficiaries

v of VISTA, but also how wolunteers themselves have beccme even better
and more camitted citi oconcerned with making this an ever better
America. We have thus enri our .contry's future leadership. VISTA
deserves continued Congressional support.

Sincerely,
77 .
' 7”*:.« TR <A *3 .
L Hyman Bookbinder
Washington Representative
IB:dw
Senators:
Lowell Weicker .
. Thamas Eagleton . 0 -

Howard Metzenbaum
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. .  National Citizens’ Coalition for .- : -
: NURSING HOME REFORM - :
’ . 1424 Sixteenth Strest, NW. ' . 5
P Suite 204 -
. . . Washington, D.C. 20006
Fraide €. Gorrmeit 0219127 Eims L Greesd
Prosscont 2 Owector
April 20, 1981 : ) ‘ A .
A . . >

>

Senator Jeremish Denton, Chairman :
Subcommittee on Aging, Family and Human Services

* 4230 Dirksen Senate Offfce Building ‘
H--l\l%tnn D.C. - 20510

Desc Senstor Denton: ‘

As’ your subcommittee delibereteson the propossl of the Adminis-

'trstion to phase our Volunteer in Service to America (VISTA) 1

think it is timely to consider the experience of our sro ram

_which has benefited from the service of tslented snd edicated *
volunteers in ors of the most cost effective programs funded by

the federal govermment. . - .

- t

VISTA volunteers serve with 21 of our community groups throughout

the country. All of the volunteers sre loclli{ recruited and msny

ste elderly people who bring e life time of telent end skills to

their voluntser work. This letter provides s few exsmples of. \
.what VISTA volunteers are doing to assist nursing home residsnts.-

¢ .
\n Minnesots four VISTA'g work with the Nunxnﬁ Home Residents
Advisory Council. The Board of Directors of that organizstion
{s composed entirely of nursing home residents. Since the volun-
teers began lgeakin in pursing homesto the resident councils,
the Advisory Council has’grown into a coalition of over 100

v resident councils throughout the state. There is excellent co-
operation with staff of the nursing homes who often invite the
group in to assist in the formation of resident councils. The
orgauizatxon also operates a complaint phone line, assists fsmily
and friends support groups, and has the services of a volun-
tee;llawyer who helps residents and families with difficult legal
problenms. .

.In Oregon, ohe VISTA who is a retired schooi principal edits a
newsletter and has built a network throughout the state of citi-
zen groups concerned about nursing homes. Another VISTA in that
state cootdinates recruitment and training of community volunteers
to visit nursing homes on a regular bauis.

In Cleveland, VISTAs are recruxtxn% lunteer ombudsmen in the

inner city to visit nursing homes {n the same nefghborhood.

NCCNMA 13 5 Aationat, AON-probt membersip Orgsnulaton, 1ounded 1 1475, 10 WAprove the long-term
3 Care sysiem and the quiity Of kie 10 NUrs NOMe ressdents.

re¥




: . i
——The_majority.of .the.groups *in our Coalition are- low budget with

lictie or no funds for staff. The work of VISTA volunteers in
the local groups has contributed greatly to the improvement of
nursing homes. The program has helped develop the. capacity of
local groups to determine major {ssues and needs and .to pro-
vide independent gervices to nursing home residents and their
fam!iies - services often not previously available at the local
level. ) .

In the two and a hdlf years that our groups have had VISTA

. volunteers we have utilized gver 125 VISTAs in dealing with

the sérious problems and great challﬁﬂges of working with
elderly 1institutionalize persons. any of the younger volun-
teers have gone ofi to specialize in related fields such as

R T P T
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geron gy and public health after their VISTA service. Many
of~the s et ~VISTAS whu~ tave TartiinaEed Continge the "game wor

on a totafly voluntary basis. They credit this dedication to the
<the factdthat they received training and technical assistance
from this National Coalition dedicated solely to the needs of
aursing home consumers. v

The V1STAs who have served our local groups have brought skills
and benefit to their jobs far in excess of the average $375 a
month subsistence allowance they receive. They have Worked
full, time to build local citizen based groups to take on a great
greater role in assuring that nursing homes be responsive to

the community. We have found that the more the community is
involved in lscal nursing homes, the better the care. VISTA
volunteers throughout the country are doing a fine job of
involving the community at a very low cost to the government

We urge your subcommittee to take a closer look st the cost
effectiveness of VISTA. It is clear that VISTA involves commu-
nity .people in solving local issues. It would be a great loss
to struggling c unity groups, such as those in our Coalition
not to have the rvices of VISTA volunteers.’ .

S!nce;zly.

K /
J‘z_:T:" tk (é/"" “":

Patrick Ahern
Project Director

;\
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April 16, 19581

‘fohorabls Jsremiah Denton *
Chiairman, Subcommittss on

Aging, Famlly.and. Rusan Services
.8snats Labor and H Resourcss Committes N
4239 Dirkssn Senats Officé Buiidin |
Washington, D.C. 20510 . .

) . " i

. Desr Ssnator Dsnton: .

rriends of VISTA, a birpartisan non-profit organization,
co-chairsd by Sargent Shriver and Georgs Romhey, strongly
recompends that Voluntsers Service to America, VISTA,
continued and strongly oppcsss the propossd budget
ts for PY 81 and FY 82 and ths proposed phase-out of °
s program in PY 53, -

WISTA has besn ons fedsral program that has onpﬁacued
ths importance of community sslf-help, citizen partici-
pation, voluntary activitiss,~and anti-poverty service.
VISTA has demonstrated that our ‘govsrnment can hslp
psopls to help themselvss, VISTA has been a humanizing
and personalizing force, by dsmonstrating new ways of

-%8alping-the less fortunate in pur socisty and vsplacing
feelings of despair with strategiss for community self-
help. And it continues tomobilixe thousands of people,
young and old, in pursuit of ons of our noblest tradit-
ions ... that thsre is no highsr causs than to servs and
be of ssrvice to othars, ’ .

It ssams strange that VISTA ‘should be rarked for extinct-
ion at ihs preciss time when many of ths principles it
advocatss - local decision making, sslf-rellance, citizen
voluntary servics, people as problem solvsrs rather than
as rscipiants of government largsss - are virtues which
are vsrbalizsd by many of the same peopla who would
abolish the program. .
Traditionally, VISTA has focused its attention on the

most ssrious 6f our nations problems.., poverty, equity,

and socisl justice. VISTA volunteers have worked success-
fully with local organizations addrésc’'+g ‘the self-help
needs of their communities. A remarkahle 758 of all

VISTA projects are continued and run by the local communities
once VISTA assistance is phased-out,

”)0

3
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Anmericans have served as VISTA wgluntecers in
across the country.

groups working in urban and rural areas

Todays VISTAs are all afes
alike.

.

At the heart of VISTA is its volunteers. Since 1965 over 70,000

thousands of communities
and of all ethnic
Nearly 20% are over

50 years of age, 40% are minorities, two-thirds of all volunteers

are low-income themselves and locally recruited.

*In urban neighborhoods and rural commiinities
voluntarily serving as VISTA

volunteers, providing

AYl are earnest.
these Am¢ricans are
skills and know-

how, gathering resources, and helping td organize lasting solutions

. to local problems.

VISTA dirbctly touches the lives of one
exsrmplifies a great American tradition.

in twenty popr Amoricans and
Thé American people arc a

compassicnate people, willing to scrve their fellow citizens, The

spirit of volunteers -
optimisn is what made our country great.
tradition. -

their enthusiasm, optimism, altruism, and
-V1sTA-continues that

O

P
-~

VISTA is unquestionably one of the
today. Being less that a

1980 4000 volunteera served 4 million low-income people.’

most cost effective government programs
tiny ten-thousandth of the federal budgct, in

wWhile it cost

an average of $7500 to support a volunteer. each volunteer mobilized

and average of $25,000 in resources for his or

her community. And

VISTA volunteers continue to gencrate the tangible benefits of jobs,

resources, and services for poor communities,
bencfits of justice, dignity, equality,
At a, time when the Administration, Congress,

sre justifiably cost consciois, the VISTA program

investment by any standard. .
% -

as well as the intanfible

and self-respect for the poor.

and the average citizen
has proved a good
” ™

Pricnds of VISTA was formed-in 198D to pay tribute to ind-recognize
the many sucrtesses and accomplishments of the 70,000 Anericans from
all walks of life who have scrved as VISTA volunteers. We .are opposed

to sceing the program cut to its lowest

and even worse, the demise of a program that
. gratitude of nillions of pepples .

Organizing people to-help thenselves. Local
basic human necds. These principles
should be supported by the broadest possiblc
who cspouse a consérvative view
advocate a progressive agenda.

we hope that Congress will reconsider the Administration's hasty decision

regarding ‘the VISTA program when considering

level since its carliest days;

has rightfully carned the

self~-reliance. Meeting

represent 2 positive agenda yhich

cogstituency - by those

of government as we'l as by those who

the rcauthbrization of

The Domestic Voluntesr Service Ast and recognize the important role

VISTA has plagei to date and even'more

significent responsib.lities

it should undertake in the next few years.

We would greatly appreciate

it 1f you would place this letter in the offical hearing record.

Thank you for Yyour consideration of this matter.

RIC

, Sincerely
> [\ N
L« P ST
pPablo Eisenberg . )
President
3
. * o
A}
“ 0
?
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¢ “Jere=iah Dtmon. c\;xim . .
ttee on , Faxily '

) Suhcu'.nl Aging, Family and

: lbn; Services .

.._._........___._W____,,wo risen Semate Office building .

. washington, B, Co 70510~~~ = —f e e

oar Senator Dd\tor\/ “

. The United States Catfolic Conference stronply opposes  *
. the Adninistration’s proposal ‘2o drastically rwduce the VISTA -
v Fogras for FY 1982 and to eliminate it by the end of FY 1983,

VISTA proviges America's poor with much needed resources
Yor local sel -x\:liar(;.- Low-fncome persons will bheaore less
2aidy progras only to the extent that
A has su:eess!‘ully enabled thousands

t, can Jttest f t-m.nd to the s
ding the disadvantaged. DI .

man Develfqwent is a social justice
by the Catholic Bishops of the United L

allo > appmx!:mely %,000,000 to low-inccre oa-r:.nhy ‘self-
hel,/pmjoc:s. . -

= VISIA wolunteers staff miny of the
2rganfzations that GID has funded, Ina t survey of ‘celf- | R
help organizations funded by GID in the past XMree years, u8S of
the 144 respondents indicated they had utilizN,YISTA volunteers.
. Near.y ;:7-4' ere of the respopdents utilizAy VISTA volunteers .

Judzed t irpact of the loss of VISTA woul be devastating -
* 0 the prote.  VISTA wlunteers often provide technical .
assistance for. AD-~funded projects to succeal. Furtherrore,
VISTA wolunteers provide at 1aast half of the pdﬂm in.some of
ar nost sucoessful pmjects. .
3

. No. prograss are ir.s\.!ated from todiy's budpet realities,

byt VISTA has leen singled out for wyim's domestic

' 162 '
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program budget. We sincerely believe that self-help efforts by
local people in their own neighborhoods and for their own needs
are far superior to traditional means of delivering assistance.
Such self-heln efforts should be encouraged by the Federal Govern-
ment, not targeted for elimination. Ve urge yQu to oppose the

" large-scale cuts in the VISTA program that are being proposed by

the Administration.
Thank you for cansidering our views. May I ask that you
include this letter in the record.

. Since}ely s

Ronald T. Krietemeyer
Director

T e

Senator DEnTON. With that, the committee is adjourned.
[Whereupon, the hearing was adjourned at 12:05 p.m.]
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